
Note: This story is based on the Naked in School stories that I
believe started with Karen Wagner "Karen Naked in School". My
story is a little different than most but follows the same basic
structure: Kids find out that there is a new Program in their
school that will force them to go naked for one week and also
force them to participate in class activities that take advantage
of their nudity. My story is a little different then most because
the kids are younger, there is more sex and it is not written in
the first person. Also, I tried to incorporate more of the kid's
home life into their new sexual freedom.

This story takes place ten years after Karen's story. Many cities
have adopted the Program and many have tried to introduce it in
different ways...some with more success and some with terrible
failures. Cherry Elementary has looked over the history of the
program and tried to take the best from all of them. During the
last ten years there has also been many changes in the laws
around nudity, pedophile and incest. It started when the Supreme
Court struck down same sexy marriage bans. This was quickly
followed by the courts allowing plural marriages and incestual
marriages. It was just a year later that all the pedophile laws
and child porn laws were deemed unconstitutional. During this
short period of time society has flipped from thinking that kids
should be prevented from having sex to believing that sex is both
positive and healthy.  Not everyone and not every town has made
the mental transition yet...but it is happening faster and
faster. This is the story of one town that has been trying to
make that change and that felt they were ready for the next big
step. Some families were ready for the change and other were
completely unprepared.

The Naked in School Program comes to Cherry Elementary

Chapter One Monday

Kitty was having fun. The whole school was called into an
assembly and no one seemed to know what it was about. She was
leaning towards the idea that someone was going to win an
award...that was what Karen had guessed and Kitty just had to
agree. The principal was up on the stage and he was talking with
a few teachers...they did not look angry so it was probably not a
bad thing. Then the big screen lowered down and Kitty and several
other Kids started to wonder out loud if maybe it was a movie?
That idea was dashed when the digital projector flashed up a
giant picture of Principal Dick...so, not a movie.

The Principal tapped on the microphone making the speakers drum
beat a loud thumping sound, then he cleared his throat and asked,
"Um...is this thing on...yeah...can you hear me ok...OK,
ok...let's all settle down out there...quiet please...thank you.
Well I hope everyone is having a good year so far..."

There was some whistling and hooting, some clapping and cheering.
More than a few "Gooooo Rabbits!"

The Principal waited for the noise to die down again then he
said, "Today is a special day. The Board of Education has named
our school to be the very first in the state to start up the
Naked in School Program."

Again there was a lot of mumbling as the news sank in. Mostly
from the back of the large auditorium where the older kids sat.
Becky next to Kitty said, "Oh my! I can't believe their going to
do the Program HERE! Oh fuck!"

Kitty now worried asked, "What is it? What's 'The Program?'"

"You never heard of it? My brother was dating a girl from
California that was in it. She told him that she had to go all
naked, completely all naked with no clothes at all to the classes
with boys around seeing her pussy and her butt and her boobs and
everything and that she even had sex with kids and the other kids
watched her doing it!"

"Ewwwww!" Kitty yelped, "Really? Like sex sex or like getting
felt up sex?"

Becky loved to shock her friend and she giggled, "Like some boy
that the teacher picked out fucked her pussy with his dick and
squirted her all full of sperm kinda sex. She got knocked up
during that week and everything!"

"Ewwwwww!" Kitty squealed again.

Again the principal was calling for quiet. Once he had it he went
on, "It is a great honor to be chosen to be first out of the
hundreds of schools in this state. One of the reasons that we
were chosen was because we have been able to get over 98% of the
parents to agree to the Program and to sign perMissision forms.
But the MAIN reason the Program Board Chose Cherry Elementary the
home of the Fighting Rabbits is because we're the best darn
school in the state!"

There were cheers and hoots and calls of "Gooooo Rabbits!" Or
"Rabbits Fight Rabbits Bite, Rabbits Hop and Play!"

Kitty giggled, "Oh Good!"

Becky asked, "Oh good what?"

"Principal Dick just said that the parents had to sign a
perMissision letter to allow us into the program. There is NO WAY
my daddy would do that. He doesn't even want me dating because he
thinks boys will try to feel me up and kiss me and stuff. He
would NEVER let me go to school all naked or do nasty icky things
with boys and their wieners."

When it was quiet again the principal started to explain the
program to the kids. "The Program has been around for about ten
years now. It has gone through many changes and has been improved
over time. The Programs number one goal is to make each of you
more aware of your bodies and more confident in your abilities
and proud to be who you are. The Program is designed to let you
explore your own sexual nature AND to let others explore your
body so that everyone can have a better understanding about what
makes us each individuals. It will help both you and those around
you open up to what is possible and help you find out what you
like and what you need. There will be two sets of participants in
The Program each and every week. One set will be naked and the
other set...all of the rest of you...will also be participating
and may be asked to help out in projects and lesson plans. Just
because you're not naked DOES NOT mean you are allowed to just
watch...everyone in the school is a participant."

Again there was a swelling of noise as the students all began to
whisper and giggled. Becky was whispering and giggling, "See I
told you. We are going to have to go NAKED in School! I hope
Bobby Felt goes first...He has a nice big wiener."

Kitty giggled, "Your soooo nasty!"

Two kids, one girl and one boy, will be picked from each grade.
Since they had K through 8th grade that would mean 18 kids each
week. The Principal explained that there are many ways that other
schools have implemented the Program. Some have only had one
student in the whole school others have chosen one student from
each class. After a long discussion it was decided that Cherry
Elementary would do it this way. "This seemed to have the most
impact for the children and provide many teaching opportunities
but also not be too disruptive to the learning process."

"We have also changed the first week a little. We all realize
this is going to be very different and everyone will be very
preoccupied with the naked students. But learning is also
important and we do not want any of the students naked or clothed
to get behind in their work. SO this week all of the teachers
have been told to keep the work lighter than normal, home work
will be minimized and there will be no tests."

The kids all began to yell and cheer.

"This will give us all a little time to better understand the
rules of the program and to enjoy the many naked children that
will be in the halls and class rooms." He thought a moment and
then added, "Enjoy. This is an important word. It's often lost in
the pressure of the day to get work done or to make it to class
on time. We feel stressed about home or school. But I truly hope
that ALL of us...both the teachers and the students will take a
little time to really and truly enjoy the opportunity to interact
with the students in the program. It should be fun. It should be
pleasurable. And all of us should enjoy these first brave
students as much and as often as we can."

He rustled some paper and pulled out a stack of cards with the
kid's names on them. Then he dropped the cards and bent
over...gathered them and then began to read off names..."From our
Kindergarten class we will have the pleasure of enjoying Timmy
Fastlock and his twin sister Tammy Fastlock." The two five year
olds were brought up onto the stage by their teacher. Then she
and another teacher already up on the stage began to strip them.
Neither kid seemed to understand what was happing and put up no
fuss. As this was going on Principal Dick said, "Well these are
out of order...ummm lets see the Fifth grade students are..." he
read off The fifth grade kids who were escorted to the stage and
stripped. By the time the four were naked there were another 2 up
on the stage, the 2nd graders. Now as the teachers tried to strip
the kids they were getting some push back from the kids.
"No...stop that...I will not!" The girls put up more of a fight
but the boys were not at all happy about being up on the stage.
All the kids were blushing deeply. Kitty saw that the whole event
was being recorded and the camera man was zooming in on the kids
being stripped as the teachers in charge would take their hands
and arms then quickly and easily remove shorts, shirts and
panties or even more quickly pull dresses up and over kids heads
and then pull down their panties. One by one each child was left
naked and scared as the other kids in the larger auditorium
laughed and giggled.

Kitty had not been listening to the Principal as he continued to
read off the names because she was watching the screen which was
focused on the sixth Grade boy who's dick was rock hard and at
least four or maybe five inches long. One of the teachers, Kitty
was pretty sure her name was Missis Slitpink, was tugging on his
dick and pushed a finger up into the boy's ass making him cum on
the stage. This made Missis Slitpink giggle and the whole room
either gasp or giggle. Kitty was shocked she had just seen for
the first time a boy shoot his sperm out of his wiener!

Then she heard something that made her mind leap back to what
Principal Dick was saying. "From our Third Grade Class we will
have the pleasure of Kitty Potter and Jake Amerster."

Kitty loudly yelled, "WHAT? ME? NO WAY!!!"

The principal just chuckled. He had been looking forward to
seeing this pretty red head 8 year old naked. His dick was rock
hard just thinking about her sexy little body and her long legs
and her hot round ass. "Yes Kitty, You. Come on up here young
lady."

"No! I won't!" Two male teachers took her by the arms and pulled
her up onto the stage. One was her Science teacher. She pleaded
with him, "Please Mister Foster! Please don't do this!"

He chucked in a nice way, "You have to do it honey. Your mom
signed the form so you're in the program. You don't have any
choice in the matter you're in and that's that. Fighting will
just make it take longer and make you look silly."

Hearing it was her mom that had signed the form was like having
cold water splashed into her face. She stopped struggling and
asked, "My mom? Really?"

"Yep, I was there when she signed it." Mister foster said taking
the opportunity to quickly pull off her shorts and panties as she
was standing still and dumbfounded. The other teacher had pulled
off her blouse and now she was completely naked. Mister Foster
wiggled a finger up into her pussy until it hit her cherry, "Oh
you're a virgin...that's really sweet. Maybe you'll let me be
your first?"

Still stunned the little preteen just said, "Um, yeah sure...my
mom? That bitch did this to me. I hate her." Mister Foster pushed
his finger through her cherry and she yelped, "Ow!" She looked
down and saw the horny teacher deeply fucking her with his
finger, "Hey, stop that Mister Foster!"

He chuckled and said, "OK...I'll finish up later." Then he went
back down to escort more kids to the stage. Later Kitty would
find out from her brother that her cherry was broken up on the
big screen for all to see.

As she slowly came to the realization that she was naked and up
on stage and EVERY one could see her she began to panic. The only
thing that kept her from running was that she saw her brother
coming up onto the stage. She went to him and grabbed him and
hugged him and cried out, "OH JACK...they took my cloths and
they...they...Mister Foster he put his finger up
into...my...my...OH JACKY MOM FUCKING SIGNED THE FORM!"

Jack told his little sister, "It'll be ok sis...just make it
through today and we can talk to mom and dad at home. They'll fix
this." Two of the female teachers began to strip Jack. He helped
as much as he could but his sister was holding him tightly. Once
his pants were gone he became very uncomfortable with his sisters
attentions because his cock became hard and her naked hug was
making him harder. "Kitty...you have to let me go..."

"No, no...Please don't make me let go." The little 8 year old
pleaded as she clutched her 13 year old brother.

He tried to push her gently away but that only made her rub up
against his cum dripping dick more and harder. "Kitty...you have
to stop this...you're rubbing my dick and I'm going to....oh fuck
Kitty...I'm...Oh fuck!" The boy began to cum. His seed spurted
out in thick ropes that splattered across his baby sister's flat
chest and managed to splash up into her pretty preteen face.

It took Kitty some time to realize what had happened. She looked
up at her older brother in shock, "Jacky...did you...did you
just?"

"I'm sorry Kitty. I could not help it. You're so sexy and you
were rubbing my cock..."

The little girl giggled, "You think I'm sexy? Do you really?" She
took hold of Jack's cock. The first time she had ever held a
dick...hard or soft. She thought to herself, 'this is nice.'

Jack realized that she had calmed and he did not want to upset
her. She was smiling up at him and he smiled down and told her,
"Yes Kitty. I think you're just about the sexiest girl in the
whole world and If you keep wanking on my dick you're going to
get a lot more cum."

She giggled and thought about sucking his dick but then realized
she was naked, covered in her brother cum and on stage in front
of hundreds of classmates. Terrified she looked up at the big
screen and saw that she was up there in living color. She saw the
thick gobs of white sticky goo all over her face and dripping
down her chest and into the cleft of her naked, hairless, pink
pussy.  "Oh fuck!" she said out loud. She looked down and saw
Becky was giggling and laughing. Almost everyone was laughing at
her and she felt about three inches tall.

One of the female teachers she did not know knelt down next to
her, "Good girl, you made him cum. Now you should listen to
Principal Dick so you know what to do while you're in the
program...ok honey? If you want you can keep sucking your brother
off but you also have to listen...Ok?"

"Yes ma'am." Kitty said then she looked around and saw that
everyone was listening to the principal again. She hugged her
brother tightly to both make herself feel better and to help hide
her naked cum drenched body. He was saying something about posing
that did not make sense to her.

"So to repeat, because this is very important, If you see one of
our naked participants in the hall between class or during lunch
you are allowed to ask them to pose for you. They must comply
with this request. I have asked Missis Kathy and Mister Paterson
to help us all better understand just what is required."

Kitty looked to the other side of the stage and saw for the first
time her home room teacher, Missis Kathy, and another male
teacher who she guessed was Mister Paterson. They were both
completely naked.

A little mouse like animal ran around in her brain saying,
"You're naked too... You're completely naked, covered in drying
cum that your OWN BROTHER shot all over you and YOUR STILL
HOLDING HIS DICK AND EVERYONE CAN SEE YOUR NAKED!"

The principal told the two naked teachers, "Why don't you two
give the students an example of what we can expect today..."

Missisies Kathy pretended to be walking down the hall and Mister
Paterson came up to her and asked, "Hi Jessica...could you stop
for a little while and pose for me please?"

"Sure Ted I would love to" replied the teacher with far Ntoo much
enthusiasm. Then she stood with her legs slightly apart and her
hips thrust forward.

Mister Paterson knelt down and looked at her shaved pussy, "Boy
that is sure sexy...could you spread open your pussy lips?"

"Sure thing...it makes me hot and horny to let people look at my
pussy so when I open my pussy lips you'll be able to see my
juices flowing." She giggled.

"Wow, that's great! Can I see your ass now?"

She giggled again and turned, bent over and used both hands to
spread open her ass cheeks, "How's that can you see everything
I've got?"

"Yeah! Thanks a lot, that was fun and informative. I sure am glad
that we have the Program and that I can get to know you and your
body in an intimate but respectful way." Mister Paterson said
with all the bad acting one would expect from a History teacher.

"Still holding open her ass cheeks Missis Kathy giggled, "And it
makes me happy that I was able to be part of this experience. It
also makes me feel empowered to know that my body pleases others
and I will strive to share my sex and body with others whenever I
can."

Principal Dick started to clap and after a bit the kids and
teachers followed suit. "That was great...Now let's look at what
you're NOT allowed to do"

Again the pretty naked teacher walked across the stage like she
was in the halls. Her large tits bounced nicely and her sexy hard
ass wiggled hypnotically. Kitty looked up and realized that this
too was being videoed then looked around to see if she could find
the cameras. As the little make believe play unfolded on the
stage she saw at least two men with cameras. She thought that
they might be teachers but was not sure.

As Missis Kathy walked past her fellow thespian he let out a long
cat call whistle and then said, "Hey Slut. I want to see you're
fuck hole. Bend over and spread your ass cheeks for me Bitch."

"Fuck you." Said the female teacher with a slight giggle in her
voice and she kept walking until she was off the stage.

She ran back making her big tits giggle wildly and the two
teachers laughed and giggled as Principal Dick asked the kids on
stage, "So what was wrong with that last scene?"

One of the older boys raised his hand and the principal called on
him, "Um...he called Missisies Kathy a slut. That's not nice. He
also called her a bitch. That's mean too."

Missis Kathy said, "No. There is nothing wrong with being a slut
or a bitch. Being a slut just means you like sex and you share
you pussy, ass and mouth with others that also like sex. I am a
slut. I like to fuck. You can call me a slut all you want to..."

Principal Dick cut in, "...just NOT in the class room please..."
This got a laugh.

Missis Kathy went on, "And a bitch is just a girl that knows what
she wants and is willing to be tough to get it. There is nothing
wrong with being a bitch or a slut."

The principal asked, "Anyone else?" Cindy, the naked sixth grader
that Kitty knew well raised her hand, "Yes...Cindy what do you
think our fine actors did wrong?"

Cindy stepped forward. She did not seem to mind being naked.
Kitty would ask her about that later and find out that Cindy's
parents had told her all about the Program months ago and she had
been 'practicing' around the house with her two sister, her two
brothers and her mom and dad. She knew and liked posing; licking
sucking and she had even fucked all her siblings and both her
parents. "Mister Paterson did not say please."

Missis Kathy grinned widely, "Right dear...perfect. He should
have said, 'Hey Slut. I want to see you fuck hole. Would you
PLEASE Bend over and spread your ass cheeks for me Bitch?' That
would have been ok. Now what did I do wrong?"

Cindy thought a bit, "You said 'fuck'...that's a bad word."

Missis Kathy giggled, "Well maybe sometimes, but no. That's not
what I did wrong. Anyone else's?"

When no one came forward the principal told them, "Missis Kathy
did not stop to pose. Even if people are being rude and nasty or
even downright mean, your duty as a naked participant in the
Program is to stop and show off your body. Let others learn and
see and maybe next time they won't be rude, nasty and mean and
they will treat you and others with respect." He had hoped for
applause there thinking to himself that that was a rousing speech
but there was nothing so he went on, "Now let's give an example
another few examples."

This time it was Mister Paterson that went for a stroll. His long
thin cock was rock hard and bounced with each step making many of
the kids in the audience giggle. Missis Kathy cooed, "Hey Ted,
you got a nice big dick there. Could you please pose for me?"

"Well thank you, I would love to pose." He stood like superman
with his arms on his hips and his pecker out and pointing at the
ceiling.

"Mummm nice." Said the naked teacher as she examined it closely.
Then she asked, "Can I suck your cock and lick your balls
please?"

"I would love that." he said with a big grin that grew wider as
Missis Kathy's warm mouth engulfed his dick. "Oh yeah...that's
nice...fuck yeah suck my cock."

The whole room full of kids gasped.

Kitty was shocked. This made everything else seem like nothing.
She was watching her home room teacher suck off another teacher.
There was a lot of murmuring out in the audience and Kitty knew
that everyone was just as shocked and surprised as she was.

Then she was further shocked when Missis Kathy asked Mister
Paterson, "Could you turn around? I want to ream your ass hole."

The naked man turned and she shoved her face between his ass
cheeks. Kitty could not see very well and when she heard the
auditorium full of kids all say ewwww in one voice she looked up
on the screen and saw a close up of her teacher's pretty pink
tongue fucking in and out of a man's BUTT HOLE! She gasped,
"Ewwwwww, Missisies Kathy! Stop that! That's icky, how could you
do that!"

Missisus Kathy giggled and called the 8 year old over, "This is
Kitty Potter everyone...she's in my home room and has always been
a very outspoken little girl. So Kitty you think this is gross?"

Kitty walked over to her teacher, "Yes ma'am. We learned in
health class last year that poo has all kinds of bad thing in it
that cause lots and lots of diseases like dysentery."

"Well that's true honey and that's a very good memory you have.
Now it is possible to catch that here in our country but that is
much more common in poorer nations that don't have as good of a
diet as we do." As she talked she was finger fucking Mister
Paterson's ass with one hand and playing with his balls with the
other. "Mister Paterson is a healthy man and has no history of
being ill so I trust that I can fuck his ass with my tongue and I
will be perfectly healthy. Why don't you give it a try honey?"
Then she whispered so that only Kitty could hear, "If you don't
do a good job you will get a failing grade participation and I'll
make you do three weeks in the program instead of just one."

Kitty looked at her shocked, "Please no..." She whispered and
tears began to roll down the 8 year olds face.

"Go on sweet heart...you'll like it." The naked teacher said with
an edge to her voice. "Now!" She mouthed silently. The little
girl moved in and could smell the grown man's shit. She held her
breath and pushed her tongue gently around the brown puckered
hole. It did not taste nearly as bad as it smelled. Then Missis
Kathy pushed the girls head into Mister Petersons Ass hard and
Kitty began to really tongue fuck the old man deeply. Missis
Kathy said loudly, "Good girl, that's really fun isn't?" then
quietly said "Make him cum and you can stop. He likes it what you
squeeze his balls and stroke his dick..." Again for all to hear
she said, "Good girl...make him cum." Kitty was doing a good job
of it all on her own so the naked women started to finger fuck
Kitty hoping to get her off as well. When her finger went in
without any obstruction she realized the preteen had lost her
hymen. The teacher had not seen Mister Foster taking Kitty's
cherry just minutes before and had wrongly assumed that the girl
was sexually active. Then the teacher had a nasty thought and
stood up to whisper into the other teacher's ear.

He laughed and said, "Sure I would love that."

 To the audience she said, "We are going to use Kitty here as the
model for some additional lessons." She pulled the girl up and
laughed at her spit shinny face, "Boy you look a treat honey."
She wiped the girl mouth off and asked her, "So what do you think
about ass licking?"

"It's ok I guess...a little smelly."

"Well let's see if you like it better when you're the one being
licked...hop up on this table please."

"Um...no thank you ma'am I would rather not." Kitty said backing
away.

Principal Dick spoke up here, "Another important rule that you
should all be aware of is that you MUST allow ALL reasonable
requests. Failure to do so will result in punishments. This can
include an extra week in the program, poor grades in both
citizenship and participation and it can also include spankings."
With this last word he lifted 'old Betsy'...a long, thick, heavy
and well-worn paddle that had holes drilled into it long ago to
help increase the sting of each and every stroke. The paddle had
been at the school for decades and many of the towns parents and
grandparents had been punished with it during its long tenure.
The kids all murmured about the possibility of a spanking on
stage.

Kitty with tears again boiling over her eye lids asked, "Well how
do I know if it's reasonable?"

"That's a fair question. We are handling that a little
differently than a lot of the other Program Schools. We want
everyone to be able to participate and we want everyone to feel
comfortable and to have fun. But what is reasonable to one person
may not be reasonable to another. If someone asked you to do
something or if they ask to do something to you and you do not
think it is reasonable then you just say no...It's as simple as
that."

"Oh good." Kitty said whipping the tears from her face.

Principal Dick held up a finger, "But! IF the request is later
determined by either me or by any of the teachers to be
reasonable you will have to perform the request AND you will be
given a demerit and you very well may be given a spanking along
with the demerit. If you have three demerits by the end of the
week you will have to continue with the program into the next
week. If you end up with enough demerits you just might spend the
whole year naked."

"Oh." Kitty said unsure.

Missis Kathy again asked Kitty, "Please get up onto this table
dear."

Kitty looked at the table and then looked at Principal Dick. He
gave her a caring smile and a nodded. One tear rolled down her
face. She could just kick herself for making herself the center
of all this attention. She looked up above and saw that they were
still videotaping. She started to climb up onto the slightly
padded table. Mister Paterson started to talk about the table.

"You may have noticed this same table in your class rooms or
scattered throughout the school in the halls and in common areas.
These are new to the Program and we are the first to use them.
Other schools just use tables or desks but that can be hard on
the student's backs and their bottoms..." With this he patted
Kitty's pretty round ass. "These have an easy to clean rubber
padding that should be comfortable and also easy to clean. Ok
Kitty lay down please."

Kitty did nervously.

"Open your legs please." Missis Kathy asked sweetly.

Crying Kitty told her, "Um...No...please don't make me. Everyone
will see my gina."

Missis Kathy giggled, "Yes dear that's the point. We want
everyone to see your 'gina'...and when someone is about to lick
your little pussy you don't call it a gina you call it a cunt or
a twat or a pussy. That's one demerit for refusing a reasonable
request.

The teacher took the girls ankles in one hand and lifted her legs
up and back. Then she took the paddle from the principal and gave
the little girl three hard whacks on her ass and pussy making the
preteen scream out in pain.

DO you want Another demerit and more paddling?"

"No, please no..." Crying Kitty opened her legs. She could see
straight up and knew that EVERYONE could see her hairless, pink
and wet pussy. As she opened up her legs the camera zoomed in and
they could see right into her gian...no she corrected herself,
her cunt...after today she was going to be a slut so she no
longer had a gina. Sluts had pussies or twats or cooters or
slits. From now on she did not have a gina...she had a fuck hole.
She saw Missis Kathy up on the big screen before she felt her as
the teacher pushed Kitty's legs open wider and then pushed her
tongue right up into Kitty's pussy. She licked, fucked and sucked
at Kitty bringing her very close to a huge orgasm then she
stopped.

"May I lick your ass Kitty?" She asked the girl.

Kitty yelped, "No! Please don't!" Before she even thought about
the consequences.

Missis Kathy looked over at Principal Dick, "Sir, was that a
reasonable request?"

" Ass licking is always a reasonable request. I'm afraid that
that's another demerit Kitty. One more and you'll be naked all
next week as well." Missis Kathy moved her head out of the way
and Principal Dick swatted the girl even harder than the teacher
had making Kitty scream and  Cry and her ass bright red.

Smiling at the girls pretty crying face she said, "Be a good girl
sweet heart. We do not want to spank you or embarrass you." Then
she began to tongue the girl's ass deeply. Then Mister Paterson
pushed his dick into her face and asked, "Kitty, would you suck
my cock?"

She looked over at the principal who smiled warmly and nodded.
Then said, "Um...I guess so sir." Her mouth was filled with a man
sized dick and she struggled to both suck and breath.

As the two teachers molested Kitty, Principle Dick began to talk
about more of the rules. He explained that in the halls during
breaks the participants must pose, be licked, be sucked and be
finger fucked. They can also fuck, cock to pussy or cock to ass
if they want. Sex during class and in-between class is encouraged
and sex outside of school is also encouraged and some homework
assignments might require sex participation from students. In the
class room you will be given ten minutes at the beginning of each
class to take relief. Relief can be masturbation or you can ask
for help from a student or teacher. They can masturbate you, lick
or suck you or you can fuck...but only for ten minutes. Naked
Participants will also be frequently used during the lessons. The
teachers can come up with their own lesson plans that involve the
students or they can use one of the many plans that have been
developed by the Program Committee. Most of these Program lesson
plans involve sex so be ready to participate and have fun.

When he was finished with his little speech he walked up to kitty
and pulled his dick out of his pants making everyone in the
audience and on stage gasp. This was their principal and he just
pulled out his cock right in front of everyone! And his dick was
huge...11 inches at least and it was rock hard. He nudged Missis
Kathy and she smiled at the big cock that was at face level and
licked it from bottom to top then sucked about half of it into
her mouth. Then she aimed it at Kitty's tiny wet fuck hole and he
asked the little preteen girl, "Is it ok if I fuck you Kitty? I
would really love be the first one to fuck you and to cum in your
pussy with all these people watching."

She looked at him terrified. If she said no he would give her a
demerit, then spank her and fuck her anyway. And he looked really
horny so it would not be three whacks with the paddle...he would
probably beat her ass a dozen times. If she said yes they
EVERYONE in the WHOLE FUCKING school would know how horny and
slutty she was. They would hear her say yes...What should she do?
She looked over at her brother who was rock hard and stoking his
dick. He said she was sexy and that she had made him cum. Maybe
being a slut was not so bad? Maybe he would fuck her too? He
nodded at her and said, "It's ok Kitty."

She told the principal, "OK sir, you can fuck me." She heard her
voice echo in the large auditorium. The room was silent except
for her amplified breathing.  She could see herself on thehuge
screen above. Principal Dick slid his deep red and huge cock head
up through her pussy slit and then let the full length of his
dick shaft slide along her pussy lips.

He let his cock lie on her stomach. The tiny 8 year old looked so
tiny and frail. If he is able to get his whole dick into her the
cock head would just about make it into her throat. The principal
pushed both her legs up and back bending the preteen in half and
opening her little slit so that he and the camera was able to see
all the way up into her...deep enough to see her cervix. "Oh
thank you sweetheart. This is going to be so fantastic." He said
and pushed his dick into her hard and deep smashing what was left
of her virginity into blood and pain. His dick could not fit all
the way into her, of course, she was far too young to take him
all but he thought maybe by the end of the week she will have
been stretched out. As he fucked her harder and faster more and
more slid in and out. Kitty watched herself being fucked up on
the big screen amazed at how slutty she looked...it was almost
like she was watching some other little girl getting fucked. She
was mesmerized and getting wetter and hornier until Mister
Paterson shoved his dick back into her mouth.

The small girl was fucked hard from both ends. Later she would be
told that this is being spit roasted...like a pig over a fire.
Later she would giggle about this image but not now and not
today. Right now she just felt two things - one was a huge amount
of pleasure as her pussy was filled and emptied filled and
emptied over and over. Heat was building and a massive orgasm was
rushing towards her like a train. The other feeling that seemed
to ebb and wan like the principal cock was shame. She was naked
and being fucked by two men and EVERYONE was watching. She was
about to orgasm with EVERYBODY watching. She felt the orgasm
build in her and was all too aware that the whole school was
about to see her climax with two dicks in her...two full grown
men were fucking her on a stage as everyone watched and she was
about to let them all know that she was having fun...she was
LOVING the feeling of being full and filled and fucked. She loved
the feeling of being fucked. Her back began to arch as a burst of
electricity flashed through every nerve in her body. Principal
Dick pushed into her as hard and deep as he could as his cock
boiled and spurted cum into her. Before he was finished cumming
Mister Paterson pushed him out of the way and shoved his dick
into her just as his balls let loose and the girl who had been a
virgin eight and a half minutes ago was now getting a second
helping of sperm from her second ever dick.

What she did not realize was that as she had her first ever and
second ever cum squirt and her first ever pussy cock orgasm,
Missis Kathy had been organizing all the naked boys on the stage
to form two lines. One at her head and the other at her pussy. As
Mister Paterson pulled out letting a large gush of cum pour out
of her pink little hole the 5th grade boy stepped up and asked,
"May I fuck you Kitty?"

Kitty was still climaxing. Her head was spinning as she screamed
out loudly and forcefully, "Yes, please fuck me and fuck me right
now!" The boy did.

Missis Kathy also helped the kindergarten boy up onto the table.
She fed his hard little pecker into Kitty's mouth. Kitty took it
in hungrily and began to suck, and lick the 5 year old boy. At
the same time Missis Kathy licked the boys ass hole to make him
climax quicker.

This was not what Principal Dick had planned. They had talked
about this for a month. There had been a lot of ideas bounced
around and a lot of reports from other schools and what had
worked and what had not gone well. One option was matching up
each boy with a girl and go through the whole thing...posing,
licking, fingering, sucking, licking and fucking. After a lot of
debate this idea was rejected because they were concerned that
one or more students would refuse to go along with it then they
would have to hold the child down and force compliance...they did
not want that as the kid's first impression of the Program.
Another option was two teachers pretending (well ok, not
pretending but actually doing it on stage as they pretended to be
students). This was what they went with.

Principal Dick was not upset that Missis Kathy went off script.
This was actually the option he most favored...one girl with a
full on gang bang. One girl fucked hard and in a state of
perpetual orgasm. No one thought it would work. They tossed
around names and everyone was in favor of gang banging Candy.
Everyone knew the 6th grader was a slut and was not only fucking
all her brothers and her dad but had also had sex with three of
the teachers (starting in 2nd grade) and many of her class mates.

Principal Dick was thrilled it had been a virgin instead and
thrilled that it was little Kitty. He had always thought the girl
was beautiful. He was thrilled that he got to feel her pussy as
his dick slid into her warm, wet, pink fuck hole.

As Kitty was fucked by boy after boy The Principal and the two
teachers kept telling the kids about more of the Program rules.
There were many questions and they answered each one honestly.

Will all the girls in the Program be fucked? Yes. It's hard to
imagine any girl or boy making it through a week in the Program
and not losing their virginity.

What if we are on our period during the week we are chosen? Then
your week would be pushed back one or two weeks, but that is
unlikely because when your perMissision slips were signed we also
asked about your monthly cycle so that we can time your week to
be right between your periods.

A hundred hands went up and all asked the same thing, But, but,
but doesn't that mean when we are ovulating? Yes, all the girls
up here on the stage who are old enough to ovulate are currently
doing so. Including our little fuck slut Kitty Potter. According
to her mother she had been having periods for about 6 months and
so far she is very regular and she is at the height of fertility
right now.

Again a hundred hands went up but Principal Dick did not even
need to hear the questions, he knew what they were going to ask
and he stepped forward and said, "Yes, there is a very good
chance that many of these girls will become pregnant this week
and that many of you out in the auditorium will become pregnant
during your turn in the program. Kitty may right now be carrying
my child in her womb...I certainly filled her with enough cum to
get the job done, although since she has had...what five boys
fuck her so far?"

Mister Paterson told him, "No, it's been 6 boys and both me and
you so a total of 8 loads of sperm in her tight little fuck
hole."

"OK eight and who knows how many more by the end of the week, no
one will ever know who the dad is but that is part of human
sexuality and that is part of what the Program wants to teach you
about. It's not just sex. It's not just about fucking. It is
about knowing your body and knowing what sex is for, both
pleasure and procreation. Pregnancy is PART of sex. If Kitty and
some or all of the girls here on the stage get pregnant it will
be a wonderful lesson for all of you...seeing her tummy grow as
the baby grows maybe even getting to see a live birth and her
little boy or girl then coming to school and you will all know
that you saw her getting knocked up. You saw that little life
being created right in front of your eyes here on stage. Isn't
that wonderful?"

One of the naked girls on the stage asked, "What about this video
of us and Kitty? Are you taping us or is this just a feed for the
projector?"

Missis Kathy took this because it was her idea and she was very
proud of it, "It is being taped. You will all notice that over
the weekend not only did we have these rubber covered tables
installed in the halls, common areas, and class rooms but we also
had video feeds installed. Also every teacher has been given a
portable camera. This will have several important benefits. One
will be that we will be able to verify any complacence issues
between naked participants and the rest of the students. The
video will be available on line so your parents will be able to
follow your progress through the week and be able to work with
you on any of the Program goals that you might not be as
comfortable with to help better prepare you for the next day.
Lastly, for any parents that do not currently have a child in the
Program or really anyone in the whole world who wants to watch
cute and sexy children naked and playing with each other, there
is a pay wall that can be bypassed for a weekly fee. This will
help the school earn money.

That was just about the time that Jack walked up in between his
sisters legs. His rock hard dick was oozing cum as he watched his
little baby sister tonguing some 3rd graders ass as she wanked
his little cock. He asked his sister, "Kitty...can I fuck you
too?"

She looked at him like he was a thousand miles away, "Oh yes
Jacky...fuck me and give me your cum...please fuck me hard and
deep...knock me up Jacky...please make me cum again! Make me your
slut!"

With the questions all answered the rooms attention went back to
Kitty. Most of the school knew that Kitty and Jack were brother
and sister making this last fuck on the stage even hotter and
sexier than all the others. It was quiet except for Jack's
panting, Kitty's cooing and the slap, slap, slap of their bodies
as Jack fucked his sister. Soon the girls back was arching again
and she screamed out, "OH FUCK I'm CUMMING! Jacky! CUM in Me and
KNOCK ME UP!"

Jack grunted and pushed hard adding his thick goo to the mess
already in the little girl's cunt.

Everyone giggled and clapped.

With that the Principal told the kids they could go to their home
room class where their teacher would spend a little more time
talking about the rules and answering questions.

The large hall began to empty and the roar of voices began to
fade to a mummer just as Jack still hard and fucking, climaxed
into his sister again. As the two lovers slowly came down from
their climax the principal, both teachers and several other
adults all clapped and told them that they had been perfect and
thanked them for putting on such a wonderful show for all the
girls and boys.

Jack was sent off to his class and Missis Kathy cleaned Kitty up
a bit (her fist gang bang had been messy and she was covered in
cum from head to toe). Then still naked, Missis Kathy walked her
equally naked student to class.  Just as the two reached the
class room door and started through, the teacher told her cum
filled student, "You where perfect sweetheart... really
fantastic. So perfect that all your demerits have been taken away
so you're back to zero."

The whole class was there. They were looking at her and she fell
to the ground in tears of shame and fear. The teacher knelt down
next to her and pulled Kitty's head up to her face and kissed the
girl. A tear rolled down the little girls face, "I was a slut. A
nasty, dirty, horny slut and everybody in the whole school knows
it. They all saw me begging for cum. I'm so embarrassed."

The teacher giggled, "Well, yes dear that is true. You are a slut
and you were very nasty and very, very dirty. When I lined up
those boys I was hoping that you might fuck one or two of them
but it was so awesome that you took on ALL of them. That makes
you a huge slut. But you have to remember Kitty that ALL girls
are sluts and ALL girls want to be nasty, dirty, cum bagging, ass
licking, dick sucking whores. That's just part of our genetic
makeup. It was very brave of you to be first, you and the other 7
girls who are naked participants this week all need to be brave
and bold. But by the end of the year you will be the norm and any
of the girls that haven't had a gang bang and haven't been
videotaped licking ass and sucking cock will be looked at as the
strange ones." To the class she asked, "Class, what do you think
about our little Kitty?

They all clapped and cheered. Kitty did not understand thinking
to herself, 'How can they clap for me? I'm just a little cum rag
slut?' Then she realized the truth and cried out in a burst of
tears, "Your all making fun of me!" She saw her best friend Becky
also clapping and smiling and sobbed, "Oh no, even you Becky?
Even you're going to poke fun at me because I'm a nasty little
fuck whore!"

Becky ran up to her friend and hugged her, "No one is making fun
you stupid slut. Did all those orgasms make your mind loopy?
Everyone thinks your awesome and brave and super sexy."

Kitty looked around the room and tried to focus through her
tears, "Really?"

"Yes really." Becky said and kissed her friend. The kiss went
from a peck to a kiss to a deep soulful French kiss that got all
the kids saying, "Wow."

Missis Kathy giggled, "You have some fans. Now, I know that you
already climaxed many times this morning, but it looks like you
could use some more relief?"

Kitty blushed. "No thank you Missis Kathy, I would be way too
embarrassed." She headed to her desk.

Missis Kathy was putting on her dress and all the kids noticed
that she did not bother with panties or a bra. "Um...sorry honey
but...well I was hoping you would want to do it because it is
part of today's lesson plan anyway. I think you're going to have
fun just the same...please come up here to the front sweetheart
and hop up onto the table..."

Kitty began to cry again, she could not believe she was about to
do this. She climbed up onto the table and looked up and saw the
camera she had heard about earlier. She tried not to look any of
her classmates in the eye as the teacher told her that she could
pick one of the other students and then every hand went into the
air, both boys and girls. She was floored...even the girls want
to go down on her? She looked over the class and saw Becky with
her hand up and mouth smiling and her eyes on fire. "Becky?" She
asked. In her head it was 'Becky even you want to lick my pussy?'
but to the rest of the class it was "Becky I chose you to be the
one who gets to lick my pussy.'

"Yea!" Becky said with triumph and danced to the front of the
class pumping her fist into the air.

The teacher had the little video camera out and told Kitty, "Open
your legs wide honey. I want to see that gooey cum dripping out
of your sexy pussy." Then before Becky could get between her
friends legs, Missis Kathy moved in blocking her, "Now the rules
are a little vague about how you can relive Kitty. As we saw
during the presentation fingering is perfectly ok." She said and
licked her finger and began to finger Kitty's tiny hole cum oozed
out. To the class she said, "Remember to ALWAYS lick your finger
before you push it into a girls pussy...a dry finger does NOT
feel good and the whole point is to both learn about a girl's
body AND to make the girl feel good...ok?" Everyone nodded
transfixed on the wide open pussy just feet away from them being
finger fucked by a teacher.

"I think that it will also be great if you want to lick her
pussy..." Missis Kathy leaned in and began to tongue Kitty's
snatch deeply. Then, with her mouth wet with pussy juice and dick
cum, she said, "You give it a try Becky."

Becky moved in and first tentatively then whole heartedly licked
and sucked on her girlfriend's cunt pulling out gobs of the slick
white cream that had been recently shot into the young girl's
womb.

Missis Kathy gave the camera to one of the girls in the front row
and then she gently pushed Becky aside and said, "You can also
lightly nibble on her clit...like this, "The teacher bent down
again and began to nibble, lick, suck and tongue at Kitty.

Kitty was very close to climax when Becky yelped, "Missis Kathy!
Let me fuck her!"

The teacher blushed and let the young girl back at her friend's
cunt. Missis Kathy kissed Kitty deeply, letting Kitty taste
herself on her lips and tongue then sucked and licked each of her
tiny rock hard nipples. Kitty burst. Her climax was very deep,
long and wet. She squirted out a good cup of thin watery pussy
cum that splashed down Becky's chin and soaked her blouse.

"Ewe...did Kitty just pee, Missis Kathy?" Asked Sam.

Laughing, "No...she had a very good orgasm and this is what some
girls discharge when they have one. Not all girls have enough to
see and very few are lucky enough to have this much but all girls
have a little...does anyone want to taste it?"

Everyone wanted to taste it. A half hour later Kitty was
climaxing yet again. Every student in the class lined up to take
a turn licking her. Some just took a tiny slip of their tongue
through her red pussy lips and others fingered and tongued her
deeply. But the cumulative effect was more than enough to bring
her off.

She was drained when she finally made it back to her desk. Then
the bell rang. Missis Kathy kept the students from leaving as she
told them, "Today was a little more...erotic then it was supposed
to be. We will have a lot of catching up tomorrow morning and we
will not be letting Kitty have so much...um...attention like she
did today." Then she kissed Kitty and said, "You did great today
honey. Have fun in the rest of your classes."

As she walked to her next class Becky walked next to her. "That
was so sexy...maybe you...?" She paused.

"What?" Kitty grinned at her.

"Maybe later, at home, you could ...you know."

"You want me to suck your pussy too?" and knew she was right when
Becky smiled shyly. "Yeah, I think I would like that." She kissed
her friend and the two headed to Biology together. On the way
Kitty was stopped a dozen times and each time it became easier to
pose for the boy and let him slip a finger in and out of her
pussy or to let him play with her tits. One boy even licked her
butt hole and almost made her cum with the shock of it. Then the
bell rang and the two girls went running to class.

They both burst into the class full of giggles and apologies but
Mister Foster just told them, "It's ok this once girls I know
things are a little..um different than normal. But remember that
you have two duties, one is making sure you allow other students
time to look you over and see what a real live girl looks and
tastes like but the other is to make it to class on time and to
learn while you're in class...understand?"

"Yes Sir." They both said and went to their seats.

Before Kitty sat Mister Foster said, "Kitty could you come to the
front of the class please?"

"Um...ok." She said and blushed remembering that she was naked
(I'm naked...oh fuck I'm really and truly naked!).

"Now normally at this time..." He laughed, "Yeah as if any of
this is normal right?"

She laughed too. "Very Abby normal."

This made the whole class laugh.

"Well over the next month or so it will become more normal. What
I should say is that according to the program rules you have the
right to ask for relief right now but since our lesson plan will
involve you I think we can skip that bit...unless you're really
horny?"

"Um...no that's ok. I would really rather not...can I sit?"

He chuckled, "No honey...I would like you to sit up here on table
please."

Kitty rolled her eyes, she assumed that she was about to be
finger fucked like in her last class. "I'm really kinda sore
from...you know...from earlier and in my home room Missis Kathy
let the class finger my pussy so I'm really raw down there."

"I understand Kitty. You were really great up on stage and we're
all super proud of you. And I totally get that your tiny 8 year
old pussy would be sore after all you've been through today but
we have a lesson plan that we need to follow so up you go." As
she climbed up and laid down the teacher said, "No, no, Kitty I
would like you on your knees to start....yes point your sexy
little ass at the classroom...good girl...just like that...fine,
perfect." To Becky he asked, "Becky, would you video this for
us?" She took the camera and began to tape.

To the rest of the class he said, "I would like you all to form a
line so that you can get a good close look at what a vagina looks
like as it is being fucked. You all saw our brave little kitty
being fucked on stage but it is very different in person rather
then up on a screen."

Kitty was shocked. FUCKED? She looked back over her shoulder and
saw that Mister Foster was pulling off his pants. "Um...Mister
Foster...is this an approved lesson plan?" She asked timidly.

"Yes dear it is. And I've been hard all month thinking about it."
He said fingering her with KY jelly. Kitty began to cry again.
"I'm going to love this..." He pushed his dick into her 8 year
old pussy hard and deep making her cry out in pleasure and pain.

"Oh Mister Foster it hurts!" Kitty moaned.

"Yes, I know. You will stretch. Ok girls first...come up and look
closely as I fuck Kitty...see how her pussy is stretching? You
might think that a full grown man's cock would never fit into
your little pussies but remember a whole baby will come out of
your pussy some day so a man's penis is nothing in comparison."
He pulled his dick all the way out and told them, "Look at the
shape of the penile head and as I push it back into Kitty's
vagina notice how her lips move and stretch...it is really quite
lovely isn't?" The girls all looked and a few bent over to lick
where the cock and pussy met. When Becky did this Mister Foster
pulled his dick out of Kitty and rammed it into Becky's mouth. He
fucked her face for a few strokes and then pushed it back into
Kitty's cunt.

By the time the girls all had a look both Kitty and Mister Foster
were very close to climaxing. Kitty was pushing back in perfect
rhythm to her teachers fucking dick, "Ok guys you have to come up
and look quickly. Kitty's just too tight and sexy. I'm not going
to last much longer...are you getting close Honey?"

"Oh yes....Oooooo very close...I'm...I'm...OH FUCK ME!" Kitty's
orgasm caused a ripple to course through her body and into Mister
Foster cock.

He could not hold on any longer and began to shoot his sperm as
deep and hard into her womb as he could. "Oh fuck I'm cumming
too!"  He gritted his teeth as his balls unloaded and then bent
over and kissed the little 8 year old deep and lovingly. She
returned his kiss with just as much passion. When he broke off
the kiss he smiled at them and asked the boys, "None of you
really got to see did you?"

The guys all said no, more than a little disappointed.

Mister Foster asked Kitty, "Well since your climax made me cum
too early I think it would be ok to let one of the other boys
fuck you so that the others can see what it looks like...OK
honey?"

"I don't think so sir. I'm already so embarrassed. Everyone is
going to hear about this and think I'm the sluttiest girl in the
whole school...maybe the sluttiest girl in the whole world! I
woke up this morning a virgin and now I'm just about the
sluttyist girl ever. I don't really want to have all these boys
fuck me as well."

"I'm not suggesting that they all fuck you...maybe just
Tim...he's a handsome boy...would that be ok or should I send
someone down to ask the principal if this is reasonable? I would
hate to do that and end up giving you a demerit when you've
already been such a good girl and such a wonderful slut and sex
toy for the class."

She looked up into Tim's big grinning face. Pouting and still
crying she said, "Well, ok. I guess it will be fine. Please be
gentle, I'm really very sore." Mister Foster turned the girl over
so she was now on her back and her pussy was at the right height
for Tim's dick.

Tim pulled his little dick out in a flash and pushed it up into
Kitty's fuck hole, "Oh thank you Kitty...this is so cool!" He
yammered and he fucked without rhythm or reason.

The teacher took the camera from Becky and was moving around to
get some close ups of the sexy little preteen. Sadly it did not
last long and within 30 seconds the boy was yelping, "OH FUCK I'M
CUMMING TOO!" and he pulled out and sprayed his seed all over her
belly. "Oh man that was great! You're a good fuck Kitty...really
cool."

Another boy then pushed his dick into her without asking if it
was ok. Becky yelped, "Hey Mister Foster that's not cool...he's
supposed to ask and you told Kitty that only one more boy would
fuck her!" Several of the other girls realized that this was
wrong and began to grumble and agree.

"It's ok girls, it's for an approved class lesson and Stuart will
be the last one. Go on boy, try to make her cum."

Kitty was getting very close again but before she could climax
Stuart orgasmed and filled her already full cunt with another
huge load of sticky greasy sperm.  By now a few of the other boys
had pulled out their dicks and were feeding them to Kitty's
sucking mouth. Kitty realized that she loved the taste of cum as
two boys had already shot off down her throat. As Stuart stepped
away and another boy filled his place the teacher asked Kitty,
"Honey, is it ok if the other boys fuck you? There are only ten
more boys in line. She did not hear because her body was being
racked with pleasure and he took her silence as consent. He
looked over at the other girls in class and shrugged with a big
smile on his face.

The girls were scared now as boy after boy fucked the 8 year old
each cumming before the poor girl had a chance to climb to her
own climax. After the last boy in the class had his turn the
teacher said, "OK, I'll get her off now and pushed his hard dick
back into her pussy, "Could one of you girls lick her pussy while
I fuck her..that will help her out a lot." Becky ran up and began
to lick her girlfriends pussy and soon both her and the teacher
were climaxing.

The teacher wrapped up the class quickly just before the bell
rang. As the kids empted out of the classroom Kitty just laid on
the desk in a big puddle of cum. Her whole body was soaked in cum
and her cunt was dripping with it. All she could think about was
that at the beginning of the day she was a virgin and now she was
a slutty gang banged whore. The teacher and Becky both got her
into a sitting position and Mister Foster asked, "What is your
next class honey?"

"Um, Gym I guess." She said and began to cry again. "I'm such a
slut. Everyone is going to start calling me Slutty Missis Slut a
lot. I can't believe I let you do that to me."

Mister Foster laughed, "It's OK honey. Yes you were very slutty
but that is part of what the Program is about. It is supposed to
teach you that your body is natural and liking sex is natural.
Even liking it when 15 boys fuck you is perfectly ok and your
orgasm proved that even though you might not have wanted to fuck
them all your body was having a great time and really loved all
the cum. Now get up and go to gym. If you hurry you might have
time to shower off all this sticky cum...ok...there's my big
girl."

Becky walked her part way but she had Home economics and had to
part at the stairwell. "Are you going to be ok?"

Kitty giggled, "Well it can't get worse." Then she headed down
the stairs.

As Kitty approached the Girls locker room she was stopped by the
Gym coach. Missis Stretch told her, "You have to go to the boys'
locker room honey."

"What?" She asked shocked.

"That's the rules. Girls in the Program go to the boy's locker
room and shower with the boys and boys in the Program go to the
girl's locker room and shower with the girls."

Kitty turned around made her way to the boy's locker room. She
saw her brother, naked with his cock bouncing up and down as he
walked coming the other way. "Hey Kitty. This is weird isn't it?"
He looked her up and down, "Oh fuck what happened to you?"

She blushed but held back the tears, "I had Biology and Mister
Forster used me as a model to show the class what it looks like
to have a pussy full of dick. I made him cum too quickly so he
asked some of the other boys to..." She started to cry, "...then
he said the rest of them could...you know...they all started
to...Oh Jack it was so scary!"

"Who did you let do it?"

"It was all of them...the whole class fucked me and I sucked them
too and they just kept cumming and cumming like maybe 1,000 times
or more. It was so embarrassing because I got so horny that I was
all, 'fuck me fuck me harder' and I'm sure they all think that
I'm the school slut and nothing but a sex toy to use for sex and
fucking. I just can't believe mom and dad would make us do this!"

"Fuck that would have been hot. I wish I was there."

Kitty giggled through the tears, "You do? Would you have fucked
me again?"

"Fuck yeah. You're a sexy little girl. I'm just hoping that
you're not too sore after school."

She bent over and sucked his dick, "Well maybe I'll give you a
blow job. I found out today that I really LOVE cum. I should get
going."

Jack laughed, "What's your hurry. You're already dressed for
class. Everyone else has to suit up but me and you are ready to
go."

"I want to wash all this cum off me. So how about you? Did you
jack off or did you let someone suck you?" Kitty asked still
sucking her brother's burning hot cock.

"Diana sucked me off. She did not want to fuck. She was very
good." He said proudly. "Mister Frankfurter was a little upset
because I came too much and got it all over her face and tits.
Her blouse was practically see through afterwards." He sighed,
"That feels really good sis."

Kitty laughed and saw that kids were coming out of the locker
room and said, "We should go now." She kissed the tip of his
cock.

She ran into the shower and the coach told her, "Wrong way young
lady. You need to hit the track."

"Can I just wash all this cum off me...please? I don't want to
run around all day smelling like a whore house."

"OK you have two minutes. If you're late you will regret it."

She rushed like the wind and did not really wash but only rinsed
it off. She did not even dry off and ran back to the fields
carrying her socks and shoes. The Gym teacher asked if she needed
relief and she said no to the great disappointment of everybody.
As the teacher split them into tennis teams she saw that over on
the soccer field, where the 8th grade class was lined up, her
brother was fucking a girl named Stacy. A very pretty and busty
8th grader that all the boys liked. She thought that maybe she
should have let someone suck her pussy.

After class they all headed back to the locker rooms. She, of
course, went towards the girls. Two of her classmates took her
gently by the arms and steered her towards the boys locker room.
"Oh, that's right...I forgot." She said. She thought that this
was almost like a old time movie having one boy on each arm. Like
they were escorting her to a dance. The only thing that spoiled
it was that she was naked and they both were playing with her
ass.

In the locker room she was not sure what to do. Finally she asked
Mister Bratwurst, "Um...Do I have a locker down in here?"

He looked at her puzzled, "What for? You're naked."

"My shoes and socks."

"Oh. Just put them here on my desk sweetie." He said. She kicked
off her shoes and then pulled off her socks, set them both on the
desk and headed for the showers. She thought to herself, 'just 2
hours ago I was terrified being nude and now I'm headed towards a
shower full of naked boys...ummmm and hard cocks!'

The shower was set up identically to the girls. It was ten large
open stalls with twelve shower heads in each. The showers and
stalls were all stainless steel and the walls and floors all
white tile. She nervously entered the one that was closest and
turned on the water full hot. The water was NEVER too hot in the
locker rooms. She saw a hundred eyes all sliding up and down her
naked wet flash. Then she asked, "Um...I don't have any soap.
Could I borrow..."

Twenty guys all charged at her saying, "you can use my soap!" She
laughed Soon they were all taking turns soaping her down. They
spent most of their time on her ass, pussy and tits and by the
time the coach blew his whistle she was cleaner then she had ever
been in her life. "Come on you guys, you gotta get dressed and to
your next class in 5 minutes! Move move move!"

The shower cleared out in a flash leaving her feeling a little
let down. She had not cum.

She walked over to Mister Bratwurst desk to get her shoes and
socks and he saw she was in need and asked, "You don't need to do
anything but put on your shoes...do you want me to give you a
little relief?"

She smiled, "Yes, that would be nice of you!" She gave him a big
wet hug. He led her to the towel room and laid her onto a pile of
dry towels, opened her legs and leaned in to lick her pussy. He
also fingered her pussy and her ass as he kissed her deeply.
"What is your next class?" He asked wondering how much time he
had.

"I have my lunch hour now." She said. He kissed her again and
with his free hand he pulled his dick out of his shorts and
without asking her pushed it into her sore cunt. "Ouch! Mister
Bratwurst what..?"

"Shhhh sweetie. Don't tense up." He said pushing his cock into
her about half way before hitting bottom then pulling it slowly
out again. "You are so fucking tight!"

"Are you sure this is ok?" She asked.

He ignored the question and fucked her hard and fast. As The two
fucked Kitty got into Mister Bratwurst rhythm and was pushing
back as he pushed forward. They both climaxed together and Kitty
was given yet another load of cum deep in her very wet and horny
pussy.

Afterwards, Mister Bratwurst told her, "I don't think that was
really aloud young lady. I won't say anything to the principal
this time, but you should not let that happen again...do you
understand?"

"um...yeah, I guess." She said a little confused.

"OK. Now go on to lunch." He said giving her naked ass a swat.
Then he said, "Hold up Kitty...I just want to lick your asshole
one more time...You have such a sexy little round ass." The
strong man lifted the tiny girl easily and he pushed his face
into her butt cheeks and his tongue deep into her shit hole.
After tongue fucking her little sphincter a bit he set her down
and swatted her again, "OK go on honey and have fun with the rest
of your day."

In the hall she was fingered and grabbed like before. More than
one kid noticed that her pussy was full of wet, warm sticky cum.
One girl that asked her, "Could you pose for me please? I know
it's strange for a girl to want to see a girl but I was wondering
if my pussy looks like yours or if mine is odd."

"That's ok. A ton of girls have asked me to pose and a bunch have
even licked my pussy." She spread her legs a bit and pushed out
her hips.

The girl noticed the cum dripping or of Kitty and giggled, "Is
this Principal Dick's cum?" then licked at a glob.

Kitty giggled, "No. The coach just fucked me. It's his cum."

The girl giggled and lapped up more, then she stood, kissed Kitty
and said, "Thank you. That was really pretty cool."

When she finally sat at her normal lunch table with her friends
they were all half finished eating. Becky slipped her hand into
Kitty as she asked, "What took you so long...Oh fuck, you little
slut!" She teased holding up her cum covered fingers for all to
see. "Who did you fuck this time?" she asked licking her cummy
fingers. "This is fresh and not from Biology."

Kitty blushed and told them. Everyone was very horny and Kitty
felt lucky for the first time that day that she was the only one
that was going to be able to get any relief. When the bell rang
she threw away what was left of her mostly uneaten lunch and
headed to her Math class. Half way there she was stopped by a
group of 8th grade boys, "Hey sexy, we want to feel you up."

"OK." She said. She was surprised that they even asked. Most
everyone else just copped a feel. Two of the boys lifted her by
her legs and arms and one buried his face in her cunt. "Oh!
Ooooooo!" They did not have time to make her cum but he licked
and sucked at her good and hard. When the late bell rang, she
said, "Put me down! Put me down, I'll be late!"

"OK, but I want to finish later...I heard about your pussy cum
and I want to taste it."

"Me too" Said the boy on the left.

"Me three" teased the boy on the right.

Kitty kissed them all and said, "Maybe." The skipped down the
hall and made it right as the final bell chimed.

Missis Kinston gave her a disapproving look as Kitty scampered
into the room. "Sorry I was...um..."

"Yes. I saw that you were very busy with um out in the hall young
lady. I don't think that that is allowed unless you're on one of
the new padded tables. The principal wants to keep track of all
the sex in the school. Don't let me catch you again."

"Yes Missis Kinston." Kitty said sadly and more then confused.
She had seen some of the other girls fucking in the hall just any
old place...just what are the rules? She was not a rule breaker
and did not like being a bad girl no matter how good it felt.

"It's ok. We all need to get used to this...'Program'. I for one
do not approve and think this is all a waste of time and money. I
don't know how it fits into Math But Principal Dick wanted to
make certain that all the young girls and boys in the program
were not virgins any longer. He asked that all the 5th period
teachers that had a student in the program utilize one of the
approved lesson plans developed by the Program Counsel..."

"Um, Missis Kinston...I was a virgin this morning but I'm not
anymore..."

One of the girls that had seen her gang bang said, "She is SOOO
not a virgin anymore." Making the class giggle.

Kitty smiled shyly at the girl, then went on with the teacher,
"If it's ok with you we can just do a regular lesson and skip the
Program specific lessons." Kitty said nervously.

"Yes, I heard about Mister Fosters Biology gang bang. He told
everyone in the teachers' lounge what a good job you did and all
the teachers are very proud of you. I And I was there when
Principal Dick fucked you up on stage" The teacher patted the
little 8 year olds head, "Well I know that this is very awkward
and even embarrassing. I would hate to be the only girl in the
class naked and I would really hate having some boy having sex
with me with everyone watching let alone having 15 boys and a
teacher fucking you for all your worth. I tried to pick out the
least evasive lesson plan that I could...ok honey? There will
only be four boys fucking you so it won't be a full on gang
bang."

Tears welled up in Kitty's eyes, "Four boys? Oh no, please no."
She sniffled, "How about if just one boy fucks me...would that be
ok?" She was amazed that she was hoping just one boy would fuck
her in front of the WHOLE class. This was just so fucked up she
thought to herself.

"Shhhh, It's Ok honey. It won't take hardly any time at all for
them and it will be an interesting math problem...ok, hop up onto
the table here and open your pretty legs I have to see how much
cum you have in you now and try to clean you all out."

"Ok." Kitty said sniffling. As the teacher began to lick and suck
on her pussy Kitty began to get hot, "That's nice Missis
Foster...You're really good at this" All too soon the older lady
stopped, leaving the 8 year old hanging, "Oh you stopped?"

"I want to keep you horny so the next part is more fun for you
sweetie." To the class she asked for four boy and four girl
volunteers. Almost every one raised their hands high and made
kitty giggle. Missis Kinston asked Kitty, "Do you want to pick or
should I?"

Kitty grinned, "Yes please. I would like to pick." Like before,
every hand went up again both boys and girls. She saw that Ben
had his hand up and she smiled at him. She had always had a
little crush on him, "Ben." She pointed.

Ben jumped up and high fived two or three of his buddies. Then
came forward. Kitty looked at Missis Kingston, "I have to pick
four?"

"Yes dear. We are going to measure each of their ejaculations and
take an average. Then tomorrow we will do it again. By the end of
the week we will have a nice graph and then next week if we're
lucky enough to have another Program participant we will do it
again and again the next week and by the end of the year we
should have some very fine data...won't that be fun?"

"Um...I guess...she picked out three more boys and they all lined
up and began to fuck her one at a time. None of the boys made her
cum but after each boy shot his load the Math teacher had one of
the girls use her fingers to scoop out as much of the cum as she
could.

"Make sure you get all the cum into that jar so we know how many
milliliters each orgasm contains. You should push Kitty...get it
all out of you...good girl...so how much was there?"

The girl looked, "Um...15 milliliters."

"Perfect...that's about 3 teaspoons and just about normal for a
young boy." Said Missis Kingston as she wrote it up on the board.
"Ok now you need to lick and suck her pussy so that the next load
is measured accurately...try to make Kitty cum. Give her a nice
big orgasm."

The young girl held up the jar or cum and asked, "What should I
do with this?"

"Feed it to Kitty...good girls drink it all down, cum is very
good for you." The girl poured it into Kitty's wide open mouth
and then licked out the cum that stuck to the sides.

As the girl licked and fingered Kitty Missis Kingston sucked each
of the waiting boys eight year old dicks to get them all wet and
slick. Then she asked the volunteer girls to keep sucking them so
they stay hard but not to make them cum. This did not work out
however because as the second boy was fucking Kitty both of the
other boys shot off their loads into the pretty sucking mouths of
their 8 year old partners. Missis Kingston picked two more boys
and sucked them both hard.

By the time the second boy shot off his load deep into Kitty
cunt, another boy shot off his load in one of the girl's mouths.
The pussy load was measured and Kitty's cunny was again sucked
clean and the next boy began to fuck her.

This went on for about 30 minutes before Kitty had four good
loads of cum in her and each was pulled out and measured. Kitty
had orgasamed three times and Missis Kingston told her she did a
great job and also thanked the boys and the other girls for their
efforts.

Several of the other boys raised their hands and Missis Kingston
called on one, "Missis Kingston, a bunch of boys got to cum but
not all of us, that's not very fair."

The teacher thought about this and asked, "Would you other girls
like to help the other boys get off?" Several said they would and
soon most of the boys, including some that had already fucked,
were getting sucked off by their pretty little classmates. Missis
Kingston also began to suck off one wanting another taste of
little boy cum. Then she noticed that two boys were fucking
Kitty, one in her pussy and the other fucking her face.

Missis Kingston sucked harder and fingered the boy's ass and was
rewarded with a big mouthful of sticky hot cum. She licked the
kid clean and kissed him long and deep letting him taste her
tongue and his own cum. Then she told the class, "Ok guys you all
have five minutes to cum. If you don't then you'll just have blue
balls for the rest of the day."

The kid in Kitty's pussy grunted and filled her so full it began
to drip out the sides of her tight pussy. The boy she had been
sucking then pushed his dick into her cummy cunt and in short
order yelled out, "OH FUCK ME I'm CUMMING!" and dumped another
big load into the 8 year olds pussy.

Yet another boy moved in and began to fuck Kitty and Missis
Kingston decided she needed to get on with her lecture. As Kitty
was fucked by boy after boy Missis Kingston explained that the
four loads of cum they had measured each had different volumes
ranging from a high of 18 ml to a low of 9 ml. If you take all
four and add them up then divide by four you get the average. She
did a few examples on the board and then asked a few of the
students to also do a few examples. By the time the bell rang she
was satisfied that the kids had it down pretty well and she also
noted that Kitty managed to fuck all the boys in class and three
of them twice. Since it was the last class of the day she let the
girl continue for another ten minutes as four girls kissed and
licked her tits ass and clit. She had another huge orgasm and
then the teacher told the kids that that was all and they had to
go home.

Kitty just lied there and Missis Kingston kissed her gently then
deeper, "You did great honey. Your really turning out to be a
wonderful little slut. I bet you anything that by year end you
fuck most every boy in school and all of the teachers."

Kitty began to cry again (she wondered if she had ever cried this
much in any one day and was sure she had not even cried one tenth
this much ever). "I don't want to be a slut. Boys will just think
I'm easy and only want to fuck me and never be nice to me."

The teacher giggled, "Boys do only want to fuck you. All boys and
all men want to fuck you. You're a sexy little 8 year old girl
with a tight little pussy...every male with a cock who isn't gay
wants' to fuck you and knock you up. That would be true if you
were a slut or a tease or a prude. It's just now that they all
know you're a good sex toy they will pay more attention to you
hoping that you give them a chance to give you a good hard
fucking. Today we went a little crazy. I really never intended on
letting all the boys fuck you but tomorrow it will only be four
boys. I promise. Ok honey?"

'Only four boys' Kitty thought to herself amazed. Who would have
thought that only being forced to fuck four boys in front of the
whole class would ever have been ok let alone the positive
alternative to getting gang banged by the whole fucking class?
"Yeah, ok." She sobbed.

"Do you want to go home with all that cum up inside you or would
your rather have me clean your pussy out with my tongue?"

Kitty thought about it, "I think I should go. I need to get to
the office and get my clothes."

She rushed back to the principal's office and saw a group of kids
out there waiting. There were more clothed kids than naked ones
and Kitty correctly assumed that the boys were hoping to get one
last feel, lick or fuck before going home. She looked around for
her brother and saw him banging a big tittied girl against the
wall. The girl was a cheerleader and Jack had her skirt lifted up
and was fucking her from behind as she leaned against the wall.
Jack was also playing with her big tits. He did not see his
sister because a crowd had formed to watch the pornographic
action. There were two other girls being fucked and just about
all of the others were being groped and fingered.

There was another even bigger group watching four teachers and
the principal. Curious, Kitty made her way forward. As she did so
she was grouped and fingered by a dozen boys and a few girls. In
the center of the large crowed she saw the shy girl from this
morning. She was crying and telling the principal, "NO, I don't
want to and you can't make me!"

"Listen Tammy. Your parents singed the form. You are in the
Program and that's that. You have over fifteen demerits today and
that means that you will be in the program next week as well. I
might be more lenient with you and remove some of them but you
can't go home today with your virginity intact. It's one of the
rules...'First Day of the Program must include full sexual
intercourse with a minimum of one person of the opposite sex and
preferable with several so that the participant has the
opportunity to feel the difference of multiple people'." He
quoted.

"NO!" She screamed. Her ass was already glowing red and Kitty
assumed correctly that the girl had been beaten pretty badly
before she had gotten here. As Kitty watched the principal
spanked the cherry red ass at least a dozen more times each
caused the girl to scream louder than the last.

"Ok guys, we'll have to do this the hard way. I'm sorry Tammy but
I will have to call your folks and tell them about this.
Hopefully they can meet with me tomorrow morning and we can see
about keeping you in the program for a full month as a
punishment."

The nine year old was grabbed by the male teachers. Kitty only
knew one, Mister Foster. He had grabbed one of ankles. Once the
girl was stretched out on the table Principal dick unzipped his
pants and moved in-between her legs, "No. please no...Please just
call my mommy and talk to her...she'll take me out of the program
I'm sure....Oh PLEASE NO! NO! NO!....OH...OH...OH FUCK YOUR
FUCKING ME!" The principal pushed his dick into the girl tearing
through her hymen and plunging into her pussy deeply, "OH NO
YOU'RE REALLY FUCKING ME! Please no! Please oh please STOP!"

"Just relax...it will go much easier if you relax and try to have
fun... let it happen." Principal Dick said as he fucked the
girl's virgin 9 year old pussy hard. "Oh fuck you're so tight, I
don't think I'm going to last very long!"

A lot of kids were whistling and cheering but Kitty felt bad for
the poor girl. She hated the fact that she had to fuck a bunch of
boys and almost wished that she had enough nerve to refuse like
Tammy had done. She slipped between the crowed and climbed up
onto the table. Kitty took Tammy's head in her hands and told
her, "It's ok Tammy. It will be over quickly. Principal Dick will
cum a lot faster if you make your pussy a little looser and let
him go in and out faster..." She kissed the girl, first a little
gentle kiss then a deep French kiss. Kitty could feel the girl go
from a guitar string tense to a warm melting butter as her body
started to rise towards a climax.

"Oh fuck I'm cumming!" Principal Dick grunted as he pushed into
the 9 year olds cunt as hard and deep as he could.

Kitty cursed the fat old man for not holding back because Tammy
was very close to orgasm but then Mister Foster moved in to take
his place and began fucking the girl making her hotter and
hotter. Kitty licked and sucked the girls rock hard nipples then
moved down her body giving her kisses and licks until she reached
her very stretched hairless pussy. She licked the cock fucking in
and out and also Tammy's clit.

Kitty's pussy was now right over Tammy's face and gobs of cum
were dripping out of Kitty's well fucked little 8 year old cunt.
Tammy instinctively began to lick and finger Kitty making both
girls hotter and hornier. All too soon Mister Foster shot off his
load into Tammy and he was replaced by yet another teacher. The
two girls licked and fingered each other as three more teachers
all took a turn fucking the little girl and also they seemed to
like pulling out of Tammy's twat and shoving their rock hard
drippy dicks into Kitty's 8 year old mouth. Finally after what
felt like forever both girls began to climax in a huge shuddering
melt down of released tension.

Kitty turned around and kissed Tammy again. She could taste her
pussy on the older girls tongue and was sure the girl could also
taste herself on Kitty's tongue. Soon both girls were climaxing
again but right before Kitty began to orgasm she felt a dick slip
into her pussy that she now realized was sticking up into the air
like a slutty invitation. As she orgasmed she looked back to see
that it was Principal Dick's dick and he shot off a load super
fast leaving her pussy full of his sticky white cum.

Both he and Kitty had the same unspoken thought, 'Well I started
my day with his dick in me I guess ending my day full of his cum
feels right.'

After the two girls came down off the table Kitty held Tammy's
hand and asked her, "That wasn't so bad was it?"

Tammy kissed her, "No, but I won't have you there with me
tomorrow when I'm in class and all the boys want to fuck me and
make me suck their dicks and all the other nasty things they want
to do."

"I know it's hard and I hate it as much as you do but you can be
just as good of a slut as I am. The way you just climaxed, I bet
you could be an even better cum toy then me." She kissed Tammy
again, "I know Tammy put up a bit of a struggle but she did good
there at the end, won't you please take away her demerits?
Please?"

The crowed got behind this and began to chant, "Take them back,
take them back..."

Principal Dick laughed and said, "Ok, Tammy, Ok. You can start
out tomorrow with zero demerits. But only because you were a very
good slut and a really great fuck. I want you to really try hard
tomorrow to be a good sex toy in each and every class and to let
all the boys and girls lick and finger your pretty little pussy
in the halls...ok?"

"Um, yeah...I'll do my best."

"Well Good. I would also like to see you first thing in the
morning...we can...um practice what you just learned." Said the
horny old man.

Tammy knew what he meant and what he wanted. Kitty giggled and
whispered, "You must be a really good fuck. I bet he fucks you
every morning all week long." This made Tammy giggle and she told
the Principal, "OK, I'll be here early and me and you can
practice."

The principal laughed and said, "Well good...good" Then to the
other naked kids he said, "Ok I know you are all here for your
clothes and the Janitor will be bringing them out shortly. Here
is a letter for each of you to take to your parents. Tomorrow
most of the Program related lesson plans will be focusing on anal
sex and we thought your fathers or brothers might want to help
you stretch out a little tonight at home so it won't be such a
shock to your little pink butt holes tomorrow."

Mister Foster added, "If you don't have any brothers or your dad
is not available you can ask a neighbor to help or maybe just use
one of your mother's dildos."

"Worst case scenario you can use a cucumber on your ass hole."
Principal Dick concluded.

Soon the janitor rolled up with his cart and on the flat bed was
a bunch of boxes filled with the kids clothing. Kitty could not
find her panties and heard the same complaint from a bunch of
other girls and wondered if the pervy janitor had a collection of
them for his masturbatory pleasure. Kitty rushed to get dressed
with what she did have and was shocked at how wonderful it felt
to have cotton against her skin again. Slowly in twos and threes
the kids dressed and wandered away towards their homes. Kitty and
Jack began to walk together in silence. After a bit he told her,
"That was pretty cool what you did for that girl...for Tammy."

"She just seemed so sad and angry."

"Yeah but it was awesome how you made it all better for her and
you made her cum and all. It was super sexy watching you lick her
and her lick you." He blushed and said, "I really get turned on
watching you getting fucked. Your body is so tiny and sexy."

She giggled, "It was pretty sexy watching you fuck that big
tittied bimbo cheerleader."

He laughed, "So you saw that?"

"It was hard to Missis. You got a nice cock."

"Um...so about that anal sex thing...?"

She giggled again, "Didn't you get enough sex today you perv. Are
you so horny that you realy want to fuck me again? You want to
cum up my butt hole?"

He laughed, "I got so much sex today. Not as much as my baby
sister but way more then I have ever had before."

"I'll let you fuck me if you want to. It'll be nice having a dick
in me that belongs to someone I know and love rather than all the
guys that have been fucking me today." They walked in silence for
a little bit longer then Kitty began to cry. Her little sniffles
turned into great heaving sobs as Jack took her into his arms, "I
can't believe that mom and dad would do this to me...I just can't
believe they wanted me to become the school fuck toy and a total
slut whore!"

After a little bit as her sobs slowed to whimpers Jack told her,
"Dad did not sign the form. It was mom. I asked around and the
principal showed it to me as proof." This brought on another
round of tears.

Later that afternoon Kitty and Jack both showered together. Jack
cleaned his sister very deeply and after she sucked him hard the
two made love as the hot water ran over them. He came in her hard
and deep and she orgasmed so hard she nearly pulled off his dick.
They then got out of the shower and Jack asked her, "Do you want
to try anal?"

She giggled, "You really want to fuck my butt hole don't you?
It's not enough that I got a big load of incestuous cum in my
pussy you want to dump a big load in my ass?"

He laughed, "Yeah I really want to try it. I never fucked a girls
butt before."

"Why don't we wait till after dinner? You'll have more energy and
you can screw me good and hard."

He Frenched her deeply and thought to himself as his tongue
danced in his sisters mouth, "I can't believe I'm Frenching my
very own baby sister on the bed as my rock hard dick presses up
against her cummy pussy that is full of MY cum!" He pushed and
was in her again and the two slowly fucked for the next hour.

They heard the door open and their parents yell up, "We're home."
Followed shortly by Joy calling up, "Kitty, why didn't you start
dinner?"

Naked, Kitty stormed out of her big brothers room and down the
stairs. Jack was close on her heels but he had pulled on a pair
of shorts. Joy saw her coming but did not see the storm clouds
and the lightning circling her head or the murder in her eyes.
Joy started to ask again about dinner and her dad who was quicker
on the uptake then his wife started to ask his naked daughter
what was wrong because he could clearly see thunder in her face.
Kitty walked right up to her mom and slapped her as hard as she
could across her face and yelled at the top of her little 8 year
old lungs, "I DIDN"T START DINNER BECAUSE MY FUCKING MOTHER
SIGNED ME UP AS CLASS WHORE! I SPENT THE DAY, THE WHOLE FUCKING
DAY BEING FUCKED BY EVERY BOY IN THE WHOLE FUCKING SCHOOL! I HATE
YOU AND I'M NEVER FUCKING EVER GOING TO TALK TO YOU EVER AGAIN
YOU BITCH! YOU FUCKING BITCH!" She hit her mom again just as hard
and ran up to her room slamming the door.

Joy was in shock.

Keith was in shock.

Jack looked at his mom with daggers in his eyes, "That was a
really shitty thing to do to her mom. It was really awful for her
today. I think I hate you a little too" He went up to see his
sister.

Keith looked at his wife. Her hand was up against her cheek and a
red handprint was already starting to bruise. By the morning that
would really look awful he thought then he asked, "What did you
do Joy?"

"Nothing..." She began to cry. "I didn't do anything and I can't
believe my baby girl just talked to me like that."

"Did you sign them up for the Program? We talked about that and I
told you she was too young."

Joy thought about lying and Keith had known her long enough to
know she was thinking about lying but she realized it was no use,
"Yes I did and she's not too young. She's blowing it all out of
proportion. Principal Dick and one of her teachers came by the
house a few weeks ago to talk to me and he explained it all to
me. It's really not a big deal, she just has to be naked and show
off her body to the boys that ask. He said that even the
Kindergartener kids are going to do it this year. If a five year
old can do it certainly our snotty daughter can put up with it
for a week."

"You know that's not true. We looked it up. We read all those
stories by other boys and girls. They have to let boys finger
fuck them and if there's a class that needs a model for sex
education or something then she has to let them...oh fuck she
said that she was fucked, I bet they had a lesson plan that
required her to have sex with some other boy and she had to do it
up in front of the class with everyone watching her. She lost her
virginity to a boy that she might not have even known and an
audience. You should be ashamed of yourself Joy."

Joy gasped, "Oh now your being just as dramatic as she is. It's
not a big deal. She will get used to the touching and the sex and
by the end of the week she will be happy I signed her up. That's
what Principal Dick said. He said, 'it's always hard on the first
day but by the end of the week they can't even remember why they
were scared.'" She looked up the stairs, "I'll just go talk with
her."

Keith pulled her back by her shoulder, "I wouldn't do that if I
were you. She only slapped you this time next time she might kick
you to the ground and scratch out your eyes. Jack looked just as
mad...he might hold you down for her."

Joy felt her cheek again, "I'm going to ground her for this, that
little bitch really hit me hard."

"YOU WILL NOT GROUND HER! She's been through enough and you
deserved that slap and probably a lot more. Why don't you go out
and pick up some dinner and maybe by the time your back I'll be
able to smooth things over. I'll also call the school and get her
taken out of the Program."

"Well you can call but it won't work. It's a state law, once your
signed up your in until you're out of school."

"So we would have to wait until next fall to get her out of it?"

Joy laughed (which made Keith want to hit her), "No silly she's
in until she graduates from High School and if she goes to a
state collage she's still has to participate."

"Oh fuck Joy what did you do?" He lifted his hand his face red
with anger. Then he lowered it again and told her, "Go, get out
of my sight."

By the time Joy got back home with Mexican take out Kitty had
given her dad a brief but graphic accounting of her day. He was
truly shocked. He had hoped it had just been a bunch of boys
being too rough as they fingered her ass and pussy making her
sore and embarrassing her. He had really thought the worst case
scenario had been the public sex with one boy and a whole class
watching. It had never occurred to him that the principal and
three other teachers would have fucked her and that they would
have made her participate in not just one full on gang bang but
three! He had a hard time believing that they really fucked her
on a stage and that almost all of the sex was videoed and out on
the web.

Sobbing Kitty said what she had been thinking all day long, "Oh
daddy I woke up this morning a virgin and now I'm such a slut
that I have let 30 or maybe 40 boys fuck me. I'm a nasty, dirty
little eight year old cum rag that's only good for fucking and
sucking. I wanted to be a doctor or a biologist when I grow up
but now I can't...No one will ever hire a slut like me for a real
job, I'll just be a crack whore or a porn star. I'm going to be a
sex toy to all those boys for the rest of the year. Maybe for the
rest of my life. And tomorrow Principal Dick said that all of us
girls will have to have anal sex too..." Her tears overwhelmed
her again.

Keith looked at Jack, "How much of this is true?"

Jack was pissed, "All of it. She's not going to fucking lie about
this dad. What are you thinking?"

"Nothing, sorry. I guess I was just hoping it wasn't true." Jack
handed his dad the letter from the school and Keith read through
it. "Um...er...I don't know about this honey. It suggests that
I...um...that we...er..."

"I know daddy. Principal Dick told us that he wants you to fuck
my ass and help me get stretched out. You don't have to if you
don't want to. I'm sure I'll get stretched out plenty by the end
of the day. I might end up fucking every boy in the whole
school...I don't know what to do daddy. Can't you make them leave
me alone?" She burst into tears again. "I think they just want to
make sure I'm as much of a slut and whore at home as I am at
school."

By now Jack had found the school web site and logged in. He found
the file from this morning's presentation and scrolled right to
the part were Kitty was being fucked. "Here dad...is this enough
proof for you?" They watched as Kitty was fucked then her mouth
was filled with cock. The camera panned out to show the audience
reaction then the other kids on the stage. Then it zoomed out to
show Kitty, the teacher and the principal all fucking and the
other teacher as she lined up the kids for the gang bang. Keith
saw the two men shoot off their loads into his baby girl and
another boy in line step up and start to fuck her.

Finally he said, "That's enough...turn it off please." He kissed
Kitty and said, "I'm so sorry honey."

They all heard the door and Keith said, "We will talk about
me...um...er...and you...um...er...

Kitty giggled and it sounded like music after all the fear, anger
and pain, "About you fucking my ass daddy? You will do it won't
you? Please daddy, I really want your cock up my ass and your cum
in me. It will make me feel less slutty and more loved." She
stroked his dick to let him know that she knew he was hard and
horny. It also let him know that she thought it was ok for him to
be hard and horny.

"Um...yes honey...I will...um... after dinner? Ok?"

"I'm not eating if that bitch is down there." Kitty's giggle and
tears being replaced with hate in the blink of an eye.

Keith thought about saying, 'Don't talk like that about your
mother' but thought better of it and instead said, "I'll bring
you up something. Then after you eat if you still want me
too...um...er...you know..."

"Fuck me in my ass?" She gave him a lusty smile and Keith thought
that in just one day of being the class sex toy she is already
like this she is going to be a monster by the end of the week.

"Um, yes, that. I'll give it a try." She squeezed his dick and
smiled at him.

Down stairs Keith found Joy setting the table. He could see she
had been crying. 'Good', he thought then was a little angry with
himself. "Kitty and Jack are going to eat upstairs. I'll take
them both a plate."

"Oh don't be silly they're just being big babies. I'll go talk to
them." Joy started out of the kitchen.

"Joy just stop. Sit down and start your dinner. I'll be down and
we can talk."

Keith gave the kids their dinner and when he got back down stairs
Joy started, "So what was so horrible? Did some boy she liked see
her naked and it crushed her little frail heart?"

Jack flared with anger, "You better just stop that right now or
you will never have your daughter's love back. She hates you
right now. Not the typical spoiled brat wants a new bikini and
screams 'I hate you mom' when she can't have it. She really and
truly hates you and she my hate you the rest of her life if
you're not careful. They made her strip naked on stage in front
of the whole school..."

"Oh big deal. She's being such a baby..."

"Shut the fuck up Joy or get out of the house and go to your
sisters! I am so pissed with you right now. Not quite as angry as
Kitty and Jack but close. So if you don't just sit there and SHUT
THE FUCK UP and let me tell you about her day then I am going to
fucking kick you out of this house!"

Cringing she whimpered, "Ok, go on."

"The day started with her being stripped naked on the stage then
being finger fucked and licked by one of the teachers. This with
no warning from you at all...don't say it...just shut up...Then
the principal and a teacher FUCKED her on the stage in front of
the whole school...not just her class...every student and every
teacher in the whole school. And they filmed it and have already
put it on the web. Jack showed me the video. ANYONE can log in
and see our daughter getting fucked...losing her virginity in
front of an audience! When the principal shot off in her
pussy...no condom by the way so she might be knocked up...then
the other boys all lined up and fucked her. On video, on line, so
anyone can see it!"

Joy's eyes were huge and brimming with tears. Keith went on,
"Then in her home room class the teacher had her lay on the desk
in front of the class and the teacher and every student in the
class went down on her. They all took turns licking her pussy and
fingering her. In Biology the teacher...Mister Forest..."

"Mister Foster." Joy corrected then winced at the fire flaring in
her husband's eyes,

"In Biology Mister Foster fucked Kitty in front of the class.
After he dumped a big load of cum in her he invited the rest of
the boys to fuck her and they all did. She thinks it was about 15
boys and some of them, including the teacher fucked her twice."

"Oh no!" Joy said with her hand to her slapped cheek. The pain of
her touch seemed to make it all more real.

Then the Gym teacher fucked her for fun, not for the class but
just because he was horny and she's the school sex toy. Then in
her Math class she had to let four more boys fuck her so the
teacher could measure their sperm or something like that and then
during the lecture about average ejaculation the teacher again
let the whole class fuck her. The teacher was talking to the
class and writing on the board and boy after boy walked up to
your daughter and pushed his dick into her and fucked her and she
could not make them stop! Why? Why did she not make them stop?
BECAUSE YOU TOLD THE SCHOOL THAT YOUR DAUGHTER WAS A FUCKING
WHORE AND A SLUTTY SEX TOY!

She almost seemed to shrink as he yelled. She was willing herself
to be smaller. She was hoping to shrivel up and disappear. Keith
went on, "Then at the end of the day the principal wouldn't give
her back her clothes unless she fucked him again. And he sent
home a letter telling me that I have to fuck our daughter up the
ass to help her be better prepared for school tomorrow because
she will be forced to let 40 or 50 more boys fuck her little
virgin ass hole."

He glared at his wife.

She sat there meekly. After a bit she asked, "Can I talk?"

"Yes but if you dare say anything like 'she just being a big baby
because it's just three gang bangs and that's not anything for an
8 year old girl to be mad about' I swear I'll hit you."

"I'm sorry. Principal Dick lied to me. He said that the sex stuff
was only for the older girls. He said k thru 5th would just pose
and be fingered." She began to cry again. "I'm so sorry."

"Well you should be." He got up. "I'm going to spend the night
with Kitty. I'll see you in the morning."

"You're not really going to fuck her are you?"

"Yes I am. My baby daughter already lost her virginity to a man
she barely knows. I will not throw her back into that rape school
without someone she loves making love to her the way she should
be loved...that sounded better in my head. Anyway, I can't stop
her from being ass fucked by the perv teachers at her school but
I can help her prepare for what's coming."

"I want to talk to her."

"You better not. You better just let her cool down a little."

"You talk to her. Find out what I can do to make this all
better." Joy pleaded.

"DO you really think you can make it all better?" What are you
thinking? Let's go shopping and I'll buy you a new dress that the
principal can rip off your little preteen body before he fucks
the shit out of your little ass?"

"No. I guess not."

Keith went up the stairs and knocked on Kitty's door then went
in. He was not completely surprised to see his daughter riding
his son's dick. She smiled at her dad and opened her legs wider
and she continued to go up and down, "See daddy. I really am a
slut now. I told Jack that I'm saving my virgin ass for you but
that he can fuck my pussy as often as he wants. Come here
daddy...I want your dick in my butt hole while Jacky fuck's my
pussy....I want to feel you both because I love you both so
much."

He stripped as he watched them and then thickly coated his prick
with lube and also fingered the lube into her ass. "I don't know
If I'll fit honey?"

"Well you better because they won't be gentle on me tomorrow.
They will fuck my ass hard even if I scream and cry and bleed.
They will just tear me in half daddy so stretch me out
good...ok?"

"Ok sweet heart....here I go...O fuck you're so tight...Oh
fuck....Oh Kitty I love you so much."

"I love you too daddy. DO me. Get your whole dick all the way in
my ass and fuck me as hard as you can. I want both you and Jack
to knock me up and give me a little baby up inside my womb!"

Joy listened outside her daughter's room. She sat on the floor
crying and finger fucking herself as her son and husband brought
her daughter off again and again.

Chapter Two Tuesday

The next morning Joy showered early and went out to get donuts.
Kitty's favorite morning treat.

Kitty took the offered donut and threw it at her mom, "Fuck you
bitch. I'm going to school today to be gang banged and DP'd by
dozens of boys and probably all of my teachers. DO you get that?
I will be FORCED to fuck and be fucked. I will be forced to suck
boys so they can get hard enough to stick their dick's up my ass
and If I complain I might be forced to do this all again next
week! And you're giving me a fucking donut and thinking it will
make it all better? WELL FUCK YOU! I HATE YOU!"

She stormed out of the house and Jack followed her. "Where are
you going?" He asked when he caught up to her."

"School I guess." She said.

If you get there early that will just mean more time for the boys
to fuck you."

She stopped and held him. "I know. I'm just so mad."

"I know but you can't stay mad forever."

"Yeah, I bet I can." She said and started to walk on.

Back at home Joy was crying.

Keith cleaned up the donut mess and then sat to have his
breakfast. Joy asked, "What can I do honey? I have to be able to
do something."

"I have an idea that might work." He said.

"I'll do anything." She sobbed.

"OK. Let me think a little about it. Why don't we take separate
cars into work today?"

"Um...ok...why." She asked.

"I just need some time to think and when I see you my blood boils
and all I see is red."

Crying she left the house.

Keith made a few calls and thought that this might not make Kitty
forgive her mom but it would make Kitty feel a little bit better.

*****

Both Kitty and Jack get to school early and see the metal lockers
that they need to use for their clothes. They strip and take the
key. Kitty asks her brother, "What should I do with this?"

Jack laughs, "You could stick it in your pussy. I think your ass
will be the only thing fucked today so your sexy little hairless
cunt will be a safe place for it."

She giggled, "Don't bet on it. Those horny pedophile teachers
will fuck both my ass and my pussy, just you see. I think they
really want to knock me up. They will be pissed if my belly isn't
growing in the next few months."

"Well just put it into your regular locker sis."

"Oh yeah, duh." She giggled and the two walked into the school.
It was very empty and as they walked on they heard voices coming
from the auditorium. They went to look and Jack pulled Kitty back
before she stepped in, "What?" She said.

"Shhh." Jack said with his finger to his lips, "Listen...their
talking about you."

As the two listened, Mister Foster was telling about how Kitty
settled Tammy down and then as she crawled on top of Tammy and
began licking the scared girls cunt. About how Tammy had become
so horny that she had turned from being forced into losing her
virginity to being willing and happy to fuck five full grown
adults. Kitty had to peek to see who else he was talking to and
it looked like just about the whole staff. Kitty could not hear
everything but what she did hear made her very proud. Some of the
staff talked about how brave she had been. Others said that they
had heard about her gang bangs and were jealous that they did not
have her as a student because they would love to fuck her good
and hard.

One of the kindergarten teachers started to talk about his little
girl and little boy in the program. "They both really liked all
the attention." He said. "I told all the girls to line up and
lick Tim's butt hole and suck his little dick and all of the
little 5 year old girls really liked doing it and kept going to
the back of the line so that they could lick and suck him again
and again. The boys all got to lick Cindy's cunt and ass and they
also wanted to fuck her. I only let them fuck her after I broke
her cherry...That was so incredible, her cunt was so fucking
tight it took me a half hour just to get into her then I fucked
her hard and afterwards she kept asking me to fuck her again and
again. Her little birdie voice in its sing song lilt saying, 'You
do the fuck in my pussy now?' I have never cum so much in all my
life. I'm not sure if all the boys were able to cum in her but
they all took more than one turn trying to cum in her tight
little 5 year old pussy. I hope her dad chickened out and didn't
ass fuck her last night because I would love to be the first one
in her tight little butt hole."

Jack whispered, "We should go we might get into trouble if they
catch us listening."

The two slipped away.

When they were two halls away Kitty asked, "When does class
start?"

"In a half hour."

"Want to fuck me?" She grinned.

"Did they get my slutty sister horny?"

"Yeah...very horny." She stroked her brother's dick, "And I know
you're horny too."

Jack kissed her, "I think I should leave you horny. You're going
to get fucked a lot today and it will be more fun if you want it
and a lot of fun if you want it really bad and cum all day long.
Besides I know your sore from yesterday, I'll just make it
worse."

"Oh you spoil sport. Hey, how do you know I'm sore from
yesterday?"

Jack laughed, " Because you're walking with a limp like you just
got off a long ride on the back of a horse."

She giggled, "Well, you can just stick it in me so I can go the
rest of the day remembering how nice your big dick feels in my
little pussy and my tight ass hole?"

"Ok." He laughed. He picked up his 8 year old sister and sat her
on a table then he licked her ass and cunt. She twisted over
sideways and grabbed his dick and sucked it wetly getting it
slathered in her spit then he pushed back her legs until they
were behind her head and pushed his dick into her pussy for three
deep strokes, into her ass for three then back to her
pussy..."There...how's that?"

"Oh you're so mean! I'm even hornier then I was before!" She
wailed with a giggle. "I'm going to be hot all day!"

"Good."

By then they started to see one or two teachers heading to their
class rooms and even a few students. "I think I'll go to class
early. Last home room I fucked all hour long and never got the
home work off the board." Kitty said worried.

"Oh you know what I didn't do any homework at all last night. I
was too busy fucking my slutty sister." Jack pinched Kitty's rock
hard nipples, "You loved it."

"I did. I can't believe my very best night of my whole life came
after my very worst day ever."

"Well, try to be more open today. Try to make it fun. Try to make
the gang bangs and ass fuckings as fun as they were last night. I
was pissed with mom just like you but I have to admit I liked
fucking all day long especially the teachers...I have some
rocking hot teachers and they all wanted me in their pussies and
I hope I get to ass fuck them all today."

"Ok, I'll try to be more open and slutty but if I am...fuck, how
many boys am I going to lay today? Yesterday seemed like 30 or 40
dicks...do I need to fuck 100 today?"

"You don't need to fuck more boys. Just try to cum each time a
boy sticks his dick into your pussy or your ass. Try to make
every boy who shoves his dick into your mouth shoot off and
swallow every drop...just be the best little sex toy and cum
bucket you can be...ok sis?"

"Ok big brother...I love you." She hugged him hard and smiled as
his rock hard cock poked her belly.

"I know." He kissed her deep and wet, then the two parted ways.

Kitty walked into her home room class before any of the other
students. Missis Kathy smiled at her and said, "Well someone must
have been anxious to have her second day in the Program get under
way early...I'm so glad you're taking to this so well sweet
heart. Did your dad and brother help you out last night dear?"
Kitty blushed. Looking down she said, "Um...yes ma'am." She knew
the incest was no longer taboo but some things are hard to get
used to.
"Oh good. Then you should have no problems at all today. The
Principal has given all of the home room teachers these..." She
held up a large dildo. Kitty had never seen one and laughed at
the huge rubber dick as it wobbled like a spring, "...to help any
of the girls that did not get help last night." Missis Kathy
sucked the end of the rubber dick and smiled at the 8 year old
girl, "Well I'm glad your daddy loved you enough to help you
prepare but I'm a little disappointed because I think it would
have been fun to use this big 'ol dick on your little tiny bum."
Kitty giggled sweetly. Then again looking down, "So you think its
ok for my daddy to...um...you know...with me...It seemed so nasty
and dirty and so very wrong Missis Kathy. He fucked my ass and
gave me all his cum then he fucked my pussy. We ended up spending
the whole night together and he fucked me and fucked me all night
long...both him and my brother. I think maybe they were trying to
knock me up and put a baby in my tummy."
The teacher knelt down next to her young naked student and hugged
her. "It is very nasty and very dirty and up to, um...about ten
years ago it was also illegal. It has been slowly changing in
people's minds. A lot of people still think it is wrong but more
and more people think it is wrong to deprive a little girl like
you of the fun and enjoyment of sex. That includes the wonderful
feeling of a dad's big dick squirting a load of incestuous sperm
up your ass or even deep into your pussy." The teacher pushed the
rubber dick up into Kitty's pussy as she asked, "Did your daddy
spend most of his cock cream in your ass or most of it trying to
knock you up?"
Kitty opened her leg to give her teacher more access to her wet
horny cunt as she said, "Both...mostly just my ass and Jack
mostly just my pussy but they traded off."
Missis Kathy giggled, "Oh so you got DP'd last night did you?"
"DP'd. Daddy and Jacky both used that word but since I was
cumming and cumming I never asked them what it means." The girl
asked.
"Double penetrated...that's when you have one dick in your
ass...." She pushed a finger into Kitty's ass for emphasis,
"...and one dick in your pussy..." She pushed the rubber dildo up
into Kitty as hard as she could, "...and they both fuck you at
the same time. Was it fun?" she fucked her finger and the dildo
in and out.
"Oh fuck yes it was so much fun." The girl was getting close to
climaxing.
"Good because I thought about maybe trying it out with you today
but I wasn't sure if you would like it." She pulled her finger
and the dildo out of Kitty and told her, "Why don't you go take
your seat honey. The rest of the class is ready to come in."
"But...but...I was so close???"
Missis Kathy Giggled and said, "I know you were. I think it would
be best to leave you as horny as possible until the boys CUM in."

Kitty's first thought was, 'Is everyone going to try to leave me
horny all day long? I'm going to go fucking crazy!' Then Kitty
realized that she was going to have another gang bang only this
time she would be taking the boys two or three at a time. It made
her both scared and horny.
Kitty had not noticed that the door was closed until the teacher
went to open it. The students had long ago learned not to open
class room doors until the bell rang so there was already a large
group that had formed as they waited for the bell in the hall.
Missis Kathy opened the door just seconds before the first bell.
Kitty sat there naked and nervous as she waited for the second
bell.
Becky came into the room and made a bee line to Kitty's desk,
"How did you get in here? I was waiting for you in front of the
school where you're supposed to strip."
"I got to school early."
"Well it's a good thing you did. Those poor girls that stripped
with the crowed watching them really got fucked hard." Becky said
as she rubbed her own pussy. Kitty saw that her friend wasn't
wearing panties.
"You mean fucked for real? Right there in front of the school?"
Fingering herself Becky told Kitty, "Yes, right there in front of
the school with parents dropping off kids and staying to watch
and teachers watching too. It started with one of the 7th grade
girls. I guess she had a gang bang like you did yesterday and
some of the boys that fucked her yesterday said it was a
reasonable request to fuck her again. She told them no and then
her dad said, 'go on dear I want to see you get fucked by all
your little friends.'"
"No!"
"Yes!" Becky giggled. "SO then they took her and one after
another they fucked her good and proper. And the older boys like
from 7th and 8th grade started to look around for more pussy and
they saw the little 1st grade girl...I don't know her name..."
"Tina ???" Kitty said.
"SO her mom walked her up to the lockers and was helping her
strip and once she was naked the older boys all took her and
started to fuck her and her mom just stood and watched, they
didn't ask or anything they just started to fuck her little 6
year old pussy and they made her suck their nasty dirty cocks.
And the girls mom just giggled and even used her phone to take
some pictures."
"Her mom just watched and took pictures?"
Becky giggled, "Well not really. She was also rubbing her
daughter's clit and sucking off the boys to get them hard and wet
and ready for her daughter. That little girl...what was her
name..Tina...she fucked about 30 guys this morning. And in the
middle of all of this the kindergarten girl and the other girls
all started to strip and once they were naked the boys just
surrounded them and started to poke and prod and by the time the
first bell rang they were all getting fucked...every one of them.
And the sexiest thing was that people, moms, dads and other
students were all taking pictures with cameras and phones...I bet
it's all over the inter webs already."
The bell rang. Everyone went silent and looked up to the front of
the room where Missis Kathy was sucking the big rubber dick. She
smiled at the class and asked, "Guess what we are going to do
today?"
All the kids' hands shot into the air and Missis Kathy called on
one of the girls in the front row. The girl turned and gave Kitty
a lusty smile and said, "We get to fuck Kitty's pussy with that
big fake cock?"
"Well close, we are going to each take a turn either fucking her
pussy or her sexy little butt and you can use this big fake cock,
your fingers, your tongue or your dick...if you have a dick." She
giggled. "Ok Kitty...come up here sweetheart. It's time for your
fun."

Becky squeezed Kitty's hand and said, "Pick me first...please?"

Kitty smiled back at her horny friend and walked up to the front
of the room. She smiled when she saw that many of the boys were
already wanking on their little dicks. Then Thought to herself,
'No big deal, I can take a full sized daddy dick in my pussy and
ass, these little kids will be like nothing."

She hopped up onto the table and laid back down, lifted her legs
back behind her arms and used her hands to open her pussy wide,
"Ok boys...let's fuck!"

Missis Kathy Laughed as all the boy lunged forward, "Not so fast
boys. I want to show you what to do first." The teacher handed
the video camera to one of the boys and told him, "Make sure to
get everything...ok?" Then She knelt in front of her 8 year old
student and licked her pussy from ass hole to belly button, "You
can lick her like we all did yesterday..." She licked kitty's
twat deeply fucking her tongue into the girl in and out. "Mummm,
so yummy...you can finger her...boy Kitty you're so wet."

"I'm really horny Missis Kathy."

"Good girl. The class slut should always be wet and horny and
ready for dick." She took the rubber dick and began to fuck
Kitty's pussy, "You girls can use this toy on her pussy or if you
want you can use it in her tight little butt hole." The teacher
pulled it out of Kitty's pussy and told her, "Tell me if I'm
going in too deep..." Then she shoved it into Kitty's ass hard
and deep making the little girl both cry out in pain and climax.

"Oh fuck that's too DEEP!" She screamed.

Missis Kath giggled, "Nonsense you can take a lot more of that
you little slut." She started to fuck the girl with it and was
going deeper and deeper with each stroke. "See you have almost
all of it up inside you. She pulled it all the way out and showed
the class, "See ten inches I bet...does anyone have a ruler?"

Becky came forward with one and as Missis Kathy measured the
rubber dick she smiled at her friend and kissed her, "You're
doing so good. You look super sexy up here."

Missis Kathy showed the ruler up against the rubber dick and
said, "Yep, just about ten of the full twelve inches. That's more
then I can take up my ass. You did really good dear."

One of the boys teased, "Can we SEE how far you can get that up
your butt?"

The class giggled but the teacher thought about it and said,
"Sure, that could be fun." She pulled the dress she was wearing
from her shoulders and let it drop to the ground then pulled off
her bra and panties. She smiled at the wide open eyes and did a
spin so that they could see every inch of her naked flesh and
asked, "So what do you all think?" She patted her flat firm belly
and squeezed her big full tits, "I'm not nearly as cute as Kitty
here but I try to keep in shape." The kids all agreed that she
was hot and sexy.

She asked Kitty, "Do you want to be the first to fuck my ass with
this rubber dick honey...I think it's only fair since I fucked
you with it so hard."

Everyone heard the word 'First' and realized that meant they
might all get a turn fucking their sexy teacher. Kitty giggled
and got up, "Yes Ma'am." She took the toy and then leaned in and
licked her teacher's ass hole just like Missis Kathy had done to
her. She pushed her tongue into her teachers ass just as deep as
she could enjoying the taste much more then she had thought she
would.

Missis Kathy turned around and smiled at her 8 year old student,
"You're doing great honey...now shove that big rubber cock in me
and don't be gentleEEEEEEEEE!" She screeched because Kitty had
not been gentle and instead crammed the full 12 inches into her
teachers ass in one hard push. The teacher climaxed as her bowels
filled with rubber. Before the woman could recover Kitty began to
fuck her hard and fast bringing her closer and closer to another
huge climax. After a short time Kitty suggested, "Does anyone
else want to fuck Missis Kathy?

Everyone wanted to so Kitty formed them into lines and let Becky
fuck her first then Frank stepped up and pulled the rubber dick
out and pushed his real boy cock in. One after the other all the
students took turns on their teacher fucking her hard and filling
her ass and pussy with load after load of cum.

During the next 45 minutes only six boys wanted to fuck Kitty and
she happily let them thinking it was much better then all 14 of
them. She even managed to cum twice.

When the bell rang either Missis Kathy did not hear it or did not
care. There was a boy fucking her pussy and a girl sitting on her
face. The girl's cunt had just spasmed and pussy cum was pouring
out of her and down her teachers face. As the students left class
pulling on their panties or finding discarded skirts and shorts
Kitty started to form a new line with the 7th graders that were
in Missis Kathy's next class. Once they seemed to get the idea
Kitty was pretty sure that her horny teacher didn't even realize
the class had changed. Kitty thought for sure she would know
something was up when the 5th grader who had been fucking her
shot off his load and was replaced by a much larger cock that
Kitty had sucked hard and aimed at her teachers wet, cummy fuck
hole.

Kitty took one of the 7th grade girls to the side and told her,
"When the next class comes in make sure they know what to
do...get them into a line and maybe get the first boy hard with
your mouth like I did. If you do it right and you tell another
girl what to do I bet we can keep her filled with dick and cum
until school is out."

Both girls laughed and then Becky and Kitty ran to their next
class.

They made it just in time and Kitty went towards her seat. Mister
Foster said, "Um, Kitty...we will be needing your services again
today." Kitty sighed and turned.

Walking up to her horny pedophile teacher she put on her best
smile and said, "Yes Sir."

"Today we will be talking about anal sex." Mister Foster pulled
his dick out of his pants and easily picked the little 8 year old
girl up, then lowered her onto his rock hard shaft. His dick
slipped easily into the girls wet pussy and he went on,
"Yesterday we all got to fuck our sexy little Kitty's pussy like
I'm doing right now...did you all enjoy that?"

All thirty students yelled out a loud and resounding yes in
thirty different ways: "Yeah she was so sexy!" or "Fuck it was
great cumming in her she was my very first real fuck!" or "It was
so much fun I dreamed about her sexy slutty pussy all night
long!"

"Good, good. I hope it was fun AND informative. We are learning
not JUST fucking...ok?"

He lifted her up and aimed his dick at her ass hole. As he
lowered her down he told the class, "Today we are going to learn
about anal sex. It is a lot like regular sex..." he went on with
the lecture as he slowly fucked Kitty's 8 year old ass. He told
them about avoiding pregnancy and about how many girls like it
just as much or more than regular sex and about a dozen other
things all the while he held Kitty's little thin legs wide open
with his arms as his hands picked her up and down so her ass
filled and emptied again and again. She was really close to
cumming and the teacher could feel that she was about to cum then
he stopped and just let her sit with him impaled on his prick.
She had not heard anything for the last ten minutes and was just
in her own little world of pleasure until she realized he wasn't
fucking her then she heard him tell the boys, "I want three
lines. If you go quick enough you could try to go through all
three...one is for her mouth, one for her pussy and one for her
ass...come on now hurry it up." He began to line the boys up and
told them again, "Once you cum go to the back of one of the other
lines. All the boys that cum in her mouth ass AND pussy will get
an A for the day. If you only cum in her twice you get a B and I
hope no one gets a C...let's fuck her really good guys, Alright?"

"Yea!" They all cheered.

The first boy laid down on the table and Mister Foster pulled
Kitty off his dick and sat her onto the kids cock. Kitty looked
around, "Um...hey what are we doing? Is this an approved
lesso...grgla...umib..." He mouth was filled with dick and she
could not finish her question. Then a third boy started to fuck
her little ass and Mister Foster spent time telling them how to
stay in sync.

"I'm sorry girls but this lesson plan is really geared more for
the guys. If you want to finger fuck your selves as you watch
that's fine or if you get really horny you can come and fuck
me....it's not really in the rules per se but I'll let you.

Little Kitty was fucked hard that hour. The boys were not at all
interested in making her cum or making her feel good. They were
just fucking her hard and fast and filling her with as much cum
as they could. By the time the next bell rung the little 8 year
old girl had been fucked by every boy three times and many of
them four times. Mister Foster only got two other girls in his
class to participate and they both got a big load of cum in their
pussies and their little tight butt holes. He also took a turn in
Kitty giving her a thick, hot cum injection deep in her bowels.

She was weak in the knees as her teacher helped her up, "Boy oh
boy little Missis you did fantastic. It looked like you orgasmed
twenty times...did you keep count?"

Kitty giggled and wiped gobs of cum from her face licking it off
her hand and fingers, "No Sir, I couldn't keep count they just
kept sweeping over me again and again."

"Did you have fun?" he asked using a paper towel to clean her up
a little.

"Well, I guess."

The teacher gave his little student a pat on her naked ass, "You
should move it along to your next class dear.

She made it to Gym with only a few boys stopping her for
requests. One wanted to fuck her but she said she did not have
time. "I'm ready to blow my wad...I bet if you let me stick it
into your ass I'll go off like a fire cracker."

"How romantic." Kitty snarled but leaned against a locker and let
the boy fuck her. He was right, after three strokes he shot his
load into her. Then ran off. "What? Not even a thank you?"

The boy giggled back, "Thanks! You're the best slut in the whole
school!"

Kitty giggled at two girls that had been watching her, "I guess
that's better than nothing."

"When it's our turn to be in the program are we going to have to
let boys do that to us?"

"Yeah I think so. It's only 11 am and I have already been fucked
by at least 30 boys. It's exhausting. I need to get to gym and
maybe wash off some of this cum...bye." She ran for it.

She ran to the girl's gym and was stopped by her brother going
the other way, "You forgot again too?" He laughed. "Fuck Kitty it
looks like you had another gang bang."

She laughed, making Jack smile. He was afraid she would burst out
into tears again but he knew she was a strong little girl that
would adapt to anything the school threw at her. "Yeah, Mister
Foster made me take the boys three at a time, I sucked off one,
and one fucked me in the ass as I rode another one's dick. I'm
pretty sure they all fucked me like four or five times each and
Mister Foster fucked me a few times too. I got to go, I want to
wash off all this cum so I don't smell like a whorehouse all day
long."

You don't need to. The coach said their doing swimming today
since it's so nice out. Just let the pool water wash you off."

"Ok, cool."

"Yeah they're also combining a bunch of classes so I'll be in
with you...maybe I could..."

She giggled, "My pervy brother's still not getting enough pussy
and wants to fuck his baby sister? Sure Jack. I would love to
carry around your sperm in me all day long." She tippy toed up
and kissed him, first as a sister then as a lover. "The more you
fuck me the better chances are that you will be the one to knock
me up."

Jack fingered her and asked, "DO you really think you are going
to get pregnant this week?"

"I don't know. Maybe, but If I don't I bet you end up fucking a
baby into my slut hole next week or next month." She kissed his
dick then went into the boys locker room and was surprised to see
that all of the boys were naked. The coach said it was a lesson
plan that had been approved. Everybody both boys and girls were
swimming naked and everybody had to allow reasonable requests.
Kitty was thrilled that meant it would be about one to one and
she would not have a bunch of dicks in her. She took off her
shoes and socks and put them on the coach's desk then was just
about carried out

Kitty dived in, not to hide but to wash. Soon there were all
kinds of splashing swimming fun going on and Kitty also saw a lot
of girls being asked to pose for licking tongues and probing
fingers. Several told their curious fellow students no and a
cheerleader named Lisa smacked a younger boy that had shoved his
tongue up her ass. Both the girl coach and the boy coach blew
their whistles and yelled, "ALL REQUEST WILL BE COMPLIED WITH OR
YOU WILL BE IN THE PROGRAM STARTING RIGHT NOW AND ALL THROUGH
NEXT WEEK!"

Then the Girl coach (it was hard for Kitty to think any other
way. They were never together and both just went by the word
coach...she did not know either of their names). Then the Girl
coach made Lisa get up out of the pool and pose while she licked
the girls ass and pussy. She told the younger boy, "Come on up
and take a turn...you can finger her too if you want and since
she was such a BITCH I also give you perMissision to fuck her ass
and pussy."

Kitty laughed as the girl started to cry then she felt terrible
for doing so. She went up to the older girl and asked, "If you
want me to, I'll lick your clit while they each fuck you? It'll
make it feel a lot better and a lot less like a punishment."

"Fuck off you slut. My little brother told me about how you took
on his whole class and also fucked the teacher. You're nothing
but a whore and a cunt.  Get the fuck away from me!"

Kitty felt like she had just been slapped and began to cry.

The girl coach came over to Kitty, "What's wrong honey?" She
asked thinking it was some kind of physical pain that made her
cry.

Kitty sobbed, "She just called me a slut and a bitch but not in a
nice way....she said it in a mean way like I was bad for being a
slut."

The coach laughed, "Well dear you are a slut and from what I hear
a very good slut. It's something to be proud of not something to
cry about. Besides, Lisa here will be taking on all three classes
and be naked for the rest of the day so she will probably be in a
few more gang bangs. She will be as much of a slut as you by the
day's end."

Kitty guessed that the coach was right as two of the boys made
the older cheerleader get down on the ground and now she was
riding one cock and another boy fucked her sexy little ass. She
told the boys in line, "Her mouth is free if you want her to suck
your dicks."

The older girl looked at Kitty with daggers but all Kitty could
say was, "I was really trying to help you. You didn't need to be
so mean. Now we're both sluts." She saw her brother on the far
side of the pool being sucked off by some red head girl. She
walked over to him and slipped into his lap letting his thick
dick slip into her ass. Once she was comfortable she said to the
girl, "Hi, I'm Kitty."

"Well Hi Kitty...I was hoping to taste his cum. Would you mind if
I finish sucking off this guys dick?"

Kitty opened her legs wide and used both hands to open her pussy,
"I have about twenty loads of cum in me....do you want to lick me
out?"

The girls giggled, "Sure.  I've never gone down on a girl
before." She began to lick suck and finger Kitty as her brother
slowly fucked his sister's ass.

Kitty looked around wondering if anyone else was being fucked in
such a lovely way. Her bothers cock in her ass made her feel
loved and safe and the girl was doing a wonderful job on her
pussy. She saw that Lisa was still pulling a train and thought
that the girl must have fucked a dozen boys already. Most of the
other girls were being fucked in ones and twos. She found out
later that most misunderstood what had happened to Lisa. They
thought that she got into trouble for refusing to let a boy fuck
her. They did not want to spend the day naked and they did not
want to have a full on gang bang so they instead just tried to
find a nice boy who would keep their pussy filled with dick and
hoped to avoid making waves.

Once this sunk into the mind of the boys then all the girls
became targets. The smallest girls seemed to be getting it the
worst. There were no Kindergarteners or 1st graders but there
were at least 15 or 20 2nd and 3rd graders and they were all
being fucked by much older boys.

This made kitty wonder and as she tallied it up it seemed that
all the younger boys were fucking the older girls (including
three fucking the girl coach who had one 3rd grader in her pussy
and was sucking another ones dick and balls). And all the older
boys were fucking the little girls including the boy coach who
seemed to not really care about getting himself or any of the
girls off but was instead just going from girl to girl and
fucking her 30 or 40 strokes then moving on to the next. It sort
of looked like he started with the 7 year olds and finished each
of them and was now fucking all of the 8 year olds and Kitty
guessed (a guess later show to be true) that he would start on
the nine year old pussies after that. Kitty giggled, "What a
perv."

"What?" The girl licking her cunt asked thinking Kitty was being
mean to her.

She told the girl what she had noticed and the girl giggled,
"Well I guess my pussy is safe until tomorrow then."

"Are you a virgin?"

The girl blushed, "Yeah. But the way things are going around here
I certainly won't be a virgin much longer.  It seems like the
goal of this program thing is to bust all our cherries and get
all of us knocked up."  She saw that two janitors were
videotaping the kids having sex and giggled, "Oh and to also
produce as much child porn as possible.  My daddy was watching it
yesterday.  You were one of his favorites but there were gang
bangs all over the school and in every grade."

"Do you want my brother to break your cherry? He's really good
and he'll make you cum hard. It might be better for your first
time to be nice and sexy instead of up in front of the school
like my first fuck."

"I can't belive our pervert principal did that to you on stage. 
I mean, it was super sexy and made me super horny seeing him bust
your cherry and knowing everyone was watching...but still, it was
mean. That was awful. You poor little thing. Is your brother
cute? Where is he?  Is he here?"

Kitty giggled, "He's in my ass...Jack meet...um...?"

The girl giggled, "I'm Stacy...so this is your brother. Did he
fuck you for the first time yesterday too?"

"Yeah, up on stage for everyone to see."

"Did you two ever do other stuff before...you know messing around
and sucking or licking?"

Kitty giggled, "No way. I don't think I ever even saw him naked
until yesterday morning. Do you have brothers? Do you mess around
with them?"

"Yeah I have three." She blushed. "My oldest brother was in the
Program last year. We lived in Florida. They only had it in the
high school. He was always hard and horny at home so I started to
suck his dick. My other brothers saw me and...well we do just
about everything but actual fucking." Shyly she asked, "Would you
mind letting me fuck your big brother?"

"Sure. I think the coach is going to want to fuck me soon
anyway." She climbed off her brother then giggled, "I guess we
should also ask you big brother...do you want to fuck this pretty
girl and break her little cherry?"

"I would be honored to break your cherry Stacy." He said helping
her out of the pool and laying her down on the warm cement. Kitty
watched as he licked her pussy and finger fucked her then aimed
his dick at her pussy and pushed in deeply. She yelped but was
soon fucking back with as much force as he was using. "I bet once
your brothers find out you've had sex they will want to fuck you
all the time."

She giggled, "Oh fuck me, if it feels this good I'll let
them....Oh yeah this is nice...fuck me harder...do it... do me
good. KNOCK ME UP!"

Kitty watched a bit then wandered over to where an 8th grader was
fucking a 2nd grader. "Can I lick your pussy please?" Kitty asked
the little 7 year old.

She giggled and said, "Oh please do. Missis Barstin licked my
pussy today while Principal Dick fucked my ass and it was really
wonderful."

To the boy Kitty ordered, "Fuck her ass now so I can eat out her
pussy."

"Umm...ok little girl." The guy said with a laugh. He pulled out
and Kitty and the girl started to 69. After fucking her ass hole
good and deep the guy pulled it out and shoved it into Kitty's
mouth, "Suck me slut."

Kitty did as she was told saying, "Mummmm, I am a slut. Make her
cum then fuck me too."

He never got the chance because the coach came over and told him
to get lost then he set the seven year old on top of
Kitty...tummy to tummy. "I want to fuck you both." Is all he said
and then started to fuck Kitty's ass, then her pussy then the
girls pussy then the girls ass then back to Kitty's ass.

As they were fucked Kitty kissed the girl long and deep and soon
both girls were ready to cum but the coach just moved onto
another girl that was next to them leaving the two hanging. They
licked each other until both girls were cumming hard.

The showers were a ton of fun. Some of the girls rushed out to
get to another class but all the kids that had lunch next period
piled into the showers together to continue their sucking and
fucking. Kitty was soaped down by her brother and Stacy then
Stacy kissed Kitty hard and whispered, "Your sexy brother made me
cum so hard...does he have a girl friend?"

Kitty giggled and said, "No." Then Jack fucked Stacy good and
hard and shot a load of cum deep in her pussy while another boy
fucked Kitty's little ass.

Kitty felt so nasty being fucked as she watched her brother
fucking and he watched her getting fucked. It somehow felt even
more slutty and dirty then letting him actually fuck her and she
was not sure why. She just stood there as the boy panted in her
ear and whispered how wonderful she was making his dick feel. She
loved the feel of the boys hard cock going in and out of her guts
and the whole time the boy fucked her she watched her big brother
as he pounded his new friend hard and fast.

 Afterwards Kitty saw Stacy getting fucked by two other kids and
she seemed to be really having fun. She wondered if the girl
would end up being as much of a slut as she was.

Then Jack pulled his sister into the towel room and asked her,
"How are you doing today? You seem to be having a lot more fun
than yesterday?"

She thought about it. "Well I'm not scared like I was yesterday.
Yesterday was so terrifying ...just awful. I was so scared the
whole day I thought I could just die." She began to cry at the
memory. "It was strange because I orgasmed like 100 times so that
was good. But every time I climaxed I was thinking, 'Oh fuck the
whole class just saw me orgasm....I shouldn't be doing that with
everyone watching me and I should not be having so much fun with
a dick in me while it's being filmed and put on the internet. I
just kept thinking all the other girls would hate me because I
was a dirty nasty slut and all the boys would stop seeing me as a
person and just think that I was a cum hole to masturbate into."

"But today, I guess I just know I'm going to get fucked and
fucked a lot. I guess since everyone has already seen me getting
screwed or has actually fucked me and cum in me or on me it's
like there's nothing left to be scared of...right? If the other
girls think I'm a slut...well they already do so I can't make
them stop thinking it...right?"

"Good girl. You're such a smart and brave little girl." The two
kissed. The kissed melted them both and soon the two were fucking
again on the warm dry towels.

They both ended up Missising lunch but neither cared.

Kitty's last class of the day was math and it did not go so bad.
Missis Kinston told her, "We can't spend the whole class getting
you off like yesterday young lady."  Her voice was firm and
accusing and Kitty wondered if her teacher really thought that
she had somehow planned on getting gang banged yesterday and
somehow fooled the teacher into letting it happen.   "We will
just do our four boys fucking you and four girls measuring their
ejaculation then we have to get moving on Chapter ten...ok?"

"Yes ma'am. I'm sorry I wasted so much class time yesterday."
Kitty said with a smirk.

Missis Kingston giggled and said, "Well I guess it wasn't your
entire fault. I assume that you have been fucking a lot today and
your little pussy is all filled up with cum?"

"Yes ma'am." Kitty said knowing that the horny teacher would want
to eat her out.

"Ok, let's get you all cleaned out..."  She said with a big
smile.  Soon Kitty's legs were spread wide and the teacher was
fingering Kitty with three fingers and licking her ass and clit.
Before she had finished a line had formed and the boys just moved
in like clockwork.

By the end of class Kitty had been fucked by every boy in class
yet again. After the four fucked her and their cum was measured
Missis Kinston asked Kitty, "Dear, it's just so fun to watch you
getting boned. Would it be OK if the other boys fucked you
again?"

Well I don't know Missis Kinston...it might waste an awful lot of
time...maybe if you help out. Let's do the math...there are 18
boys in the class and four have already fucked me. That leaves
14. If we both fuck them two at a time it's only 7 each or three
more rounds of hard screwing...the boys seem to cum pretty
quickly and if some of the other girls help out by sucking them
hard...we can be back to our lesson plan in no time flat?"

Missis Kingston agreed and stripped naked making all the horny
boys even hornier. Soon both Kitty and the teacher were fucking
three boys at a time. The boys all wanted to fuck Missis Kingston
but after they fucked their teacher they also wanted to fuck
Kitty so both the teacher and Kitty ended up fucking every boy in
class and a few several times. When the bell rang Missis Kingston
was still at it and Kitty was diverting even more kids into her
class room before she headed over to her locker for the key to
her clothes.

The halls were crowded with kids fucking and she saw more than
one teacher fucking girls in their class rooms as she walked
along. Kitty noticed that the little 5 year old Kindergartner
girl and boy were both being fucked by male teacher's right there
in the hall. Kitty was surprised that gay sex was even allowed
but she had to admit that both the girl and the boy seemed to be
enjoying their butt fuck.

She got her key and started towards the front of the school where
her clothes were waiting for her. Along the way she ran into
Becky and the two went out the big double doors and into the
sunshine. She was blinded momentarily so she did not see all the
people or at least she did not realize what they were doing. As
her eyes adjusted she saw that she was being filmed by dozens of
horny old men. They were all wanking their cocks as they ran up
to the fresh meat leaving the other boys and girls behind. Many
called out to her, "Hey slut can I fuck you" or "Hey baby suck my
cock!"

Kitty was about to turn and run back into the school but her
brother, who was half dressed already, stopped her, "Just get
your clothes on as quick as you can."

"Did you hear what those pervs said to me?"

"Yeah, they've been saying that to everyone. One of the littler
girls thought it was part of the program and let them gang fuck
her until her mom showed up and pulled the perverted old men off
of her."

"We should call the cops." Kitty said as she pulled on her shorts
then her tee shirt.

"What for? There's nothing illegal about taking pictures of girls
in the program and the program encourages girls to fuck men
openly and often...they aren't breaking any laws so long as they
don't rape the girl."

Kitty saw Tammy striking poses for the cameras and Principal Dick
walked up to her and said, "I'm very proud of you Tammy. I've
been talking with your teachers and they have told me that you
have been very eager to participate in the class lesson plans. I
think in your fist period you were fucked by 17 boys and the
teacher, in gym the coach said he saw you fucking at least 40
boys and then during your biology class you let the whole class
cum in your ass or pussy and the lunch ladies said that you
pulled a train of guys, three at a time and they counted at least
another 40 boys screwing every sexy hole you have...that comes up
to a total of 99 cocks in you in one day. Needless to say I'm
very proud of you honey and I'm so happy to see you becoming a
true slut and a really good sex toy for the whole school."

Tammy hugged the principle and he reached behind her and squeezed
her sexy little 9 year old ass, "Thank you Principal Dick." She
grabbed his dick and asked, "Do you want to make it an even 100?"

"I would love to..." The Principal pulled his dick free and Tammy
sucked him deeply, "...oh good girl...you suck dick really
well...did your daddy teach you this last night?"

"No, my mommy did last night. She showed me by sucking my
brother's cock and I did what she told me to do with my
daddy...will you fuck me now? I'm really horny."

"Come here you slutty little girl." He lifted her up and lowered
her onto his dick.

"Oh yes... oh yes fuck me...fuck my whore hole and make me be a
100 cock slut." All around the fucking couple the horny pedophile
photographers where snapping off pictures and videotaping the hot
sex.

"This is fucking messed up. Let's get out of here." Kitty said
and she, Jack and Becky headed home.

Becky went home with Kitty and Jack. As they entered the house
Kitty pushed her big brother down onto the couch and unzipped his
shorts. Pulling out his dick she asked her girlfriend, "Do you
want Jack to break your cherry? He de-virgined a girl today in
gym and she came like a firecracker. It made me so horny and wet
to watch him fuck her...it actually seemed nastier to watch my
big brother fuck then to have him fuck my pussy and fill me up
with his incestuous cum."

"I was hoping you would let me." She said pulling off her clothes
in a rush as Kitty sucked Jack harder and made his dick slick
with copious amounts of spit.

Jack laughed, "Hey little sister, this is the second time you
have pimped me out today. I'm beginning to feel like you're just
seeing me as a cock and not as a person."

"You're my big brother AND my fuck toy...and don't you forget
it." She playfully bit his dick making his squeal.

Becky moved in next to Kitty and the two girls licked and sucked
Jack's cock, balls and ass hole until he warned them, "If you
want me to fuck you both you better get started because I've
already cum a hundred times today and I don't know how much sperm
is left in my balls. If I shoot it into your mouths that might be
it, until the morning."

Becky giggled and said, "Would you fuck me good and proper? I
want to be on my back and have you between my legs...I want you
to fuck me hard...I really want you to make me cum. Please fuck
me hard and make me scream?"

"Sure Becky. I think of you as a little sister so I'll fuck you
good and proper, hard and deep." He lifted her, kissed her, and
then laid her down. He spent a good long time licking her ass and
pussy and bringing her right up to the point of cumming then
backing off. When he finally pushed his dick into her she was
bagging for it and she was so drenched with pussy juice that
Jack's cock tore right through her hymen without her even feeling
it. He managed to bring her off twice...once fucking her pussy
then another time fucking her ass, before he pushed his dick
right through her cervix and splattered the walls of her womb
with his seed.

As the two kissed and snuggled Keith came into the house and saw
the three, "What have we here?"

Kitty giggled, "Perfect timing daddy. I'm super horny and I need
a fuck really bad."

Jack managed to get hard again as he and Becky watched Kitty fuck
her dad. Watching the sexy incest made Becky so hot that she
climaxed three more times in quick succession. Then she begged
Jack, "Fuck Kitty up the ass...please do it. I want to see her
double fucked! She looks so hot and slutty with her daddy's dick
in her, I just know I'll fucking explode when I watch her get
fucked by you and your dad.

Jack did as he was asked and Becky watched her best friend
getting and hard incestuous fuck by her own daddy and brother. As
she watched Kitty getting doubled fucked Becky was fingering
herself in her ass and pussy. "Oh fuck you three are so nasty and
dirty and incredibly sexy!" Her back arched the cute little 8
year old began to orgasm, "OH FUCK I'M CUMMING SO HARD!"

Jack whispered into his dad's ear and Keith agreed. The two
pulled out of Kitty's ass and cunt and went over to the still
orgasming naked preteen. Keith lifted her up, sat on the couch
and lowered her onto his dick making her climax yet again. As he
pulled her close and French kissed her deeply, Jack pushed his
cock right into her tight ass hole making her blast off into her
deepest longest orgasm ever. The two continued to fuck the little
8 year old girl until she climaxed yet one more time then both
started to cum just has hard and deep into her as they could.

After all four, Kitty, Becky, Jack and Keith...caught their
breath, Keith asked, "So do you all want to go out and get some
dinner?"

"Sure that would be great Dad...um...where is mom?" Asked Jack.

"Who cares where that bitch is?" Kitty said angrily.

"Well she won't be home for a while. Maybe 9 or 10 tonight. Come
on, let's get cleaned up and dressed."

"Daddy...could I go to the restaurant naked? I was told that it
was ok now. I heard that we can even get a discount for Program
students."

"Ok honey if you want to."

"Can I go too Mister Potter?" Becky asked still stroking Keith's
cock and rubbing jack's dick against her cum dripping pussy.

Well let's call your folks and make sure it's ok.

Twenty minutes later the four were walking through the mall
headed for a semi fancy restaurant called the Club House. Both
Kitty and Becky were completely naked except for clip on bow
ties, frilly white socks and red high heel pumps. They looked
both incredibly cute and amazingly sexy at the same time. They
were getting attention from everyone. Both Keith and Jack had on
suits and matching red ties. They did not need to dress up but
they did not go out to eat often and the girls wanted the boys to
either be nude like them or to wear a suit. Jack pulled at the
tie and wondered if he had made the right choice.

On the drive over Keith told them why their mother was staying
late. The detail will be told in another story but the short
version of the day was that Keith had called her boss, Mister
Temper. Mister Temper is the President of The Paper Chase, the
paper goods company that both Keith and Joy work for. Keith is a
chemist and works in the sub basement running the R&D department.
Joy works on the 15th floor as the secretary for Mister Temper.

Keith called Mister Temper that morning and told him about Joy
signing Kitty up for the Program. About Joy not warning or
preparing the little girl for what would happen and then about
how little Kitty had her 8 year old pussy and ass fucked by
dozens of boys and men without the choice to say no. Keith told
their boss about how upset and angry Kitty was and how she felt
hurt and betrayed by her mom.

Mister Temper knew about the Program and thought it was a good
thing for both the kids in the Program and society at large but
he agreed that Joy should have helped Kitty understand what was
coming and what was cumming. Keith suggested that Joy become the
company slut for a week and be forced to fuck and suck just like
she had done to her daughter. Mister Temper agreed and he spent
the day taking Joy from floor to floor. Joy had a collar around
her neck and a leash. She was forced to crawl from floor to floor
was fucked by man after man. The women made Joy suck their pussys
and their ass holes. She was cummed on and pissed on. Joy was
also spanked, slapped and pinched and whipped.

"By the time your mom made it down to my department she was
really quite a sight. I thought about bringing her home early but
Mister Temper said he wanted to take her to the company Baseball
game. She would be the team slut and everyone on the team would
fuck and abuse her...he even said if the other team wins he would
let them fuck her too."

Kitty laughed, "Good. That bitch deserves everything she is
getting. I just wish I could have watched her getting her ass
fucked by guys she didn't even know. I bet she was just as scared
as I was."

"Honey...just remember she is your mom. I know you're angry and I
know you have every reason to be angry but you can't stay mad
forever."

"Just watch me daddy." Kitty said.

Jack took his sisters hand, "Baby sis, you are just looking at
the bad stuff. Think about the good stuff."

"There is NO good stuff!" Kitty yelled tears springing to her
eyes again. A dozen people stopped to listen to the loud
argument.

"Well if we were not in the program do you think I would have
fucked your sweet little pussy and your sexy tight ass? DO you
think you would be carrying a gallon of dad's sticky hot cum in
your pussy right now? DO you think you would have sucked cum out
of Becky's ass and puss just 20 minutes ago? How about the little
baby that might be in you right now...a sweet little baby boy or
girl that will be your very own."

"Well...I guess." Kitty said, her rage calming a bit as she
stroked her flat belly and thought about it growing huge with her
big brothers baby..

Becky added, "And we would never have showed up at the mall
naked. Just having people watch me is going to make me cum"

Kitty giggled. "True." And she stopped to kiss and finger fuck
her best friend putting on a nice show for the dozen men that had
been watching the two sexy little naked 8 year olds.

At the restaurant the hostess saw the two naked 8 year old girls
and said, "Um...please wait right here. I don't think you're
allowed to be here naked.  That's just nasty."

Kitty and Becky were both saddened. Nether girl brought any
clothes at all so they would be forced to go to the food court -
yuck!

 The manager rushed over to the waiting family and apologized, "I
am so sorry for keeping you waiting. Our hostess is new and from
a city that has not passed the Program so she was surprised to
see you showing up like this....My, don't you two just look
adorable...you are sisters certainly but not twins so I would
guess...8 and 7? He pointed at Becky then Kitty. The two girls
giggled and before anyone had a chance to correct the manager
Kitty said, "Your right. I'm the baby of the family!"

The manger was thrilled to have them and sat them in the middle
of the restaurant. "Your money is no good here. We offer a 50%
discount to the lovely naked girls but since it is slow tonight I
will take care of the check...it is free. Please order anything
you want including one of our famous Sundaes."

Becky gasped, "Even desert?"

"Yes pretty girl, even desert." He said squeezing her naked ass.

Both girls gave him a big hug, "Thank you mister!" As they did so
Keith could see that the man slipped his fingers into both of
their pussies deeply. Then he kissed first Kitty then Becky
deeply.  It made Keith both horny and agry to see his baby
daughter swapping spit with this old man.

Keith began to wonder if the man planned to fuck the girl's right
there when he finally broke away and told them, "Please enjoy
your dinner. And remember that all the Program rules apply here
in my restaurant." and then he left both girls flushed, wet and
horny.

They saw that the manager went up and reprimand the pretty
hostess for being rude. Then they heard him tell her, "I want you
to strip and stay naked for the rest of your shift. Then maybe
you will be more understanding of other people's feelings." They
could not hear what the girl said but then the manager said,
"Fine, then you can leave. It's your choice."

In tears the girl slowly stripped until she was nude then the
manager made her bend over and he spanked her ass a two dozen
times with a large wooden spoon, then he pulled out his dick and
fucked her on the spot. As he was punishing the hostess their
waitress came up and asked, "Can I get you anything to drink?"
She was very pretty and was wearing a skirt that was short enough
to show off her naked ass and nicely trimmed pussy. They told the
girl what they wanted to drink and also what they wanted for
dinner.

A little bit later a boy who was about five years old and his
little sister who was maybe four came up to the table and asked,
"Um...hey, are you in the Program? Is that why you're all naked
and stuff?"

Kitty smiled at the boy and his sister, "Yes, that's right. We
are in the Program."

"My big brother said that you have to pose and stuff when people
ask you to...it's a reasoned request."

"Reasonable request." Becky corrected.

"Well?" The boys said.

"Well what?" Kitty asked.

"Would you pose for us? I want to see both of your pee pees up
close. I've seen my mommy's and I've seen Sissys and they look
completely different. I want to see if all pussies look
different."

"Well ok, that's a reasonable request." Becky giggled and hopped
up onto a clear part of the white linen table top. She opened her
legs wide and let not only the little boy and his sister see all
she had but also the rest of the restaurant.

Kitty shrugged and did the same, their legs intertwined. Keith
thought the two looked especially hot with their bright red and
shiny fuck me pumps held up high in the air like a neon sign
saying 'Look at me, Look at me!'

Kitty saw her dad looking and knew she looked really slutty and
it made her pussy wet just thinking about all the people who she
did not even know a little bit seeing everything she had. To her
dad she giggled, "At least he won't want to fuck us."

The boy's eyes went wide, "Could I fuck you?"

Keith told the little boy, "I don't think so little man. Not here
in a restaurant."

"Don't be silly daddy." Kitty said fingering herself, "The
manager said all the Program rules apply and me sucking and
fucking him is a reasonable request. I have to do it."

She got down and helped the boy out of his pants then sat him in
her chair and started to suck him off. The little kid's sister,
still mute, came close to watch then she started to suck his dick
as well. Between the two the boy began to spurt a thin watery cum
as he yelped, "Oh...Oh...Oh...I is peeing and I can't stop!"

Kitty pushed his sister's mouth over his shooting cock roughly
and told him, "It's ok little boy. It's supposed to do
that...just let it all cum out and your pretty sister will drink
it all down...good boy...good girl...that's right you're both
doing great."

The waitress came up and smiled at the two little kids, "Your
mommy and daddy said that you need to come back and eat your
dinner now. Your mommy also said to make sure you give the nice
naked girl a kiss and tell her thank you for sucking you off."

The boy did and so did the little girl. The girl's tiny bird like
"Tank two" was the only words she said the whole time.

Before the two made it back to their table Keith's family was
being served their food. The four ate heartily talking about
everything under the sun except the Program and sex. Well they
did not entirely keep off the topic of sex.  Both Kitty and Becky
could not help but notice that the pretty Hostess was being
fucked by all the cooks, bus boys and several of the male guest.
She was doing a remarkable job of keeping the restaurants line
moving as she was fucked.  She asked people, "How
many...Ooooo....Um...in your party...Oh fuck yeah."  Or "What
name is your reservation under....Oh deeper...fuck me deeper..."

The Potters had also ordered desert and just as the two girls
were finishing off a shared piece of Strawberry pie two older
naked girls came up to the table, "Hi, I'm Sandy and this is my
sister Kate."

Keith said hi and introduced everyone around the table and the
two girls shook everyone's hand.

Sandy giggled and said, "We're both in the program too. We go to
Freemont Elementary over in Ohio."

Kitty asked, "What are you doing here? Are you on vacation?"

"No. Our Aunt is having a baby and my mom and dad wanted us to
see the baby being born."

"Cool! I think I might be pregnant too but I won't know for a
little bit. I hope I am." Kitty said holding her tummy.

Becky giggled, "So do I!"

Sandy said, "We're both knocked up. That's why we're naked. At
our school any girl that get's herself knocked up has to stay
naked until the baby is born so that everyone can see the changes
in her stomach and hips and pussy and tits." As she said this
Keith noticed that both girls did have a tiny baby bump and
realized it was a little baby kicking and swimming in their
wombs.

Kate then said, "Anyway, our sex counselor told us both that we
need to be more open to sex with strangers."

Sandy added, "He said he wants us screwing at least one stranger
every day."

Then Kate asked in a slightly nervous voice, "Um...our
daddy...he's over there..." She pointed out a table with her
father, mother and three boys who looked like they were all in
high school or older. "He suggested that maybe your two daughters
would like to go over to our table for a little bit and we
could...you know...er...um..."

Sandy giggled again, "She's trying to ask if you would fuck us
and let our daddy and brother's fuck your daughters...you know
kind of like a trade." She smiled and Keith and Jack could see
that both girls were very horny and wet. Keith guessed they were
12 or maybe 11.

"It's ok with us..." Then to Kitty and Becky, "....would my 'two'
daughters like to go over there and get laid by some strangers?"

Becky squealed, "OK daddy!" and she kissed Keith hard and then
pulled out and sucked his dick. To the older girls she said, "Now
you be nice to my daddy's big dick, ok? I want to fuck him again
when he puts me to bed."

Both girls giggled too and said, "Ok. But you can be just as hard
on our daddy as you want to be. He's already fucked us both today
and so have all our brothers. They are always so horny that they
can screw our pussies all night long nonstop and send us off to
school with our tummy's bungling with cum like a water balloon."

Keith's two 'daughters' went running across the room to their
latest lovers and Sandy and Kate both knelt down in front of
Keith and Jack. Sandy began to suck Keith and Kate pulled out
Jacks dick and began to suck him. Jack asked, "How long has your
school had the Program?"

Kate smiled and mounted Jack's dick as she said, "Ummmm...about 7
years now." She rode his dick slowly and kissed him deeply.

Keith asked Sandy, "Have you both been in the Program since
Kindergarten?"

"Yeah. But it was different back then. We only had to pose for
boys back then. It wasn't until 2nd grade that they changed the
rules and girls had to fuck. Of course by then our dad and
brothers had been fucking us both every day so it was no big
deal. Some girls had a really hard time with it and had to be
held down or tied up."

Kate added, "They also tie us up but more for fun not because we
don't want to have sex."

Stacy said, "I remember the first year they made us have sex...me
and sissy were in the first week. They called us up onto the
stage like they did every year. They made us strip off our
clothes like they did every year. It was really kind of fun and
no big deal."

Kate took over the story, "Until the principal asked the teachers
to come up and they were also naked" She giggled, "At first it
was funny but then they each took one of us...the girl teachers
took a boy and the boy teachers each took a girl." As the 11 year
old told the story she began to fuck faster and faster. "As the
principal told everyone that the rules were different this year
and that from now on naked Program participants would not only
have to pose and let people touch them but that all sexual
activity will be allowed and required."

Stacy giggled, "I think he timed that with the teachers...maybe
they practiced it or something because a few days later when we
saw the video right at that word, 'REQUIERD' every male teacher
pushed his dick into one of us girls and then they fucked us up
on the stage for the whole assembly."

"They taped it?  Is it on the web like our schools videos?" Jack
asked.

"Sure. They tape us all the time and they put it out on the web.
If you go to the school web site you can select my name and see
me fucking since I was 7 years old."

Kate added, "You have to pay if you're not from our school. The
school makes a ton of money off of it. You can also tell which
girls make the most money because they either get called into the
program several times a year or they are forced to do extra
credit work that involves them fucking a bunch of men that each
paid $100 to have the fun of fucking 10 or 20 little preteen
pussies."

Keith asked, "Have they made you two do that?"

"Yeah like three times a year. That's why the sex counselor told
us to go have more sex at the mall or in the park with strangers.
She told us that our class videos are really popular because we
are having so much fun fucking the boys and teachers we know and
like but the gang rape videos we always look like we're scared as
like a hundred men fuck our asses, pussies or mouths."

Sandy said, "We told the counselor that it is scary. These men
are not nice. They are very rough and they treat us like paid
whores not like little girls. They even are rough and mean with
little 5 and 6 year old girls. They spank them and hit them and
make them cry on purpose."

Kate added, "They also love to pee on the girls and that can be
fun but only when you know it's cUMMINGGGGGGGGGG!" She squealed
as she began to orgasm.

Sandy also began to cum. Both Jack and Keith were just too fucked
out to cum but they kissed both girls deeply and fingered their
little butt holes before the girls left to go back to their
table. That was when Keith saw that both Kitty and Becky were
gone. He was about to panic when the waitress, seeing his state,
told him, don't worry sir. Your daughters both got their asses
and pussies filled with cum then they went over to that table for
another fuck."

Keith then saw the girls riding two other men as yet another two
were fucking their ass holes. To the waitress he said, "Could I
have the check please. I should pay up and leave before my slutty
daughters fuck the whole mall dry."

The girl giggled, "Well that wouldn't be fair..." She lifted her
short skirt and fingered her sexy naked snatch, "They should
leave a little cum for the rest of us. Oh and there is no check.
You're all good to go and my dad is the manager and he wanted to
make sure I tell you all thank you in a special way." With that
she began to kiss and fondle both Jack and Keith and then to suck
them both. Once they were slick with spit she turned and guided
Keith into her ass and pulled Jack up so he could fuck her pussy.

"DO you always thank people like this?" Keith said enjoying her
ass.

She giggled, "No but my dad saw your two girls fucking and
sucking and it always draws in more people. It looked like it was
going to be a slow night tonight and now we have a full house and
there are people waiting. Your slutty little girls even got three
other tables to start fucking so giving you his daughter seemed a
nice way to say thank you."

When both Jack and Keith finally orgasmed...and it was a good
long time before they did, much to the delight of the waitress
who climaxed three times...they saw that Kitty and Becky had
finished with the four men and were now both sitting in a booth
with the manager of the restaurant. Both girls were licking and
sucking his dick and balls. Keith, Jack and the waitress all
walked over to them and the waitress said, "Daddy are you
planning on fucking these two little girls? They're almost baby's
you perv. You better just wait till closing time and fuck me like
you always do."

Becky giggled and said, "He already did fuck us. He laid us down
on the table and fucked me then Kitty then me again until he shot
of like a sky rocket. It was so much fun we wanted to make him
hard again so he could fuck us more."

Keith laughed, "Well girls it's getting late and you have school
tomorrow. And both you and your little 8 year old twats need some
rest."

It felt odd walking through the mall with two little 8 year old
girls who had been so obviously fucked and fucked hard. On the
way to the restaurant the girls got a lot of attention but it was
different. The men looking at them before were thinking that they
were sexy and naked and they might be able to fuck them. Now,
with cum ozzing down their legs from their well fucked ass holes
and pussies and even more cum drying in their hair the men were
thinking these are two fuck toys that will fuck me if I ask and
if they say no I could just fuck them anyway.

Keith was glad to get to the car.

He had dropped Becky off at her house first. The girl was a cummy
mess and naked so he and Kitty walked her to the door so that
they could explain what had happened. It turned out that both her
mom and dad had expected their daughter to get fucked hard that
night. They both knew Kitty was in the program and they had heard
from their daughter and their sons about the gang bangs and the
forced sex. When Becky called to ask if she could go out to
dinner her mom had asked how the day had gone and if she had been
forced to fuck or participate in a gang bang. She said no but
that she had fucked Jack and Keith and that they were going to
the mall naked and she hoped that she would get fucked again. As
Keith was leaving he saw Becky drop to her knees with her three
brothers and her dad in a circle around her. All of their dicks
were out and hard and the girl beamed with joy as she took each
in turn, deeply into her mouth. Keith guessed correctly that she
would not be getting a lot of sleep tonight.

When they made it to their home they saw Joy's car and knew she
was home. Keith tensed up. He was not sure what was going to
happen. The last time he saw her that night her eyes shot him
full of daggers as two men tied her up like a pig ready for the
roast and took her off to the baseball game hanging from a long
wooden post by her arms and legs. Keith was also not too sure
about Kitty. He hoped that the young girl would be able to
forgive her mom now that her mom had experienced a similar
humiliation.

Joy was in the front room curled up in a chair asleep. She was
naked and caked with dried cum, baseball field red clay and grass
stains. The only clean part of her was where her tears had washed
her face clear. She was also covered in bruises and welt marks
that came from a belt and a whip and a cane. Kitty saw the bruise
on her face from last night. She walked up to her mom and Jack
went to pull the girl back. Jack was sure his sister would hit
his mom again. He did not want Kitty to hit his mom while she was
sleeping and in such terrible shape.

Keith stopped his son and instead of hitting Joy, Kitty gently
put her hand against the bruise and saw it was a perfect fit. She
had done this to her own mom. She started to cry and kissed her
mom awake. Joy woke with a start. She was dreaming about two men
fucking her butt hole at the same time as she was tied down on a
bench in the stands of the game. After those two managed to fuck
her ass all the rest of the men in the stands wanted to have a
try. With their wives and daughters egging them on they even
tried three dicks at once but could not manage to fit their
bodies all next to one another and just settled on two dicks and
one of the wives dildos instead.

After her eyes focused on her daughter she burst out in tears,
"Oh my Kitty, my darling little girl, I'm so sorry. I had no idea
how scary it could be...I had no idea what my thoughtlessness had
put you through. I am the worst mother in the history of
motherhood. I was so terrified to be completely taken by all
those men. To not be able to say no and to be forced to do...Oh
so many horrible things as my friends all watched and laughed and
teased... but for me to put an eight year old girl through that
with no warning and no say in the decision was unforgivable. I
did that to my own flesh and blood...my own little baby girl...I
am so ashamed. I know you will never be able to forgive me
because I realize now that I will never be able to forgive
myself."

The girl hugged her mom and said, "Oh mommy I forgive you."

Joy burst out in another huge whaling cry.

Kitty tried to pull away asking, "Did I hurt you mommy? Are you
ok?"

"I'm ok...I'm better then ok. My darling little baby girl called
me Mommy! You called me Mommy! I resigned myself to being called
Bitch from now on. I never even hoped that you would hug me again
or that you would ever say..."

"I love you mommy. I love you so much and I forgive you."

"Oh my sweet little girl you are so strong and I am so proud of
you!"

The two kissed. It was a chaste motherly kiss to her baby
daughter but then Kitty moved in closer and pressed her lips
against her mother's bruised lips.

Joy melted.

Compared to the brutal loveless kisses that she had endured all
day long and the dozens of rock hard dicks jammed roughly into
her mouth no matter how hard she tried to keep her mouth closed.
This tiny butterfly lighting kiss was bliss. Kitty gently but
firmly pushed her tongue past her mother's lips and began to
explore her mother's mouth. When she drew her tongue back her
mother chased it and probed the lovely little girl tastes tainted
by grown man cum.

Both mother and daughter began to cry again and the two hugged
and kissed. Keith motioned to Jack that they should go and leave
the two girls alone.

The Father and son slipped away without being seen. Kitty kissed
the handprint bruise and kissed each of her mother's tears. She
licked drying cum from the bridge of her mother's nose and her
chin. Kitty kissed the bruise that encircled her mother's neck.
Seeing the finger print sized bruises made the girl realize that
her mom must have been choked brutally. She licked cum from her
mother's shoulders and kissed the angry red wilts and many light
but bleeding cuts... soon Kitty's hand and lips wounded over her
mother's naked and cum caked tits. She first kissed then licked
then sucked at her mother's right them left tit, both had been
man handled roughly and had many small finger tipped sized
bruises. The young girl kissed each bruise as she worked her way
down her mother's rib cage and past her hard firm stomach. She
licked her mother free of cum as she went.

When Kitty got to her mother's shaved pussy Joy silently shook
her head no. Kitty just smiled and gently pushed her mother's
legs open wide. She kissed the large blue bruises on each inner
thigh. Joy held her breath as Kitty's licks and kisses got closer
and closer to her sore and cummy cunt hole. Just as Joy knew that
her daughter would now lick her slit she instead felt her
daughter lift her legs and push them both back far enough so that
Kitty could kiss the terrible bruises on her ass cheeks. Kitty
again cried seeing the large man sized hand prints that covered
her mother's ass.  Kitty could see that her mother was given
multiple and malicious beatings on her ass and her pussy. She
could see that both her ass and her pussy were torn from either
large dicks being roughly fucked into her or maybe other
objects...Kitty had a terrible image of her mom being fucked with
a baseball bat and the girl began to cry again.

Kitty pushed her mother's legs back further she kissed her
mother's abused ass hole then licked it making her mother shiver
and sigh.

Kitty used two fingers from both hands to open up her moms butt
hole and probed the shitty, cummy hole with her tongue making Joy
climax. When Joys climax was over Kitty moved up and began to
gently finger and tongue her red swollen pussy. Each time the
little 8 year old pushed her fingers into her mom gobs of cum
would splatter out against her chin and tongue and Kitty gobbled
it all up. It did not take long before Joy was orgasming again
harder and deeper then she had ever cum in her life.

Joy pulled her daughter up against her and kissed her again...as
a daughter and not as a lover, "you're a good girl." There was no
answer and she looked down and saw Kitty softly snoring.

Chapter Three Wednesday

The next morning Keith came down and found his daughter and wife
still together under a blanket on the couch. His kissed them both
on the forehead and went into the Kitchen where Jack was making
coffee. "How long have you been up?"

"Not long." Jack said.

"Well I guess those two made up." Keith laughed and poured the
coffee for them both.

"Yeah. I came down last night around midnight. I was worried
because it was so quiet, I thought that maybe they had killed
each other. They were both sleeping so I put the blanket on
them."

"Thanks. I should have thought of that but I was so tired I was
out like a light. I'll make some pancakes, why don't you go
shower."

"Yeah, Ok dad."

When he left Jack saw that his sister and mother both were awake.
The two were kissing lovingly. He watched for a bit then Kitty
teased, "Either join us or move along perv."

He sat next to them and all three let their tongues dance
together. His dick was rock hard and his mom started to stroke
it. "Jack..." He saw tears welling in her eyes, "...I was just as
unfair to you as I was to Kitty. I am so sorry that I was such a
thoughtless bitch." She sucked her son's dick through her still
bruised, swollen pussy lips, "The only way I can possibly make it
up to you both is by making sure I am the family slut and not
Kitty." She lifted herself up high then back down letting her own
son's cock penetrate her cunt, "For the next week...I'm just a
slut, just a fuck whore...I want you to use me and hit me and
kick me and fuck me...I deserve all the pain you can dish out.
Beat me bloody."

"Mom, I forgave you the second I saw all those bruises and whip
marks...You don't have to do anything else."

Tears streamed down her face, "You won't fuck me?"

"No."

Joy sobbed.

"But I will love you." Jack said picking up speed as his dick
pushed in and out of her sore cunt.

When Keith heard the grunting and moaning from the other room he
popped his head out the door to tell Kitty and Joy to hurry up
and finish fucking each other because breakfast would be ready
soon. Instead of two sexy girls licking each other he saw his own
son fucking his beautiful wife. He just stared in a slight shock.
He wondered to himself why it had never occurred to him that Jack
and Joy would become lovers. It seemed a given that Kitty would
be fucking her daddy for the rest of his life and that Jack would
be fucking Kitty from now on but it just never entered his mind
that Jack would enter his mom. He was brought out of his trance
by Kitty pulling open his robe and taking his dick into her
mouth.

Keith and Kitty both fucked as they watched Joy and Jack fuck.
Then all four climbed into the shower together and rinsed off the
sweat and cum from the day before. After the shower as they dried
each other off Keith began to kiss then finger his lovely bruised
wife, "I'm sorry honey. I did not think they would be so violent.
I will tell Mister Temper that you have had enough."

"No! Don't. If my brave little baby daughter and my big brave son
can take it, I can too."

"Mommy, you don't need to." Kitty said licking her pussy were her
daddy was finger fucking her mom.

"Yes I do." She said.

Keith laid Joy out onto the bed and climbed between her legs and
pushed his dick into her. Blushing Joy said, "Keith, NO...the
kids are watching."

Kitty, Jack and Keith all laughed and Kitty said with a giggle,
"Oh mommy don't be silly. I watched you fuck Jack and you watched
daddy fuck me. I was also thinking that maybe tonight we could
invite over some boys so I could see you get a good and proper
gang bang." She grinned from ear to ear, "You know, since you're
the family slut now."

Joy giggled, "Well ok, I guess I can put on a sexy show for my
family if you guys want me too. Maybe Mister Temper will let me
go home a little earlier then he did last night."

Soon Keith was fucking Joy hard and Jack was fucking his 8 year
old sister...then Joy was licking out Kitty's cummy cunt as she
took Keith's dick in her ass and her son fucked her pussy, then
Kitty went down on her mom as Keith and Jack double teamed the 8
year old girl and before you know it they were late and rushing
off to work and school.

Keith had to drive his kids to school. They didn't even have time
to dress so they jumped out of the car naked and ran to class,
past all the horny men taking photos and just making it just
before the bell.

Kitty panted as she headed to her desk. Missis. Kathy stopped her
saying, "You're going to be up front with me again today Kitty."

Kitty saw the look of mild anger in Missis Kathy's eyes and knew
she was in trouble, "Um...about yesterday." Kitty stammered.

"You mean about you tricking me into fucking all of the boys and
girls in all five of my classes?"

Kitty's eyes went wide, "You fucked them all?"

"Yes I did you tricky little cum slut. I know you arranged with
Tina to make sure all of my second period class fucked me and she
told me that YOU told her to make sure my third period class kept
up the gang bang. That took me to my lunch break and I could not
find my dress or panties and all the other kids had heard about
'Slutty Missis Kathy' so I felt it would not be fair to leave out
period 4 and 5 so I let them fuck me as well. I took over 75
cocks because of you young lady."

Looking at the ground both scared and a little proud of herself
she murmured, "I'm Sorry Missis Kathy. I did not mean to make you
angry it was just a little joke."

The teacher pushed her fingers into Kitty's wet, hairless pussy
and pulled the girl closer, "Well I'm not very mad. You're just
lucky I had about a 100 orgasms or you would be in big trouble.
SO since I'm just a little angry with you I thought I would give
you a little preview of the lesson that Mister Foster has planned
for you in Biology."

Now Kitty was really worried...she assumed another gang bang at a
minimum but what else might be involved?" She was also getting
really wet and horny because Missis Kathy was still finger
fucking her. "Yes Ma'am." Kitty said. Then she saw the
paraphernalia on the table and asked, "Um, what is all of this
Missis Kathy?"

Missis Kathy Smiled, "Oh you'll see. Class we have a special
treat for you today.'

"Better then fucking you and Kitty?" one of the boys giggled.

Another boy followed up, "It was really cool getting to fuck your
pussy and ass Missis Kathy. That was so hot and slutty of you. I
told my mom and she said you were a whore but she said it in a
nice way."

"Well thank you I had a lot of fun too but today it will be a
little...um different." She smiled at Kitty and held up a strap
of leather with two rings on it, "We are going to learn a little
bit about BDSM which is a variety of erotic practices involving
dominance and subMissision, role-playing and restraint and lots
of nasty dirty sex.

The teacher wrapped the collar around the little 8 year olds neck
and asked, "Is that too tight?"

"Um, it's a little tight but it's ok I guess."

The teacher gave a pull on the collar tightening it three notches
and making Kitty gasp, "How about now sweet heart?" She asked
cruelly.

"It's too tight." Kitty wheezed.

"Good." Now class, this collar can be used to make your lover do
what you want them to do. If you want your girl friend to lick
your ass or suck your dick she will put up much less of a fight
if you tighten,,," She pulled the collar again and it ratcheted
another notch, "...the collar enough."

Kitty pulled at the collar. "Please Missis Kathy...it's too
tight...I'm scared."

The teacher linked one of the leashes that were attached to the
ceiling to one of the metal rings set into the leather collar.
Then the teacher pulled the leash's end so that the girl was now
standing on her tippy toes, "Go ahead and take the collar off
darling." The teacher purred. "If you take the collar off you can
sit at your desk for the rest of the period."

Kitty pulled at the collar but all she could do was either pull
the collar tighter or pull the leash tighter. She was gasping and
almost swinging from the ceiling.

The teacher went on with her lecture ignoring the 8 year old
struggling for breath. "Given the wide range of practices, some
of which may be engaged in by people who do not consider
themselves as practicing BDSM, inclusion in the BDSM community
and/or subculture is usually dependent on self-identification and
shared experience. Interest in BDSM can range from one-time
experimentation to a lifestyle, and there is debate over whether
a BDSM or kink sexual identity or if it constitutes a form of
sexual orientation."

Then she turned to Kitty, "Would you like a little help dear?"

Unable to talk Kitty nodded her head yes. The teacher lifted a
little silver latch that let it out just one notch then did it
again and again until she could hear the girl wheeze, "Thank you
Missis Kathy."

"Don't thank me yet." She smiled. Then she took a leather belt
and used it to spank Kitty's naked ass, leaving red welts across
the 8 year olds ass cheeks and making the little girl cry out. 
"There are a LOT of fun things that we can do to our pretty
little volunteer and I brought in 29 toys, one for each of you to
try out." She put the belt around Kitty's waist and linked
another leash to one of the many rings on the belt and pulled
hard lifting the girl right up off the ground. Then she tightened
it to cuffs around Kitty legs and pulled her legs open wide. Then
she lowered Kitty so that she was hanging off the ground about 2
or 3 feet with her legs open wide. The teacher then took first
one then the other hand and cuffed the girls arms behind her
back..."There now sweetheart...are you comfortable?"

"No Missis Kathy...No, I'm scared and my legs are too far
apart...." Her voice was cut off with a gasp when the teacher
pulled the collar tight again.  The teacher used a thin whip on
the girls wide open pussy leaving six nasty red lines.

She let Kitty hang a few heart beats and loosened the collar,
"Honey...sweetie...are you comfortable?"

"Yes ma'am...yes please I'm very comfortable." She said in a
rush. Kitty was not dumb. She was a fast learner.

"Now it is VERY important that you do not ever do anything
against your partner's wishes. Each toy you try out on Kitty's
pretty little 8 year old body must be approved by
her...understand?

The class said, "Yes Missis Kathy."

The teacher took a cat of nine tails whip off the table. "What
you do is pick out a toy and show it to our class slut and ask
her, "SLUT, would you like me to use this whip on you."

Kitty knew there was no real choice. It was agree and be whipped
or say no, have her air cut off and eventually whipped anyway,
"Yes ma'am, please."

The teacher used it under hand and whipped the nine leather
strips across the little girls ass hard making her shriek out in
pain. Then the teacher did it again and again until she counted
off fifteen then she stopped. "How was that dear...did you enjoy
that?"

"Na...um...umm...Yes ma'am...thank you." She said through hot
tears.

"You learn quickly, don't you...good girl, I think you're going
to do just fine. Try to have fun with this and it will be a very
pleasant memory. Just remember honey, I won't let them hurt you.
They will be causing you a LOT of pain but from what I've seen
you will be able to take it and I guarantee you will cum better
and harder then you have ever cum in your short life...OK?"

"Yes ma'am." Kitty whimpered. The teacher kissed the girl on her
lips then pushed her tongue into the girls mouth then she kissed
Kitty's pink pussy lips and pushed her tongue into the girls fuck
hole tasting Jack and Keith's cum."

The teacher turned to the class..."Who would like to go first?"

Sadly, the hour long class was just not enough time to make it
through all 29 toys. The first up was Becky. She kissed Kitty and
asked her, "Do you want me to find something fun or should I pick
out the most painful looking toy?"

Kitty sobbed and looked over at their teacher, "Um..." The
teacher took hold of the collar. She did not pull the collar
tighter but the message was clear. "The most painful please."

She did not realize at the time why her best friend in the whole
world would even ask the question but she later figured out that
this was so she could administer the most painful punishment in
the most gentle way rather than to leave the most vicious toy on
the table and available to one of the other kids that might use
it as cruelly as possible.

What she picked was a pair of gloves that are hooked up to a
battery pack. The label showed a lightning bolt and said
'Shockingly Painful' Love Gloves.

She held them up and asked the teacher, "What do these do?"

"Oh that's a good choice dear. You have an eye for pain." She put
them on and flipped a switch then held her finger and thumb close
together and bright blue sparks jumped across the gap. "These
will let you touch and finger and massage Kitty...it will let you
do all the lovely things that I know you know she likes but with
these on your every touch will not only give her pleasure but it
will also give her random shocks that are quite strong and
painful." With that she touched Kittys wet pussy lips and the
blue spark caused the girl to scream. "Did you like that Kitty?"

"Um...yes, please do it again." Kitty said with tears rolling
down her cheeks.

The teacher took off the gloves and helped Becky put them on then
set the dial to 5 out of 10. She kissed Becky and said in a
whisper, "Do it right and you'll make her cum really big."

Becky held the index fingers from her right and left hand close
together and blue sparks leapt from them. After a second or two
it happened again. The class cheered. She knelt down to Kitty and
kissed her and with tears in Becky's eyes she said in a whisper,
"I'm sorry that I have to hurt you but I'll also try to fuck you
so good you won't care...ok?"

"I love you too Becky."

She ran the gloves over Kitty's naked body leaving a trail of
bright blue etched in everyone's retinas. The teacher stopped the
girl, "You have to ask perMissision first."

"Oh, sorry...um Kitty may I use these on you pretty pussy, your
hard little nipples and you tight sexy ass?"

Kitty giggled, "Yes please."

Becky used the glove for about five minutes. She started by
running it over her board flat chest. The sparks made Kitty's
body jump with each flash and they also turned her already hard
nipples to diamonds. Becky kissed Kitty and let her tongue dance
in her girlfriends mouth then she held the glove to their locked
lips and the spark leaped through them both making Kitty and
Becky's pussy begin to drip with vaginal juices. She touched then
kissed as she moved down the 8 year olds body until she made it
to Kitty's rudely stretched legs and her open, pink and very wet
cunt. She skipped the pussy and licked Kitty's ass deeply and
with her tongue in Kitty's ass about an inch she held the glove
up to her own face so that the electric spark ran through her
tongue and into Kitty bowels. Kitty's body climaxed and clenched
and Becky's mouth was filled with gobs of Kitty's dad's and her
brother's cum from this morning.

Then Becky smiled with a nasty thought and pushed one glove into
Kitty's wet hairless 8 year old pussy while at the same time she
pushed the other finger up into her own wet hairless 8 year old
pussy. She kissed her friend deeply as the intermittent bursts of
pleasure filled pain coursed through their genitals and lips as
Becky finger fucked herself and Kitty faster and faster. Soon
both girls were climaxing hard it seemed to go on forever because
just as the climax began to pass another shock would redouble the
pain and ignite the pleasure anew.

Finally Missis Kathy pulled the two little fuck toys away from
each other telling them, "Well that was really good. You both did
fantastic. She turned Becky so she could look at the class,
"Look, you got about half of the boys off and I think all the
girls including me."

The class clapped and all the hands went into the air when the
teacher asks "OK whose next?"

The next up was a football player named Tom. Kitty was worried
because he was one of the rougher boys to fuck her in both Mister
Fosters Class and yesterday in Home room. He picked out a small
leather bull whip. Kitty again began to cry...she just knew this
would hurt. The teacher explained how to use the whip and told
the boy, "try it on me a few times before you use it on Kitty."

She then dropped her dress to the ground and was naked having not
bothered with panties or a bra that morning. She leaned against
her desk and Tom begin to whip her. After each strike she told
him how he could do it better, "Wait a bit before pulling
back...use your shoulder...let your wrist make a flick at the end
of the down stroke." After he delivered ten good welt raising
strikes in a row, making the teacher scream out in pain, she
smiled and told him, "Good boy...I think you're ready to give
Kitty a good sharp whipping."

She pulled the belts and leashes so that Kitty fell to the ground
then took her to the table and strapped her down with her sexy
little ass facing the class. Then tom asked, "Kitty may I please
whip your ass with this bull whip?"

"Yes please, whip me hard." She whimpered terrified.

Even after the practice the boy still did not make each strike
count and only about half of the 50 strokes left any mark and
most of those faded before the class was even over. They were
still very painful and Kitty jumped and cried each time the whip
cracked, partly out of fear and partly out of pain. When the
teacher called the boy off he knelt down and kissed Kitty's red
stripped ass and pushed his tongue into her pussy then he kissed
her on the lips and asked, "Did I do it good?"

"Yes Tommy...you made me cum...Thank you." She stretched out to
kiss him again and the two kissed gently as the teacher picked a
girl to go next.

Tina looked over the toys and picked a large black anal probe. It
was a very long probe that was made to look like it was a dozen
balls all stuck together. It started out about the size of large
marble and grew thicker and thicker until it was the size of a
baseball. The teacher described how to use it then told Tina to
turn around so she could demonstrate it for the class.

Tina was more than a little shocked when Missis Kathy pulled down
her shorts and her panties and there, almost naked, in front of
the whole class, the teacher began to fuck Tina's ass deeply with
the anal probe, "Oh Missis Kathy! Stop...I'm not in the Program!"

"I know dear but you volunteered so you have to do what I say or
I'll make you stay naked the rest of this week and ALL of next
week."

"Um...ok..." She looked at the rest of the class worried. Most of
the kids saw her fucking yesterday during gym so this was not so
bad.

"Now, how does this feel dear?" Missis Kathy asked as she pushed
the probe in deeper and deeper.

Um...good actually." She said truthfully and more than a little
surprised. She had wanted to hurt the little fucking bitch Kitty,
because Tom was her boy friend and he had never made her cum but
he keeps talking about fucking that cum whore Kitty and he just
made that slutty bitch cum with a fucking whip! It's just not
fair!

"Yes, the anal probe is one of the toys that is really mostly for
pleasure than for pain. Tom...you did such a nice job with Kitty
and the whip, would you be a dear and fuck Tina with the anal
probe for the rest of class? Let's keep count of how deep you can
get it and how many orgasms you can give her."

Tina beamed.

Missis Kathy picked the next toy. It looked a lot like a sawsall
with a big black cock attached. "This is a fun toy." She pressed
the trigger and the rubber cock went up and down like lightning.
She asked Candy, "Could you help Kitty with this one?"

Candy giggled and skipped forward, "Yes ma'am."

As Candy reached for it Missis Kathy said, "No, no, no...let's
show the class first."

Candy was one of the girls that stripped yesterday so that Missis
Kathy could lick out her pussy so she was not at all shy about
stripping off her dress and panties. She sat on the table next to
Kitty and leaning back kissed the other girl then screamed as the
large black cock broke her cherry at 1000 strokes a minute.

The teacher only used the nasty tool for about 10 seconds before
she stopped then giggled as the wobbly kneed 8 year old stood and
said, "Well that's not fun at all."

"No dear this is one of the more painful toys. You can use it in
Kitty ass or her pussy...or even both if you want to." She handed
it to Candy.

Nervously Candy asked, "Um...Kitty. Do you want me to fuck your
ass or your pussy with this...um...thing?"

Kitty started to cry again and said, "Please Missis Kathy,
no...not that thing. Please don't make meeeeeeeeEEEEEEE!"

The teacher pinched Kitty clit brutally then she yanked on the
collar cutting off all the girls breath. As Kitty's face began to
turn red She untied the little girl from the table and pulled at
the leashes to re hang her in midair once again with her legs
spread even wider than before. Just when Becky was about to
scream, "You're choking her to death!" The teacher pulled the
silver ball on the collar and let it loosen. Not too loose but
loose enough so that Kitty could take deep gasping and harsh
breaths. "I...please...please...um....gasp... fuck my ass and
.... Oh... please fuck me ass and my pussy with that.. that
thing.. Fuck me as deep as you can."

Nervously the girl pressed the trigger and was startled by the
power. She let it stop and began to use it to fuck Kitty's pussy.
Missis Kathy said, "You have to use the trigger dear to do it
right."

"Yes Ma'am." She pressed the trigger and Kitty screamed. The
pulsating workings of the dick made Kitty's hanging body vibrate
from head to toe. The screaming did not stop until the large
black rubber dick was pulled free from Kitty red raw cunt then it
started again when Candy shoved the dildo up into Kitty's tight
little preteen ass and pressed the trigger again. After about ten
or twenty seconds the scream rose and then somehow went silent.
Her mouth was still open and she was still screaming but her
lungs ran out of air and the silence was worse than the yelling.

Then Kitty began to buck and shake. One of the boys marveled, "Oh
fuck she's cumming. With all that pain she is still getting off.
She must be a real fuck bunny."

The girl next to him was finger fucking herself, "I wish I was
that slutty. When it's my turn to be in the program I hope I can
be as brave and slutty as her."

Missis Kathy finally tapped Candy's shoulder and told her,
"That's enough dear. We're just about out of time so I'm sad to
say we won't be able to get through all of these fun toys."

Candy went and instead of sitting she slipped into one of the
boys laps and let the kid start to fuck her, "I'm so horny...I
need to cum."

Kitty was out of it. Her teacher told the class, since we're
almost out of time I'll show you all two more of my personal
favorites. One is a special type of butt plug." She held up what
looked like a fox tail, red fur and the base and white at the
tip. "This end tells the world that you're a slutty little Fuck
Fox..." She turned it over and showed the class the Stubby thick
plug, "This end is so big it will hurt with every step she
takes." She knelt down and licked Kitty's ass and shoved the huge
plug into her ass making the girl scream again.

"Oh fuck that hurts! Oh fuck Missis Kathy it hurts so bad!"

Missis Kathy smiled at the girl, "Would you like me to take it
out?"

Kitty was about to say yes but thought better of it, "No ma'am,
please keep it in me."

"Good girl. Your reward will be a pussy plug. What is interesting
about this is that it plugs directly into the butt plug and
whenever you feel pain from the butt plug it will vibrate and
fill your cunt with pleasure." She jammed the large white pussy
plug into the 8 year olds tortured body and attached the wire to
the butt plug making Kitty scream out in pleasure and climax
again hard and deep. Lastly we need to add some nipple and clit
pinchers..." She held up what looked like clothes pins but they
were bright gold and sparkly with little crystals all down the
chains that held the three clamps together. Kitty was still
orgasming from the two plugs when the teacher put the painful
pinchers on her rock hard nipples and her erect clit. Then the
teacher released the leashes that had been holding the girl up
letting her fall hard onto the ground jamming the butt plug into
her ass even deeper and making the little girl scream again.

The teacher told Kitty, "You cannot remove any of these unless a
teacher tells you can or at the end of the day...do you
understand?"

"Yes ma'am...thank you ma'am." The teacher kissed her hard and
let her tongues dance in the tiny little preteen's mouth.

Then she asked the girl, "Would you like to put one of the butt
plugs up my ass?"

"No ma'am." Kitty said assuming it was a test.

Becky told her, "I would like to."

Missis Kathy giggled, "OK dear. Pick out the biggest one we have
and do the honors. I'll even let you pull it out of me at the end
of the day and tongue my butt hole." She giggled, "It will be all
nice and stretched out. You could probably fit your whole fist
into my bum.'

Becky picked out the largest one. It also had a hole in it and
when Missis Kathy saw it she said, "Oh no dear not that one it's
far too large."

Becky did the hand on her hip in a 'you did NOT just say that'
pose and then out loud said, "You did NOT just say that. You know
full well that the one you picked out for Kitty is far bigger in
ratio of her tiny ass hole then this is in ratio to your grown up
ass hole AND if one of the kids had picked it out off the table
you WOULD have let them jam it up into her poor little abused
butt."

Missis Kathy said nervously, "Well that's true I was hoping
someone would pick it out for her...Ok fair is fair." Then the
teacher turned and opened her butt cheeks. Becky bent over and
tongued the teacher's ass hole deeply then jammed it into the
teacher's ass hard and deep.

Becky asked, "What is the hole for? Is it so you can poo?"

Missis Kathy was clearly in a lot of pain, "Um...Oh that
smarts...No...well maybe but mostly it's so other people can
still fuck your ass." Becky picked up a large dildo and smiled at
her teacher. "umm...No dear."

"Missis Kathy. May me and the other students fuck you with this
big dildo?"

The teacher's long and painful training kicked in and overrode
her teacher training. "Yes Ma'am, please fuck me with that
dildo."

Becky giggled and jammed the huge rubber cock into the teacher
hard. It made the silicon Plug expanded even bigger and the 12
inch dick straightened out the teachers bowels violently making
Missis Kathy scream and cum. Becky smiled at Candy who took over
the ass fucking and went back to the table. On it she found
another set of nipple and clit clamps only these seemed to be
electrified. Becky looked at them horrified thinking, 'I can't
believe that bitch would have let someone do this to my BFF.'
Turning to the teacher she asked, "Missis Kathy may I put these
and a few more painful toys on or in you?"

Tears were welling up in her eyes as the teacher sobbed, "Yes
please. DO anything you would like to do to me."

Becky giggled and added the electrified clamps and turned the
little box on and all the way up to 10. Again Missis Kathy
screamed. Then Becky added a collar and found another tail that
fit into the hollow butt plug. Just before the bell Becky added,
"Missis Kathy. I will be back after fifth period. Please do not
remove any of these lovely toys until I do it for you."

"Yes Missis Becky. I will obey."

The bell rang and the class started to get up to leave. One boy
asked, "Why didn't you use one of the pussy plugs?"

Because I also wanted to add another command" She said then
fingering the teacher she said, "Missis Kathy. Would it be OK for
your other classes to fuck you if they want too?"

"Yes Missis Becky."

"How about during lunch? Would you be willing to let the kids all
fuck you during lunch as well?"

"Yes Missis Becky. Anything you say I will obey."

Becky kissed the teacher, "Good girl." Becky wrote up on the
board in big letters, "Please fuck Missis Kathy's pussy as often
and deep as you can but DO NOT remove her butt plug, tail or
nipple clamps. Thank you."

Then Becky and Kitty left followed by most of the other students.

In the hall a crowd had formed from all the classes within
shouting distance of Missis Kathy's class. They all saw Kitty
walking out with her ass ripping plug, the cute wagging tail and
the painful but pretty nipple clamps. They could also see a few
of the red whip marks. One of the girls asked Candy, "What did
they do to Kitty? Was it as horrible as it sounded?"

Tina answered, "You know I'm not sure. She was put through an
awful lot of very painful tortures but she just kept cumming and
cumming." Candy, Tina and the girl began to walk together and the
girl asked, "So why are you two naked?"

Both girls looked down and said, "Oh shit! I bet Missis Kathy
won't let us have our clothes back."

"No she won't...fuck this is so embarrassing."

A younger boy asked the two girls "Excuse me, could you both bend
over and open your ass cheeks? I would like to see if your ass
holes both taste the same as my mom and sisters?"

"I guess that's reasonable." Tina said scared.

The other girl watched for a bit until after the young boy was
finished tasting both girls and fingering them he decided to fuck
them both. As the kid first fucked Tina then Candy then back to
Tina the girl told the other two molested girls, "Well I got to
go, I have gym."

Needless to say both girls were late for their next class and
their teacher decided that a nice gang bang was a suitable
punishment. Seeing the two little 8 year olds so well and truly
fucked made each of their other teachers decide to do the same so
by the day's end both girls had fucked nearly 60 boys each and
their dad's and brothers thought that their new role as school
slut entitled them to also sexually molest their little hairless
pussies and their tight little pink butt holes.

Biology was next for Kitty and she knew what was in store for her
and she was both very scared and very horny.

When Kitty and Becky made it to their biology class they were
surprised to see the room packed with Kids. It turned out that
Mister Foster and The 8th grade Health teacher, Missis Clemet
were both going to be covering Bondage and Dominance and thought
it would be fun for the 8 year olds and the 13 year olds to learn
it together. Kitty was called over as she entered the class and
she went to the two teachers.

Mister Foster asked, "Well honey you look like you had a good
time in your home room class. Did Missis Kathy give you a nice
introduction to B&D?"

"Yes sir I think she did."

Missis Clemet giggled, "That's a big butt plug it must hurt.
Would you like me to take it out and lick your little ass hole?"

"Only if you want to Misuses Clemet's. I don't think I'm allowed
to ask you to take it out but I am also not allowed to ask you
not to take it out...it's a little confusing and the vibrator in
my pussy does not help me think clearly."

The pretty teacher giggled, "No, I bet it doesn't help and I bet
the big rubber plug doesn't help either. Don't worry honey I want
to see your sexy pussy fucked today so I'll take it out in a
little bit...ok?"

"Yes ma'am." Just then Kitty saw her brother strapped against the
wall in the front. He had nipple clamps and his rock hard cock
had a steel ring that seemed to be cutting off his blood. His
chest and shoulders were stripped with whip marks and bloody
lines. "Jack...are you ok?"

He laughed, "Well I am now. Let's see how the rest of the class
goes."

Missis Clemet began to tell the rest of the kids what was going
on. She was explaining that Bondage is a lovely way to express
your desire for control over another human being and a wonderful
way to show your trust and to give up all control over your body.
"It is also a way to force someone your hot for to do all the
nasty dirty things you want them to do but they don't want to do.
They have to do what you say when you can control their pain and
their pleasure." Then she pulled Jack's collar tight cutting off
his breath, "Sometimes you can even control the air they
breathe." To Kitty she said, "Come here honey I want to get that
butt plug out of you and see you fuck your sexy brother here."

At this many of the girls giggled. They knew that the incest laws
had been overturned several years back and many of them were
fucking their dad and brothers but it still seemed extra nasty
and dirty to fuck your very own brother right in front of the
class.

Both teachers strapped Kitty into the rings and ropes in the
ceiling and then pulled her up into the air again.  With her legs
stretched wide and her arms tied behind her Kitty began to
worried about her brother because it looked like he was getting
no air at all. She was also worried about the butt plug being
pulled out. It hurt 100X more going in than being in and she
thought it might hurt even more coming out. Then all at once her
rectum burst into agony and it felt like a car just drove through
her guts and out her ass hole, "OH FUCK MEEEEEEEEEEEEEE!" She
screamed as the plug was pulled out without any warning.

Mister Foster gave a chuckle and said to the class, "Part of
Discipline is surprise..." He whipped the cat O' Nine tails
across Kitty's ass hard, making her scream again. "...But you can
also make her worry....let her know what is coming but don't tell
her when...make her sweat. Tell the slut you're going to hit her
with the whip...run the whip across her tits and between her
legs...let her wonder. She will be shaking in their boots
thinking it might hurt or it might hurt a lot. That has its own
fun side." The whip cracked again then again and Kitty's ass was
bleeding from a dozen tiny pinprick wounds and she shrieked.

Missis Clemet loosened Jack's collar then yanked out the pussy
plug from Kitty's tight cunt making the little 8 year old Kitty
scream at the top of her lungs again. Before the scream ended the
teacher shoved two huge dildos into Kitty's cunt and ass making
her scream louder with both pain and a huge climax. With a giggle
Missis Clemet told the class, "Anticipation of pain can be fun
but sudden and surprising pain is also a lot of fun and can be
very sexually fulfilling for both you and the slut."

Then she guided Kitty onto her brother cock.  It felt like an
iron post as it went into her and she asked him, "Oh fuck Jack,
you're so hard...does it hurt?  Is your dick about to pop like a
water balloon?"

He laughed, "It hurts a little...the steal ring is making it so I
can't cum and my teacher spent all last period fucking me and
letting the girls in class fuck me but I haven't been able to
shoot."

Kitty giggled, "To bad pervy boy because I'm about to cum hard!"
And she did.

When Kitty finished her climax Missis Clemet pulled her off and
aimed her wide open legs at Mister Foster's big cock.

Mister Foster began to fuck Kitty and told the class as he did
so, "We will be exploring Pain and domination for the rest of the
class period and we are hoping to have a few of you girls
volunteer to come up here and cum up here...anyone?"

Becky went up first. Kitty whispered to her friend as her pussy
was being fucked by the teacher, "You...Oh...should
...Ooooo...should go sit down...Oh fuck.... Don't volunteer for
..." Mister foster used the whip right across her tiny ass hole,
"...Ouch! Oh Fuck that hurts so bad!"

"I had to Kitty." Becky said with fear in her trembling voice.
"They are going to let the whole class beat you and fuck you and
torture you with these nasty toys. With me up here the pain
you're given will be cut in half." Two more girls came forward
from the 8th grade class and Becky changed her number to "Cut in
a fourth.  I guess those two girl just like pain?"

Missis Clemet said, "No more volunteers?" She looked about and
then said, "Going once...twice...three times...Ok, then Kitty,
Becky, Tara and Millie you four girls can pick out any four boys
you want and you will be using these fun toys to teach them about
pain. You four will be the mistresses and they will be your slut
bitches. They will be your sex slaves. You can whip them and beat
them and fuck them any way you want."

Still fucking Kitty Mister Foster said to the class, "The rest of
you girls will need to strip naked and the rest of the boys in
the class will get to use your sexy little bodies to explore with
pain and pleasure."

The class burst into an uproar. The boys cheering and the girls
saying no, no, no and much crying. Missis Clemet giggled, "We
gave you all a chance and you were too chicken, now I want every
one of you girls naked and up here in 60 seconds or you will be
in the program for the next two weeks...MOVE YOUR ASSES!"

There was a blur of clothing flying in all directions because
even though they were scared about the painful toys they were
more terrified of being in the program for two weeks. Soon there
were close to thirty sweet naked girls crowded together up in the
front of the class half were 8 years old and the other half were
thirteen. The 8 year olds were all slim little babies with flat
chest and hairless pussies. The older girls all had either tiny
little cone shaped tits or nice almost full sized, full grown
boobs and everything in-between. Mister Foster and Missis Clemet
kissed grabbed, fingered and licked each of them. Whenever one or
the other found a virgin they would tell the whole class, "I
found a CHERRY!" then Mister Foster would push his big dick into
the girl and everyone would cheer as her cherry was broken and
the girl cried or screamed or both, He did not take the time to
properly fuck all of them, he just broke their cherries and then
moved to the next. In five minutes he deflowered 6 young girls
keeping the last for his personal sex toy for the rest of the
fading hour. Then there was another flurry as Missis Clemet told
the four Master Girls they could now pick out the boy of their
choice. Kitty tried to pick her brother but Missis Clemet told
her that he was her personal sex toy and she planned on having a
lot of fun with the boy.

***

Needless to say there was a lot of sex over the next 45 minutes.
The girls picked out the boys they wanted to dominate then the
boys picked out the girls they wanted to discipline. Like in the
pool during gym, Kitty noticed that all the kids seemed to pick
out partners that were the opposite age...13 year olds picked out
8 year olds and the 8 year olds picked out 13 year olds. She
laughed when she realized that she and Becky had done the same
and were both chaining 13 year old naked boys to the line of eye
hooks across the front of the room. She sucked the boy's dick as
her brother who was just a foot away watched.

The five little semi virgins went first and were ties down
quickly and deflowered properly.  Kitty giggled as all five were
being fucked they fussed and complained but each was climaxing
within seconds and they were all bagging for cum before Kitty
even made her sex slave boy cum in her mouth.

As the other boys each picked out a girl, Kitty could hear them
talking. Most of them were saying things like, "This is going to
be fun bitch." Or "If you're a good whore I'll go easy on you
with the whip." Kitty could plainly see that almost all the girls
were scared but also very wet and very horny as they told their
new masters, "Yes, I'll be a good girl...I'll do everything you
tell me to do...I'll do anything you ask...I'll make you cum so
hard."

There was one 13 year old that picked out another girl from his
class and when he did he asked her, "DO you remember last year
when I asked you to the dance? You said yes then you went with
that ass Tommy instead."

With tears in her eyes the girl pleaded, "I'm sorry...I should
have gone with you." The girl continued to plead for the boy to
be nice as he strapped her to a table instead of the hanging eye
hooks. He had laid her down so her arms and legs were stretched
out really wide...painfully wide... and her knees were sticking
up. Then he went and found the nastiest meanest toys he could
find and began to use them on her. The screams were loud and
constant because he was either whipping her stomach, tits and
pussy or shoving an electrocution device into her ass or pussy.
He also spent a good amount of time fucking her...not nice
genital fucking or hard mean fucking but hard rape fucking. After
about ten minutes Missis Clemet went over to the couple and Kitty
was sure she was going to tell the boy to back off that he was
being too rough. Instead she slipped a ball gag into the girls
screaming mouth and the sounds were instantly muffled. Then the
teacher spent some time with the boy explaining how to use a few
of the devices in an even more painful ways. One was using the
nipple clamps on her ass hole by pulling her ass open and
clamping them onto the girl's sphincter. Another thing the
teacher showed the boy was turning the sparking shock dildo up
higher by opening the back case and turning the master switch
from five to ten. Then not only did she shove the dildo into the
girl's ass but she pushed it all the way in and used another
dildo to push it into her guts even deeper.

During all this Kitty had her 13 year old sex toy strapped to a
table and was riding his hard dick. Mister Foster told her,
"Kitty, you're not supposed to be just fucking the boy. Have some
fun with it or I'll put a leash on you and let him have fun with
you instead."

"Yes sir." She said and then to the boy she said, "Sorry about
this." She found a very long very thick shiny silver vibrator.
She turned it on and shoved the whole thing up the boys ass. As
he screamed she also put a clamp on his dick that kept him from
being able to squirt cum and finally she used the whip to lace
his body with a thousand little cuts and welts. Only then did she
go back to fucking the boy who would climax every time she
unlocked the cock clamp. Kitty thought this was kinda
fun...almost like turning a water spigot. She also thought it
would have been more fun if the boy had not been screaming in
agonizing pain each time.  Kitty noticed that since Missis Clemet
was busy with other kids her brother was pretty much just
watching the kids all fucking and sucking.

She also noticed that all the girls that were playing master had
been a lot crueler to their boys then Kitty had been. Almost all
had electrodes up their asses or thin little ones slipped into
their pee holes. Instead of a whip Becky was using a vicious
looking cat o'nine tales that left red raw looking cuts and
divots on her sex toys ass and back. Each time he screamed she
would giggle then push a button that made his whole body jump
with electric shocks. Kitty was the only Mistress that was
fucking her sex toy.

There was A LOT of screaming and pain filled groans and
whimpering and crying. But every now and again the room would
have a bit of quiet and Kitty could hear screams of pain from
other classes all around them and wondered if those poor girls
were suffering as much as the girls in this class.

Another couple that Kitty watched included one of the 8 year old
girls that had just been deflowered. She was hanging by her arms
from a set of eye hooks against the side wall. The 13 year old
boy had whipped and spanked her and kept asking over and over,
"Can I fuck you?" She kept saying no and kept getting more and
more violent spankings and whippings. Her abuser finally
retrieved a huge black dildo from the toy table and told her he
was going to use it on her little preteen ass unless she let him
fuck her.

The girl finally relented and through her tears told him, "Ok, if
you want to fuck me go ahead and fuck me. It's not like I'm a
virgin any more. And the way this week has gone I'm sure I'll
have a gang bang soon anyway. Please don't cum in my pussy
because I'll get pregnant...it's the worst time of the month for
me right now, so please pull out and cum in my mouth."

The boy began to fuck her hard in her pussy then her ass then
back to her pussy. He came quickly filling her tiny baby hole
with his seed, " OH fuck this feels good! O fuck I'm cumming like
a fire hose! I'm knocking you up! Can you feel my cum in your
womb? Can you feel me KNOCKING YOU UP?"

The girl cried and climaxed then as he proceeded to fuck both her
ass and pussy with the huge black dildo she screamed out in pain.
He giggled and told her as he did it, "You should have let me
fuck you before I found this. I think I'm going to give this to
one of your brothers so that they can all do this to you every
morning you slutty little bitch." To one of the boys next to him
he asked, "My cunt bitch here is fertile as a turtle, do you want
to trade sluts so that you can try to knock her up too?"

The two boys high fived and began to abuse each other's slut
toys.

Kitty saw that all of the girls were now getting fucked. Both
young and old had been tied down or tied up and their bodies were
beaten or electrocuted or stuffed to the point of tearing with
huge rubber dildos or plugs. Both teachers spent some time going
from couple to couple making suggestions on how to cause more
pain or pleasure, tightening straps to help open the girl's legs
wider, and showing the boys different uses for the whips and
other implements that might not have occurred to them. They also
spent time fucking the kids. Mister Foster fucked his dick into
every girl both the 8 year olds and the 13 year olds. He fucked
them in their ass, mouth and pussies filling up at least four
with his thick sticky cum. Mss Clemet also licked and tongued all
the girls and let most of the boys fuck her wet horny pussy.

Once there was only 10 minutes left in the class the teachers
suggested a bit of a round robin. This involved the boys each
moving one girl to their left and fucking or slapping, whipping
or otherwise abusing a new girl for 60 seconds then moving over
again. This meant that all the girls got to have ten different
dicks in them and it made for a lot more fun. This meant that
Kitty and the other Mistresses also moved from boy to boy. Kitty
kissed each one in turn and pulled out anything that had been in
their dicks and then fucked them. She only had a minute each but
she managed to make all of them, including her brother, cum in
her and proudly left the class filled with cum.

Right as the bell rang the teachers told the class that they
would each get to "keep" their sex toy for the rest of the day.
They produced a large box of leashes and hooked them to the
collars and the boys each took possession of their girl who had
to follow them for the rest of the day. Kitty and the other
Mistresses also got to keep their boy toy and Kitty walked out
into the hall with Jimmy trailing behind her on the leash. They
saw that half the school seemed to be on leashes. Kitty went back
and asked her naked teachers (who and begun to fuck each other as
the kids filed out of the class) "Did all the classes have BDSM
training?"

"All of them except the Kindergarten classes." They said and
continued to fuck, "You four better get to your next classes."

Kitty gave a yank on the leash and said, "Come on SLUT boy."
Making both the teachers giggle like she knew it would.

Kitty did not make it to Gym. On the way there with her boy puppy
in tow she was intercepted by the principal's secretary, Missis
Cumlot. "Kitty...dear...you need to report to the Lunch room."

Kitty was surprised that the older lady was mostly naked. She had
always been very stuffy and conservative but now all she had on
was her suit coat and her matching high heels. Her large tits
were mostly visible and her pussy looked like it had been
recently shaved or waxed and was red and irritated. Missis Cumlot
saw that Kitty was looking at her pussy and the secretary gave a
nervous giggle that made her seem ten years younger. She sadly
admitted, "I used to get fucked by Principal Dick every day but
you young girls are getting all his cum and attention these days.
I thought if I shaved my cunt and showed off a little more
brazenly he might want to fuck me again." She was almost crying
now, "But he just told me he was glad to see me getting into the
spirit of the Program and went on fucking one of the 4th grade
girls."

"Well I'll bet loads of boys will want to fuck you. You're really
sexy and I've noticed that the younger boys seem to like the
older girls and the older boys, like Principal Dick, like the
younger girls." To her little fuck puppy she asked, "Would you
like to fuck Missis Cumalot?"

"Sure that would be great." He said wagging his naked ass and
tail.

Kitty asked, "Does he need to go with me to the lunch room or can
he stay and fuck you?"

"I would love that!" She said and took the boys leash from Kitty.
"Now you go on honey and don't make them wait for you." She said
to Kitty.

Kitty hurried off and was around the corner before she thought to
ask why she needed to go to the lunch room. She would talk to
Jimmy at the end of the day and find out that Missis Cumalot kept
him the whole day. He missed all the rest of his classes and was
either licking Missis Cumalot's pussy or ass or fucking her pussy
or ass. The older lady enjoyed this so much that from that day
until she retired she always picked a boy at random each and
every day and kept him the whole day as her personal 'assistant'.

The Lunch room was mostly empty. Principal Dick was there and
there were three Janitors moving the lunch tables around per the
principals instructions. Kitty wandered over to where three other
naked girls were huddled. All three had butt plugs and nipple
clamps on and two had pussy vibrating plugs as well. They saw her
free of plugs and asked why. "I was a mistress instead of a
servant last class. In my home room class I had to get fucked and
tortured but not my second period class."

"Lucky little slut." Said the 12 year old. Kitty could see her
ass was bright red from spankings and her back and pussy was
streaked from whipping. "I was beaten for an hour by my teacher
and most of the boys in class. They would not fuck me no matter
how much I begged them." She bent over to show the huge butt
plug, "And this thing hurts no matter what I do and I was told I
would be in BIG trouble if I take it out. Only a teacher or a
Master can remove it."

"I can take it out if you agree to be my slave?" Kitty said.

Terry thought about it and agreed, "Ok but for how long?"

Kitty thought, "Ummm...until tomorrow morning. You have to come
home with me. My dad and brother would love to fuck you or maybe
I'll take you to the mall and share your pussy and ass with
strangers."

"Fuck that would be so scary and so fucking hot...ok, if my folks
say it's ok I'll do it."

"Turn around slut." Kitty commanded then pulled the plug out
making the girl scream. "Bend over I want to fist your sexy ass."

Kitty did just that, deep and hard. She also sucked the girls
cunt making her scream in both pleasure and pain until the girl
passed out and fell to the floor.

The other girls all giggled and said that maybe they would like
to be her slave as well. Kitty noticed that now there were about
a dozen girls of all ages and over by the principal and the
janitor's there was now three more teachers...all men. They were
still busy with the tables and when Kitty saw that the janitor's
were also adding straps to the tables she said, "Oh fuck...I bet
I know what they're going to do to us."

The girls all asked, "What, what?"

Kitty bit her lip and said, "Their going to strap us down and let
all the boys at lunch fuck us silly."

Missis Clitbanger giggled right behind the group of girls,
"You're a smart little girl aren't you?" She laughed when all the
girls yelped in fright. Then she asked, "Your Kitty right?"

"Yes Ma'am. I don't think I know you."

"I'm Missis Clitbanger. I'm the schools new videographer.
Principal Dick has hired me to make videos of all you sexy girls
and all the other students so you will be seeing a lot of me
around here. He has been disappointed with the quality of the web
videos and thinks if I do some recording and maybe even give some
lessons to the kids and teachers the web videos will be a lot
better quality." She shook each of the girl's hands and pinched
several of their nipples. "This is going to be so much fun. And
you were right Kitty. You will each be strapped down on a table
and the boys will all get to fuck your sexy little girl pussies
or your tight little assholes or your pretty smiling faces. But
the really fun part is that it will be a contest. Whoever get's
the most cum, either in your ass, mouth or pussy will win this
gold plated vibrator." She held it up and all the girls wanted
it. The second prize is one just like it but silver and the third
prize is not having to go home with a butt plug up your ass."

"So all the girls who don't get 1st, 2nd or 3rd have to keep a
butt plug in our assholes?" Asked a pretty 1st grader. "I don't
like that...this thing hurts." She cried.

"I know darling. So when the boys start to fuck you you should
really try hard to be the best little fuck cunt you can be
because if you make the boy cum really fast then another boy will
fuck you then another and another. You can do it I just know you
can. Now I think your tables are ready...let's get you girls all
strapped in and test it out."

The principal repeated what Missis Clitbanger said to the girls
as the girls were being strapped down. There were 17 girls. The
week started off with just nine, one from each grade but 8 more
girls were added because they misbehaved or did not participate
correctly. As the girls were strapped in, their pussy and butt
plugs were removed to loud screams and huge orgasms. The
principal, the janitors and the three teachers also licked,
fingered and fucked the girls as they were being tied up.
Supposedly it was to make sure the straps were tight enough but
not too tight but the girls all knew it was because they wanted
little girl pussy and the girls could not tell them no. Missis
Clitbanger videoed the test and even ordered the men around a
little to get better and nastier pictures. She made sure that
each of the girls was doubled fucked or spit roasted and she
really seemed to like it when the janitors, who were all black
and all had very BIG dicks fucked the five youngest girls - two
kindergarteners and three 1st graders. After each girl was filled
with cum the videographer made sure to get close ups of the cum
oozing out of the red raw, over fucked cunt holes.

Kitty had one of the Janitors cock up her ass and one of the
teachers dick in her mouth and was very close to cumming when the
bell rang and the principal (who was fucking one of the
kindergarteners again) told them all, "Ok guys...lets stand back
and watch. I'm curious how long it will take before our sexy
little fuck orgy will start." Kitty saw that each of the
janitor's and each of the teachers had cameras and were all
filming.

It did not take long. Kids came into the room and took their
normal tables or, if they were buying food, went to the back
where the cafeteria is. The first boy to see the girls wandered
over and asked, "What are you guys all tied up for? Is this part
of the BDSM training?" He grinned mischievously.

The girls began to explain what was going on but Kitty cut her
off and begged the boy, "Fuck me...please fuck me and cum in me!"

"Sure." He said with a big smile. "I'll fuck you good you sexy
little slut."

The kid had a nice cock and fucked her to a quick orgasm. As she
screamed out her pleasure she saw a group of boys coming closer,
"Hey you three...fuck me NOW! I need your cock cream in my cunt
ass and mouth!"

Her commanding tone seemed to work because all three were on her
before the first kid could pull out his spurting cock. The way
they strapped the girl down they could not really fuck her ass
and pussy at the same time but they did manage to get two dicks
into her pussy and she began to suck off the other boy.

By the time the three shot off into the little 8 year old, lines
had formed and all 17 girls were being fucked. Kitty saw that her
brother was telling his friend not to fuck his sister and she
yelled at him, "Come HERE JACK!"

Naked he ran to his sister and she told him that if she lost she
would spend the night with a HUGE butt plug in her tiny ass and
that not only did she want his friend to screw her but she wanted
every boy in the school to fuck her hard and fast and then to
move out of the way. Jack understood and began to actively work
to get guys into Kitty's line he also had the idea to ask a few
of his girlfriends to suck the guys hard and get them close to
orgasm so that they would cum quicker when they got into his
sister pussy or ass.

This did not go unnoticed and before long all the girls had
fluffers working to get the guys hard and ready. Kitty soon lost
count but the principal and the teachers had not. Many of the
boys, especially the younger ones, climaxed too soon and just
sprayed their hot jism across the girls faces or bodies so that
before the lunch hour was over all 17 of the girls were coated
from head to toe in a thick layer of seed. Some of the fluffers
would every now and again lick their girls cunt and body to get
most of the cum off but it would not be long before they were
covered again.

When the bell rang there was a cheer and all the girls were
certain that they had won. They all felt like they had fucked
every boy in school...maybe every boy in the whole fucking town.
Since they were still strapped down with their legs and arms
spread wide they could not do anything but wait as the principal
and the three teachers all compared their notes. After a short
time they declared, "The third place winner is....Tina!"

The fluffers that had been taking care of Tina and making sure
her little five year old ass and pussy were continually full of
dick all cheered and the little girl giggled not really knowing
what was happening but still having fun. "Little Tina took fifty
five cock's in her little five year old pussy and 23 in her tight
little butt. She also managed to suck off 15 boys with her pretty
little mouth! That's a grand total of 93 loads of hot sticky
cum!"

Everyone was amazed that the 3rd place winner fucked 93 boys!
Fuck!...how many did the 1st place winner screw?

The second place winner and the winner of the silver cock goes
too...Cherry! One of our original Program participants from
Monday! She managed to take over 45 boys in her tight 10 year old
ass, 40 dicks in her pussy and 25 in her sexy little mouth for a
grand total of 110 boys!"

And or grand prize winner and the winner of the GOLDEN COCK
is....Kitty!" The room erupted in a loud cheer. Kitty could not
believe it. She had fucked more than 110 boys? It did not seem
possible.

The principal went on, "Our sexy little Kitty is also one of the
original girls called up on Monday and you all got to see her
orgasm on the stage when she had her very first fuck and her very
first gang bang. Since then the shy scared little virgin has
really become a world class cum slut. She really showed us today
what a girl who is not only willing to take on the school and
fuck all cummers can do but if you really LOVE cock and LOVE cum
you can do just about anything. She managed to suck off 45 boys
using her pretty little 8 year old mouth, she took 60 boys in her
tight little butt hole and she let 75 boys fuck her wet horny
pussy for a HUGE grand total of 180 boys in just one hour! I
think that she will be the Queen Slut of our school for a long
time because it will be really hard for another girl to top that
kind of whorish, slutty fucking!"

Everyone cheered except for Kitty. She began to cry. She wanted
to win but did she really need to be the Queen Slut. She was a
sticky mess and a terrible whorish, dirty cummy sperm slut. When
they unstrapped her she curled up into a ball and sobbed.

She did not know how long she cried but after what seemed like a
long time she began to feel a hundred tongues licking her body
and two hundred lips kissing her body. She was slowly unfolded
and licked and kissed and licked and kissed. Her skin began to
burn and her pussy began to quiver. Someone slipped their tongue
deep into her ass and another kid began to tongue fuck her twat.
She looked up and saw that all the other girls had been
unstrapped and they were the ones bathing her in licks and
kisses. Then she began to orgasm...her tenth that hour and her
47th for the day. And it was a good one.

The Principal asked, "Did you get hurt during your gang bang
honey? I thought that with all the fucking you girls have been
doing you would never again get sore from a little gang bang?"

All 17 of the girls heard the word 'Little' and wanted to kick
the man to the ground and beat him senseless.

Kitty just said, "No, it's not that..." She thought about telling
him she was ashamed about fucking so many boys. She felt dirty
being filled with so much sperm in all of her slutty fuck holes.
Instead she said, "I just don't think it's fair to make the other
girls go home with the butt plugs. They really hurt and they'll
never get any sleep tonight. Please don't make them wear
them...ALL the girls tried so hard it's just not fair to make
them suffer so much pain."

The principal laughed and looked over at his team. They all
nodded and he said, "Well Ok sweet heart. You're right. They only
reason we had the butt plug threat was so that all of you would
try your best and since the girl with the fewest dicks in her
today reached 85... a lot more than we expected the winner to get
I think we should say that ALL the girls won third!"

There was a cheer and then the Principal gave Kitty her Golden
Cock by turning it on and pushing it up into her pussy.

She made it to Math a little late but there were other kids there
that were later so the teacher did not say anything. Once the
class was all in and settled Missis Kingston asked, "Well let's
all let our sexy little Queen Slut know what we think about
her..."

Kitty braced herself for jeers and insults. Maybe even people
spitting on her and hitting her. Instead the class cheered and
everyone hugged her and kissed her. Soon she was enclosed in her
classmates as the each slipped their tongues into her mouth, ass
or pussy. She climaxed two more times before the teacher started
to pull them all away so that she could give Kitty her own deep
sexy kiss that enlisted Oooos from the class. Missis Kingston
then asked, "Is your pussy too sore to continue our experiment?"

"Well, I'm a little sore but I guess I can fuck four more boys."
Kitty said.

Several of the girls all volunteered saying they would fuck the
four boys in Kitty's place. They were all very horny and really
wanted to get a good hard fuck. All of the girls in class were
naked and most where wearing painful BDSM devices in them or on
them. Missis Kingston knew from her 2nd period class that they
had all probably been fucked, and beaten and whipped and were all
looking forward to just have nice, nasty, dirty sex.

Missis Kingston giggled, "Well I guess we're already behind in
our work. But if you girls want an orgy we'll just have a little
more homework over the weekend to catch up."

Soon all the boys and girls in the class were naked and fucking.
Since there were more boys than girls in the class several of the
girls were being double fucked in their asses and their pussies.
Missis Kingston went around the room licking, kissing and sucking
all the kids and noticed that almost all the girls' had welts and
bruises covering their bodies. Most of their asses had been
stretched wide enough to drive a car into their bowels. She also
made sure that at least five of the girls, including Kitty, kept
to the test protocol and were fucked by four boys each with their
cum measured after each climax.

By the end of the day Missis Kingston was just too horny and
finally stripped naked and let the boys who wanted to fuck her
have a go. Soon she was taking two in her ass, one in her pussy
and sucking off three. By the time the bell rang all the girls
had fucked their fill and then some. Even Kitty managed to fuck
another seven boys.

When she went out to get her clothes there was another group of
horny old men all taking pictures and videotaping. They more or
less left her alone because there were dozens of girls who were
still collared and filled with plugs in their asses and pussies.
Many of the Masters were ordering their slaves to suck and fuck
the strangers and the girls were doing as they were told. Kitty
saw one of the mothers offering her little daughter who was not
even of school age yet...maybe only 3 years old...to a group of
men. Then the lady cheered on the men to fuck her baby slut
harder oas the guys began to force their dicks onto her tiny
mouth and baby pussy. So, all in all, Kitty's naked little 8 year
old body was not all that interesting by comparison and she was
not at all upset about being ignored.

Kitty dressed then found her brother on the far side of the
quad...he had already dressed and was just watching the sex show.
"Hey horny boy...you ready to go?"
"Yeah I guess. I was thinking about fucking that little girl
there...how old do you think she is?"

Kitty giggled, "All you boys are such perverts...that girl can't
be more the two or three years old."

"Fuck that's hot. But I guess I'm ready to go. How are you
feeling?" He asked concerned about her massive gang bang. "Is
your cunt and ass sore?"
"Yeah...very sore, so is my jaw, but I'm ok. Let's go." She said
then kissed her brother on the lips.
As the two turned to leave Becky came up to Kitty, "Kitty...I
can't find my clothes!"
Kitty giggled, "You slut. Where did you put them?"
"I lost them during the BDSM lesson and haven't seen them since.
I went to Mister Foster's class and he said he didn't have them.
He didn't even look for them. He was too busy fucking some 5 year
old girls. He had like 7 of them in his class and he was fucking
each of them and was all, 'See you wouldn't want to be you.
You're going to have to go home nude.' ...The big jerk."
Kitty asked her brother, "Can she wear your shirt?"
He pulled it off, "yeah, here you go Becky."
She kissed him and grabbed his dick, "Thank you...I'll thank you
in a special way later."
"I don't know Becky. You're a hot fuck and I love you and your
pussy but I've cum about a million times today and I'm really
tired."
Becky giggled, "Ok, how about we take a long hot bath together
and I rub your back and legs and if you get hard then you get
hard...if not then not?"
"That sounds great." Jack said and the three turned to leave but
were stopped again. This time by Terry.

She was still naked and wearing a collar around her neck. Kitty
saw that she also had a butt plug again and was sporting really
painful looking nipple/clit clamps that had drawn blood. She
knelt in front of Kitty and said, "Mistress, I am your cum slave
to use as you please."

Kitty smiled at her older brother and told him, "I thought you
and dad would like to play with this slutty slave. But if you're
too tired I can send her home instead."

Before Jack could say anything Kitty saw the girl start to cry.
She asked her, "What's wrong slut?"

"I can't go home Mistress. I called my mom and she told me that I
had to stay with you for the rest of the week. She called me a
whore and a slut and said she was tired of me fucking my dad and
she would be happy if I never came home again." She was now lying
face down on the hard cement tears streaming out of her eyes and
snot out of her nose. "She was the one that signed me up for
this...this....this stupid program saying it would be good for me
and that I was too old to be a virgin and that I should be
helping her by fucking dad and my brothers but now she's mad at
me cause I'm a slut, and,and...'sniff'...and she MADE ME A FUCK
SLUT!"

Kitty and Becky both hugged the naked girl and slowly got her to
sit which forced the big black rubber dong deeper into her tiny
ass and made her scream. "On top of everything else, my 5th
period teacher thought it was unfair that you talked the
principal out of making me spend the night with a butt plug so
she said, 'you'll wear this until your mom or dad pull it out of
you you slutty, dirty little cheating cum whore.' Then she had
all the kids in the class hit me and spank me and pinch me and
all the boys fucked me!"

Kitty said, "Well I'm your mistress so I can pull it out." She
did to the sound of a long wailing scream as the girl climaxed.
Then Kitty gently took off the nipple clamps and the clit clamp
and told her, "Ok. You can come home with me and you can even
stay the whole week. My folks will love having you over and I'm
sure if your still horny after all the fucking we had today that
my dad would be happy to fuck you good and hard. Let's go, I need
a bath."

"But my clothes?" Terry said.

Kitty giggled, "Sex Slaves don't get clothes. You're lucky I'm
not making you crawl home." She giggled, "Come on whore." Then
slapped the girl's ass hard adding a little more pink to the
already bright pink ass cheeks.

The four got a lot of attention walking home - one naked,
collared and leashed girl, one girl in nothing but a shirt that
the slightest breeze showed off her sexy little ass and hairless
pussy and one shirtless boy. Kitty was happy to be the least
interesting one in the group. They were stopped three times. Once
by some boys that wanted to feel them up and twice by men that
wanted to fuck. Kitty let the men fuck Terry and even took
pictures and video for one of them when he asked her too.

At home they broke into two groups with Becky and Jack taking a
bath in the master bathroom and Kitty and Terry first taking a
long shower then a long hot bath in the other bathroom. The
shower felt great and both Kitty and Terry were amazed at how
much cum poured out of their cunts when they aimed the showerhead
up into their fuck holes and then let the water run out. They
filled up each of their asses and pussies again and again until
the water ran clean. Then they washed the cum out of each other's
hair and finally filled the bath with the hottest water they
could stand and cuddled together in the bubble filled water.

Kitty had planned on making Terry cook dinner in the nude but
after the two girls got out of the tub they dried each other off
then laid down in Kitty's bed and were asleep in seconds. When
Joy came home, battered and bruised from another hard day being
slapped, beaten, spanked and fucked, she found the two girls
sleeping and covered up their bruised bodies wondering what had
happed to them.

She found Jack and Becky also asleep in his bed. She smiled
because Jack's cock was still hard and still deeply implanted in
Becky's little cunt. She covered them as well.

Downstairs she and Keith decided to let the four sleep. They had
gotten an email from the school and saw the 'contest' that Kitty
had won on a link to YouTube. They also watched a bunch of other
videos on the same channel set up for the school. Many were taken
that day and they found Kitty, Jack, Becky and that other
sleeping girl in quite a few of them. Joy was both horrified and
extremely aroused to watch her baby daughter in her home room
class. There were at least four recordings from different angles
and Keith guessed they were from cell phones.

The big black Jack Hammer cock was what most awed Joy. "I can't
believe she climaxed with something like that...I can't believe
she could even walk after that let alone go on to win the gang
bang orgy by fucking 200 boys..."

"...180 boys." Keith corrected his wife.

"Well ok 180. I don't think I've fucked more then 50 men in my
hole life including all the guys I've been screwing this week and
she took on close to 4 times that many in ONE FUCKING HOUR!"

"Well it is your fault dear. You signed the form and let the
school turn her into a slut, tramp and cum whore. Remember she
was a virgin three days ago."

His wife started to cry.

Keith suggested, "We could set up a contest for you at work
tommarow?" and Joy threw a pillow at him.

Chapter Four Thursday

The next morning Joy got up early and made a huge breakfast. She
assumed correctly that the kids would be starving since they all
went to sleep without dinner. Terry was surprised to see both of
Kitty's parents naked but soon got used to their family vibe. She
was also a little surprised to see Joy coved from head to toe in
welts and bruises and asked Becky in a whisper, "Does Mister
Potter Beat Missis Potter?"

Becky giggled, "No way. He would never hurt her. She's been in
the Program at her work and they're really mean and rough with
her because they were mad that she put Kitty into it at school
without telling anyone. She went in to try to make it up to Kitty
for being sneaky and mean and Kitty finally forgave her so
they're all better now. Boy oh boy on Tuesday when I talked to
Kitty I thought she would murder her mom."

Jack and Joy asked the kids about yesterday and they told them in
great detail all about the BDSM training and about the gang
bangs. Joy asked Terry how many boys she fucked during the orgy
and she told her "Oh hardly any. I did really bad and only fucked
86 boys...I think Principal Dick said that me and four other
girls all tied for 9th place.

Joy giggled, "Well I think 86 cocks in one hour is pretty great."

Terry smiled and said, "Well not as great as Kitty's 180 boys.
Your daughter was awesome." She leaned over and kissed Kitty on
the mouth. "I love you." She told Kitty.

Kitty kissed her back and said, "I know."

Later that same morning when Terry came out of the kitchen (Kitty
had ordered her to clean the dishes. Joy had said no but Kitty
insisted that her slave had to do it) she saw Kitty bouncing up
and down on her dad's cock right there at the breakfast table.
Right next to them was Joy and Becky on top of the table kissing
one another as Jack fucked one then the other in both their ass
holes and their pussies. Terry was shocked. She had been fucking
her dad and brothers this week as well but always behind closed
doors and in secret. The whole family knew of course but no one
watched her doing it or would ever say anything about it. She
also knew her mom was fucking both her brothers but again it was
secret and hidden. It was never out in broad daylight and never
right in front of the rest of the family. In her family the sex
was a bad thing.  They did it but they were ashamed of it and hid
it.

When Joy looked up and saw the girl watching she first opened her
legs wider to give her a better show. Then she realized that the
girl was crying and quickly went to her asking, "Honey...what's
wrong? Do you want a turn? You can fuck too. I'm sorry we should
have waited for you? I knew I should have done the
dishes...you're our guest even if you're a slutty cum slave your
still our guest...come here and let Jack fuck your sexy little
baby cunt..."

"No, no, it's not that Missis Potter...it's just seeing you guys
all loving each other and being in love with each other makes me
realize how terrible and hateful my family is. My brothers only
fuck me because they think I don't like it...if they even thought
I was getting off on it they would stop or they would beat me. My
mom hates me because I get more cock then she does and my dad
just likes to cum and never tries to get me off. I hate it
there."

"Oh you poor dear...come over here...Kitty can Terry fuck your
daddy? I think the girl needs a good loving fuck. Jack, you fuck
her little ass and you BOTH better make her cum good and hard."

The three girls without dicks in them then kissed and caressed
Terry. Licking and kissing every square inch of her soft 12 year
old flesh. By the time Keith and Jack shot their loads deep into
the girl she had five good strong orgasms.

Afterwards all six crowded into the master bathroom shower and
all took a long sexy shower. By the time they got out they were
all shiny clean and the girls all had cum running out of their
well fucked pussies.

Since they were running late they ran to the car naked and Keith
drove them to school. Becky put on a dress Kitty had lent her as
they drove but Kitty just climbed out of the car and put her
clean dress straight into the locker for later. Terry was naked
and was going to remain nude until she went back home which would
be for a few days at least.

They all ran to class and everyone made it in the nick of time.
She was surprised to find all the students up and in groups,
talking and shuffling about. This is very unusual because Missis
Kathy is very strict about the Kids being in their seats and
quiet when the bell rings.

She had been wondering what new sexual pleasures and possible
pains Thursday would bring. Monday was her introduction to the
Program and three gang bangs. She not only lost her virginity on
that day up on stage in front of the whole school, but also got
fucked by dozens of boys. Tuesday she and the rest of the school
was taught about anal sex and she was double and triple teamed in
most of her classes by most of the boys. Wednesday She was
brutally introduced to Bondage and Discipline when Home Room
focused the lesson on her body, pinching her tits and clit with
alligator clips, using electrical devices to shock her cunt and
ass, using painful and powerful dildos that were more like jack
hammers then sex toys, and filling her tiny ass with huge and
painful rubber butt plugs. It was not as bad in Biology when she
was put in charge of a boy and was able to whip and punish him as
she fucked his dick and for the first time all the other girls
had to join her and strip and fuck. Later on Wednesday she was in
a contest during the lunch hour where all 17 girls in the program
were strapped down on a table and completely defenseless. The
boys in the school all took turns fucking them in whatever hole
they chose and Kitty won by almost doubling the number of boys
she managed to screw taking the cum from over 180 ball sacks into
her mouth, ass and pussy.

As she slept last night all this circled around her head in both
dreams and nightmares. The most pleasant of the dreams was her
brother and father fucking her ass and pussy as her mom watched
and finger fucked herself. The worst was being in front of the
whole school up on stage as the principal forced his thick cock
into her virgin cunt for all to see. As he shoots his load of
sticky seed deep into her fertile pussy she orgasms so that the
whole class...no the whole school knows that she liked it. They
all know she's a cum slut that likes fucking and they all know
that they can just push her down and spread her legs and fuck her
and she can't do anything to stop them because as the Queen of
Sluts it's her job and duty to fuck when asked.

She did wonder a little bit about what would happen to her today.
She tried to push the "it can't get any worse" thought out of her
head because every time she thought that, the Principal, her
teachers and the Program always surprised her with something very
new and very worse. What she had forgotten was that she knew what
she was doing today and had known for weeks. She had taken home
permission slips more than a month ago to go on a field trip to
the Science Museum.

When she realized this she brightened up thinking, 'great, I'll
get fucked on the bus for sure and maybe fucked here and there in
the museum...but what's the worst that could happen? Maybe every
boy in class fucking two or three times...easy peasy. It's not
like all the boys in home room haven't already fucked her a bunch
of times.'

Missis Kathy smiled at the little naked 8 year old and told her,
"If you need relief you can get it on the bus. I want to beat the
traffic."

They all walked out to the bus and Kitty was happy to see that
she was not the only naked girl. Both Candy and Tina are nude and
Kitty catches up to the two and ask, "Why are you two naked?"

Tina giggles, "Well yesterday after home room we spent the whole
day nude. I fucked like twenty boys because all my teachers said
I had to and because it was fun. My daddy saw it on the internet;
he saw me being a nasty slutty bad girl and got mad. He spanked
me then fucked my ass and pussy and when my brothers got home
from high school they also fucked me and this morning my dad said
I had to stay naked for a whole month even if I'm not officially
in the program to teach me a lesson about being a slut and
because he thinks I'm a whore." She fingered her pussy, "I don't
mind really. I like fucking. I've already been fucked this
morning by my dad, my brothers and Principal Dick but I'm still
horny."

Candy said, "When I saw Tina naked I asked Missis Kathy if I
could be naked too and she said yes."

"SO your daddy didn't fuck you?" Kitty asked.

"Oh he fucked me. He fucked me right out in front of school so
that all those pervy men could take pictures but he wasn't mad or
anything. He wants me to be a whore."

The three naked girls got onto the bus and their teacher told
them, "Why don't yo three stay up front so the others can watch
you getting fucked."

Becky raised her hand, "Missis Kathy, could I be up front too?
I'll fuck for you and the class."

"Sure honey." The teacher said with a grin. "Any of you other
girls want to fuck this morning?" She giggled as almost all the
hands went into the air.

By the time they had reached the freeway every pussy on the bus
had a dick in it including the teachers. And because there were
more boys than girls in the class Missis Kathy, Kitty, Candy,
Tina and Becky all had dicks in both their pussies and their ass
holes.

Kitty thought the ride was wonderful. As she was fucked by Ted
and Andy she could feel the sway and vibration form the bus -
it's wheels on the pavement and it's roughly running diesel
engine. She giggled to herself as the two dicks plunged in and
out of her tiny 8 year old body and began to sing,

The wheels on the bus go round and round. round and round. round
and round. The wheels on the bus go round and round, all through
the town!

The people on the bus go up and down. up and down. up and down.
The people on the bus go up and down, all through the town!

The rest of the kids began to giggle and laugh as they realized
that that song that they have all sang a million times may have
been written about them as the girls and boys all went up and
down, fucking in time with Kitty's pretty voice.

The next line Kitty made up,

The girls on the bus sing fuck my cunt Fuck my cunt Fuck my cunt.
The girls on the bus sing fuck my cunt

And then everyone including the teacher and bus driver sang,

All through the town!

Becky joined in with,

The boys on the bus shoot their loads Shoot their loads Shoot
their load, The boys on the bus shoot their load DEEP in the
GIRLS!

Everyone laughed again and one of the boys sang,

The kids on the bus all got fucked, All got fucked All got
fucked. The kids on the bus all got fucked. All over town!

This went from student to student. Most of the rhymes were silly
and childish but they were only 8 years old so you can't expect
poetry. Still Missis Kathy was glad she had had three cameras
installed on the bus. She had only expected that Kitty would be
fucked and she had assumed she would fuck most all of the boys
during the hour long trip. She was thrilled that all the girls
decided to join and have an orgy rather than a gang bang and this
song tree was just darling and would be very popular on the web
site.

The kids continued the sex and singing all the way to the museum
and when they got there the teacher told them that she was going
to stay nude and that they could all stay nude if they wanted to.
About half of the boys decided to go naked and maybe a quarter of
the girls. She noticed that none of the girls bothered putting on
their panties and all were dripping large amounts of sticky
greasy cum down their legs.

Missis Kathy stopped the class at some benches and told the
girls, "You all need to be cleaned up a little. You're all oozing
cum like little 5 dollar hookers when the sailors are on shore
leave."

One of the boys pushed his fingers up into his teachers cunt and
giggled, "Not just them Missis Kathy."

She laughed, "Ok, ok, I need to be cleaned up too. Ok Half of you
need to sit here on the benches and the other half of you girls
need to find a cummy pussy and lick it clean." There under the
trees 7 girls all sat and opened their legs wide and the others
knelt between them and began to suck, lick and finger fuck. "Good
girls...get out all that yummy hot cum and lick the cum off their
thighs and legs...good girls get it all....ok, ok, that's
good...now trade places and someone can clean me up please...how
about you Kitty would you suck my cunt and ass hole clean
please?"

"Yes ma'am." Kitty said and shoved her tongue into her teachers
well fucked ass then sucked hard getting gobs of cum flavored
with shit. She looked up at her teacher and smiled with a mouth
full of shit tainted cum the stood and fed it to Missis Kathy
like a baby bird feeding a mommy bird. The two then kissed and
Kitty sucked her teachers big firm tits then kissed her chest,
her tummy, her belly button then her pussy and began to lick her
clean and get her off. By the time the teacher came down off her
orgasm she realized that the boys had joined the party and they
were all fucking the girls again there under the trees right
outside the museum. She looked at her watch and thought about
letting them all have another round...she wanted some cock
herself she had to admit...but the tour was going to start soon
so she called them all back and made them line up. Now all the
girls were naked once again and she told them, "Ok, you're going
to stay naked now. She gathered up all the boys and girl clothes
and gave them to the bus driver (who had been fucking Candy and
had already shot off a load into two other girls in the short
time he had been playing around).

The now completely nude class lined up and went into the museum.

The large group of naked preteens got a lot of attention. There
were some families and a large number of older retired couples
and a few other classes from other schools all milling around the
huge open entryway. Right in front was the ticket booth with room
for ten lines but since it was midweek only two were open. Then
all around the large hall was a half a dozen entry ways into the
different parts of the museum.

The kids knew they could not possibly see the whole museum in
just one day and they were all chattering to and around the
teacher about what part of the museum was their favorite and
where they wanted to go. There was a technology wing, a dinosaur
wing, the Gem and Geology wing. To the left were the Egyptian
wing with treasures from the pyramids, and the sky and air museum
with planes and rockets...some hanging from the ceiling. Then
Kitty saw the Special Exhibits wing and realized why they were
there during this particular week.

She took hold of Becky's hand and pointed to the colorful banner
over the 6th hall. Becky read it out loud, "Sex through the ages.
Cum in and see how people throughout history fucked and what
tools they used to give both pleasure and pain to the men and
women in their lives and between their legs. This special exhibit
is here for only a short time so cum quick and cum often!"

Then Kitty read the smaller print, "Most exhibits are interactive
so you should also CUM horny and wet."

"Oh fuck this could be really good or really bad." Becky said
holding her girlfriend tightly.

Kitty walked over and peeked in just as the tour guide was
walking out. Kitty saw the man and was startled by his huge boner
poking almost straight up. He laughed at the little naked girl
and teased, "You can't wait to Cum in and see the sights, can you
little darling...what's your name?"

"Ummm...ah...I'm Kitty. Kitty Potter." She said blushing from
head to toe and staring at the man's 12 inch cock.

"Where is your teacher Kitty?" He was looking around and was
surprised to see that all the students were naked. Sometimes one
or two naked girls would come to the museum but never a full
class of girls and boys "That must be her...the pretty blond with
the shaved pussy and the big tits?"

"Oh, yeah that's Missis Kathy."

The man talked with the teacher a little and the kids all began
to notice both his naked hard cock and the room with the sexy
displays. They had all come to the same conclusion that Kitty had
and then the teacher was calling them all to attention and moving
the class into Hall number six.

The first large room in the hall had dozens of manikins dressed
in lingerie throughout history. The older outfits were more like
normal dressing gowns but many had little holes for nipples to
poke through or trap doors for cocks to poke into. As they walked
along the tour guide pointed out some of the more interesting
ones...here was Marie Antoinette's favorite nighty. It was what
she was wearing as she fucked three servants the night she was
caught and beheaded. Over there was the underwear and garters
that Marilyn Monroe wore in some like it hot. This is the dress
that Monica Lewinski was wearing when she sucked off President
Clinton.

They passed through this room quickly as most of these people
were not interesting to 8 year old children and as far as the
boys were concerned all clothes are the same.

The next room was filled with sex toys of all shapes and sizes.
The tour guide told the kids, "All the toys you see in this room
can be tried out and played with but PLEASE put them back when
you're finished. Before I set you lose I would like to show you a
few of my favorites."

He walked over to a wall filled with long double dongs and he
picked out a thin rubbery one that was about three feet long.
"This is great for two girls to play with each other...Kitty,
pick out a friend and I'll show you how it works."

They were all surprised that the guy new Kitty's name. They
wondered if the little sex queen had been here before. Kitty
giggled and picked Becky. Becky rolled her eyes and said,
"Thanks...I thought you were my friend."

"I am your friend this one looks like fun...not painful at all.
Look how thin it is. Easy peasy lemon squeezy."

The two girls climbed up onto a platform designed for the
purpose. The tour guide arranged them so they were kneeling with
their asses pointed at each other and about one foot away from
each other. The man licked and fingered their butt holes then
shoved the long dildo into them as he told the class, "the first
foot on each side is very soft and rubbery so that it can go into
your bowels very deep and the middle third is hard so the two
girls can get some rhythm and really fuck hard and nasty." By
then it was into each girl deeply and he asked, "How's that
feel?"

"Um...I feel very full." Kitty said.

Becky added, "This is in a lot deeper then Principal Dick or my
daddy fucks my ass."

"Yeah it is in you very deep...now push towards your little
friend here and make it go in even deeper...there you go...slow
at first...yeah, good girls...come on all the way....great...now
slowly pull apart....good...that's enough, now back..."

Soon the two were fucking each other hard and fast and in what
seemed like just seconds the two were both climaxing and
shuddering with their bodies vibrating with pleasure. Both turned
and kissed one another and giggled, "Oh fuck that was so FUCKING
good! Can we have one of these?"

That was all it took and all the girls were paring up and
grabbing the long dildos off the walls to try it out for
themselves.

The tour guide said, "Hey now...wait girls, there are a LOT of
fun toys in this room you don't want to fuck with the first one
you find."

He was mostly ignored.

Kitty and Becky asked him, "What's your favorite toy?"

"Well that would be right over here sweetheart." He said leading
Kitty, Becky and a half dozen of the boys to the other side of
the room. There they saw something that looked a lot like the
jack hammer dildo used on Kitty's ass and cunt yesterday but when
the guide turned it on it just twiddled and waggled gently. "It
has three speeds..." He switched it from low to medium then to
high. "High is a little rough on my ass hole but the other two
speeds really get me off."

One of the boys asked surprised, "You put things up your butt? I
thought just girls did that?"

The man chuckled and said to Missis Kathy who had wandered over
after making sure the other girls were all going at it hard with
their double sided dongs, "You haven't taught these boys about
anal sex yet?"

She blushed, "Well no. It's only our first week with the program.
We covered vaginal sex, dick and pussy sucking, anal sex with
girls and BDSM. We thought we would wait until next semester for
that. We just started with the girls this week and thought that
it would go over better after all the girls in the school were
well on their way to being well trained sluts and sperm whores."

The guide pointed at the far side of the room as all the girls
were writhing in each other's sex, "I think you have already
succeeded in that first step." Then to the boys, "Well go ahead
and try it out...you three girls..." he included Missis Kathy in
the girls making her smile and also making her decide to fuck
this man before the day is out, "...can take these up your little
ass holes or you can fuck it in and out of your pussy...or you
can have a friend help and do both at the same time." He laughed.

The two little 8 year old girls got the hang right off the bat
and were soon moaning and cooing. The teacher had to help most of
the boys by licking and fingering their assholes to get them wet
and open then shoving the tool up into them. Soon the whole class
was in the throws of sex and passion and Missis Kathy and her
guide took the opportunity to fuck off in the corner. As he slid
his dick into her pussy he also pulled off one of the big
vibrating dildos and shoved it into her ass.

By the time they were finished in that room Kitty had tried 22 of
the toys and cum four times. She also had a load of the tour
guides cum in her pussy and two from other boys and one from some
guy that was just passing through and started to fuck her.
Afterward she told the Tour Guide about all 22 and added, "Your
right that wiggly one is the best."

He ruffled her hair and told her, "Well your parents can buy you
one from our gift store for your birthday."

"Cool." She said grinning from ear to ear.

The next room was filled with Chastity Belts. Most were very old
and the kids could not touch them but one was well worn and
polished and the guide picked it up to show the kids how it
worked. Again he picked out little Kitty. He had a bit of a crush
on the 8 year old because she was such a free and lusty girl and
because she fucked him so wonderfully.

He had Kitty stand on a tall stool so everyone could see. There
were other museum guests in this room and several stopped to
listen to the guide as he told them about the belt he was
holding, "This one was made for a girl a little older then you.
Princes Singlow. Her dad was going off to a war and he did not
want anyone but him to fuck her little 10 year old pussy so he
had this made to keep her pussy all to himself. The guide
strapped the belt around Kitty's skinny waist and tightened it
down with a ratcheting click. Then he slipped the metal V over
her pretty hairless pussy and between her legs. He turned her
around to snap the hinged flat lock into place. "How does that
feel?"

"It's cold." She said making the room chuckle. "But it's
ok...it's not pinching or anything."

"Good...now sit down here and open your legs so these boys here
can fuck you silly."

A group of older ladies in the back chuckled at this. Certainly a
little 8 year old girl would not let a bunch of boys fuck her! Oh
My!

The girl did as she was told but everyone, even the little old
ladies in the back, could see that there was no way for anyone to
fuck her at all. He pussy and ass hole were completely covered.
"So now what do you do you slutty girl? Your daddy is off to
fight a war and you're stuck here with no way to fuck?"

Kitty giggled and took hold of the guides dick then pulled it
into her mouth sucking a good six of his twelve inches. This
enlisted giggles from the girls and gasps from the old ladies.
Licking the shaft she asked, "How was that?"

"Well that was just fine...better then fine. I can tell you've
been sucking dick for a long time sweetie."

"Nope. I sucked my very first cock just three days ago." She
giggled.

"Well fuck me and call me uncle! You're a fast learner." He
tussled her hair again. Then to the rest of the class he asked,
"So how about the rest of you...other then sucking a boys cock,
how is this little princes going to fuck while her daddy or
husband is out fighting the war?"

Several ideas were called out but none were any good. The guide
was letting this go on longer than normal because Kitty was still
sucking his dick. Finally he told them, "Well the girl that this
was built for knew that her daddy was having it made. So she
snuck down to the Smith and bribed the old man with a blow job so
that he would add this little switch next to this bird...see the
little branch right there...yeah that's it...pull it to the
side..."

Kitty did and a  door sprung open revealing her naked and wet
pussy and her sexy little pink butt hole, "Cool!" Kitty crowed.
"Now anyone can fuck me." She winked at the man and he pushed his
already wet cock right into her pussy.

One of the ladies watching said, "Well I never!" In a huffy
grunt.

Becky standing next to her said, "Well you should...fucking is
fun." The lady took hold of her husband and the two left for
another part of the museum.

All the boys wanted a turn fucking Kitty in the Chastity Belt but
the teacher said there was a lot more to look at but said they
could all fuck her ten strokes each and if they climaxed well
fine but if not that was that. They all lined up and only four
managed to cum inside Kitty's cunt.

The next room was loud. It had a huge industrial sewing machine
set up and it was running full bore. There were about thirty
sewing machine stations all linked with long over head chains and
fast spinning cogs and gears. The whole thing was powered by a
large steam engine that puffed out white clouds as it turned the
huge 30 foot long cam shaft that linked to each station. The
guide flipped a switch that cut the linkage from the main engine
to the rest of the mechanism and the noise cut in half...it was
still loud but not as loud.

He asked, "I bet your wondering why this 1897 sewing mill is part
of the tour...right?" He looked around and they all nodded. Any
guesses? No...well it has to do with sex being used as both a
punishment and as a reward. You girls all take a seat at your own
station...come on hurry...right..good." Each of the pretty little
girls sat and so did Missis Kathy so about half of the stations
were being used. One of the boys also sat in an empty station but
the guide gently pulled him out, "You don't want to do that
son...you don't have the right plumbing." Then to the rest of the
class he went on, "During this time it was mostly young women and
little girls that worked in these factories and the work was hard
and the hours were long. The men mostly work in the fields or in
mines or as bosses. The owners of these factories needed to pay
off the huge debts they ran up building these huge machines and
they looked at all kinds of ways to make the girls work harder,
longer and with more concentration. Concentration was important
because these machines fly and if you caught a finger in a gear
it was gone. If you caught your hair in a gear it was gone and it
probably took your whole scalp with it. If you caught a sleeve in
the gears it could pull your whole body into the mechanism and
grind you into hamburger meat. It was a very dangerous place to
work.

He turned the switch and the loud clanging whirring mechanism
started up again, "And it was LOUD." Now in a much louder voice
he started to tell the girls about the two shafts in the seats.
If he pushed one button a shorter slimmer shaft would push up and
pulse in and out (he did this to three of the empty seats so all
could see). The girls all understood at once. It looked like fun
and then when the man flicked his finger down the whole row and
all the seats began to pulse in and out of their 8 year old
pussies and they KNEW it was fun. Every girl had a smooth wooden
cock push into her wet fuck hole vibrate gently, pull out half
way then push back in. It was very very nice and all were quickly
moving towards climax.

Then the guide continued, "Now, if a girl was working too slow or
it looked like maybe she was close to sleeping the manager could
push the red switch... he did and in the two original chairs they
saw a metal ring around the pistoning wood cock widen out about
two inches from the bottom. This did not seem to be all that bad
and when the guide ran his finger down the whole row of red
buttons all the girls could feel the ring widen inside their
pussies. It was not as nice as it had been but it was not a big
deal.

Missis Kathy understood though. With that ring in their cunt they
were trapped. They could not get out of this seat without pulling
their pussies inside out or somehow yanking of the thick wooden
cock that was still fucking them. The guide then told the girls,
"You see you are now all trapped. This keeps you in your chair so
that when your punishment for being lazy or slow or maybe just
not fucking the manager's son is dealt to you, you can't get up
and leave."

He pushed another button and three things happened at once. The
smooth wooden cock began to plunge much higher and much faster,
another spinning metal shaft pushed up out of the seat where the
girls ass hole would be and lastly a metal wire like V flipped up
out of the seat were the girls clit would have been. Missis Kathy
was scared and began to tell the guide in a very fast very scared
voice, "Well that would certainly wake up a girl or convince her
to be more open and loving to the owners son but I don't think
the girls and I need to experience....OH FUCK! OH FUCK STOP!" She
squealed loudly as all the girls also cried out in one huge burst
of shared agony.

The guide was now just talking to the boys as the girls thrashed
with pain on their chairs. So when the boss or manager was
unhappy that metal rod jams into the girls ass and that snapping
thing on the front...look at the girls close...see how it's
whipping out and hitting them right there on their clits? Licking
a clit will get a girl to hit the moon with a climax but what
that thing is doing is like getting hit in the balls again and
again...snap snap snap." He chuckled.

One of the boys rose his hand and asked, "I smell ozone...is it
also shocking them?"

"Yep. Every five snaps of that little clit spanker includes a
large 5,000 volt shock." Now, lean in close can you see the rod
fucking them up their ass holes?"

The boys all nodded yes as the girls all continued to scream and
curse.

"Well that rod is also filling their butt with 5000 volts...it's
very painful."

SO do you think we should shut it off or should we let it keep
going while we all go get some lunch?"

The boys teased about keeping it going but finally agreed that it
should be shut down. The Tour guide flipped a switch and
everything shut down but before he unlocked the pussy lock he
asked the group of crying girls, "I will unlock you if you all
agree to spend lunch in the stocks."

Missis Kathy begged, "Please let us go and we'll talk about it."

The Tour Guide laughed and flipped the switch causing the room to
fill with screams once again. To the boys the guide said, "I
heard that the owner of the factory that this came out of would
often lave girls in the chair all day long...especially if he
planned on firing her.  By the time he let them out they were
willing to fuck the whole city just so the pain would stop and he
would sell the girls to a local whore house where they would work
for the rest of their lives...true story."  After a few more
seconds and thousands of death threats, screams and curses, he
switched it off again and asked, "So do you girls think it would
be fun to spend lunch in the stocks?"

All 14 voices yelled out, "YES YES YES WE WILL SPEND LUNCH IN THE
STOCKS!"  Most of the girls did not know what the stocks were and
they did not care.  They just wanted the pain to stop.

The guide smiled and pressed another lock and released the ring
inside the girl's pussies and all at once the girl's all leaped
out of their seats and began to rub their abused cunts and asses.
When Missis Kathy caught her breath she said, "Thank you for the
informative illustration of sex in the work place. We won't soon
forget that, will we girls?"

They all agreed. Then they all limped out to lunch. The lunch
court was large. There were several restaurants circling the
lunch tables and there were also about fifty stocks all around
the court yard. Several girls and women were already locked into
the stocks, their head and hands sticking out one side and the
rest was hanging out the other side. Kitty asked, "Why are those
girls in the stocks?"

The guide looked around and said, "I'm not sure about that older
lady but those two girls there are my daughters and they were
late this morning so I told them they had to be in the stocks the
whole day as a punishment."

Kitty saw that one was getting fucked up her ass by a very big
black man and the other was being fucked by two old men...one in
her cunt and the other in her mouth. "How old are they?"

"Their twins...both are 4 years old." He said. Then he pointed at
another woman and said, "That's Betty...she works in the tech
department and she just likes it out here. She gets locked into
the stocks once or twice a week for an hour or two." She was also
being double fucked by two older guys. "Now it's your turn little
lady's."

"Hi Jake...who are your naked little friends?" Asked a pretty red
head girl with big tits.

The Guide kissed the red head and told her, "This is a class who
are taking a tour of..."

She giggled and said, "let me guess...the Sex through the
ages...right?"

The boys and girls all giggled, "Yes!"

"This is my wife Cindy."

Cindy whispered to the girls, "No matter what he says, don't let
him put you girls into the sewing station chairs..."

Kitty giggled and rubbed her still sore ass and pussy, "Too
late."

"Oh no, you monster." She giggled joyfully and slugged her
husband's arm, "How long did you keep that horrible machine on?"

"Oh not long...not long at all." He said.

Becky giggled, "He's lying. He kept in on for like an hour or
more! It was terrible!"

The cute red head knelt down and kissed Becky then fingered the
little girl's 8 year old pussy, "How many times did you climax
honey?"

"I don't know like maybe a million times." Becky was close to
climaxing again. She was still not accustomed to being out in
public naked and she, like most of the girls in her class, had
been a virgin just few days ago. All of this sex with people she
did not know and her own dad and brothers was still so new to
her. She felt like a water balloon with so much cum in her pussy
and ass and now this very pretty lady was KISSING her on the lips
and FINGERING her wet cummy pussy. She was in love. "Do you ever
go into the stocks?"

"I have. The last time I was the only one in the stocks so I got
fucked by half of the whole world! And the whole time my hubby
here just watched and laughed."

"DO you want to do it with us?" Becky asked fingering Cindy's wet
pussy.

Cindy giggled, "Ok but only if you boys all promise to fuck
me...can you all do that? Or I guess do me?"

The boys all cheered yes.

Cindy began to strip off her clothes, "You should also all fuck
my two daughters, they are only four years old but they LOVE gang
bangs and their pussies are really super tight."

The teacher, the tour guide and the cute red head all worked to
get the girls into the stocks. Most of the girls needed small
crates so that they were high enough to get their heads into the
holes. It was just turning lunch time and the crowds started to
file into the courtyard. Most of the older couples split up with
the wives going to get food and the husbands going to get some
pussy.

Several classes also finished with their tour and came into the
courtyard for lunch. When they saw the girls, they all begged
their teaches, "Please let us fuck the slutty girls...please!"

The teachers said yes and soon the lines behind and in front of
the girls was four deep. Cindy and the two little 4 year old
daughters had the longest lines as boy after by fucked them and
filled them with sticky sperm.

An hour later as the boys tired and started to get hungry the
lines tapered off. Kitty had been fucked by over twenty boys and
ten random men. Cindy had been fucked by 45 boys and her two
daughters had each been fucked by 38 boys and 20 men.

The girls thought it was over when the tour guide walked over to
them. He had already fucked each and every one of their little
pussies and their tight little ass holes and he had cum in many
of them. But this time instead of fucking he began to pee on
them. First his two baby daughters who opened their mouths and
drank down his golden stream. Then his wife who giggled, "you
dirty old man...haven't you debased these girls enough?" Then she
too drank his piss. He moved over to Kitty and Cindy told the
girl, "Open wide sweetheart. Drink Jake's yummy piss."

"No! That's not a reasonable request...is it Missis Kathy?"

"Yes Kitty...it' a reasonable request. I think we are all riding
home today with pussies full of cum and belly's full of cum and
piss."'

Kitty did as she was told and her mouth filled with golden yellow
as the stream of piss hit her in the forehead but soon swept
across her nose to hit her squarely in her round 'O' of an open
mouth. It spilled out and ran down her chin. Jake ordered the
little 8 year old, "Drink Kitty...you will like it."

She closed her mouth and swallowed then opened her mouth for more
looking like a little birdy feeding from her mother's mouth.

Jake moved down the line but only had enough piss for four more
girls but by then all the other boys had gotten into the game and
were all peeing on the girl's faces and in their mouths. The
girls all seemed to be enjoying the new dirty game and were
sucking on dicks as the boys filled their mouths with urine. All
of this excited the boys once more so again the girls were fucked
and filled with new loads of sticky little boys cum. A few of the
girls and the teacher also had pissing cocks shoved into their
pussies and their ass holes giving then impromptu douches and
enemas.

Finally when the boys were all spent the guide released the
girls. He told them all, "Now it's your turn." He told all the
boys to lie on the grass and Cindy and her two girls squatted
over them and pee flowed into three boys mouths. The other girls
understood and all laughed and giggled as they started to squat
over boys and let their urine flow freely. The boys all seemed to
enjoy the girls piss and drank it down deeply and soon they were
all kissing and sharing pee and rolling around the pee soaked
grass. The teacher was tempted to let this go on but she had a
schedule to keep and was running late.

"Come on kids...we need to hit the road!" She called out. Then
not getting a response added, "Last one on the bus is wearing a
butt plug all the way home!" This had the effect she had hoped
for and the kids tore off across the lawn and down to the waiting
bus. She gave Jake and Cindy a long deep kiss good bye and
exchanged telephone numbers with the sexy couple hoping see and
fuck them again, then she headed to the bus.

Climbing onto the bus she pulled the large black butt plug out of
her bag and asked, "So who was the last on the bus?"

The whole bus giggled, "You were Missis Kathy!"

She thought about this and had to agree, "Yeah...ok...I guess you
got me there. Do you want to do the honors Pete?" She asked one
of the boys in the front row as she turned and bent over
presenting her sexy naked ass to the whole bus. The boy jumped up
and took the plug, licked and fingered his teachers sphincter
then crammed the too large plug into the too small hole. "OH FUCK
THAT HURTS!" She screamed out then tried to find a position to
sit that didn't send electric bolts of pain up her spine with
every bump and turn.

She had assumed that the bus ride home would be another huge orgy
but was wrong. The pee and cum soaked kids had exhausted
themselves and they all partnered up kissed and cuddled then
slept. One or two here and there had long slow fucks but nothing
like what was about to break out on the lawn moments before the
ride home.

One of the fucking couples was Kitty and a boy named Frank. Kitty
was kissing the boy deeply and letting her tongue slowly swirl
around his tongue as she slowly rode his thick dick. She had not
noticed what a nice cock he had until just a little bit ago when
he was pissing down her throat. She knew that she must have
fucked him already...she was pretty sure she had fucked him and
all the boys in class 6 or 7 times at least. She was pretty sure
she had even fucked him this morning on the bus but she had never
really noticed his dick with all the other stuff going on in her
head. But now as she rode his dick she thought it was maybe the
best dick she had ever fucked...it was not nearly as big and
thick as the tour guides, her dads, o her brothers but it seemed
to be just right for her cunt. The two fucked like that for half
the ride home then both had nice quiet climaxes and fell asleep
linked, cock in cunt.

Kitty was woken by a gentle shaking of her shoulder and looked up
to see her dad smiling down at her. Her first thought was that
she was in bed and it was time to get ready for school but the
sights and sounds and mostly the smells reminded her of where she
was. And who she was sexually linked too. Frank also opened his
eyes and the two smiled at each other and kissed.

Keith felt a shock of jealousy shoot through him. He knew that
Kitty had been having sex with kids at school and if her stories
are even half true she had been having a LOT of sex at school. He
had even seen videos of her in a giant gang bang with almost 200
boys fucking her and cumming in her. But this was different.
Seeing her lust as she slowly rode this boys dick and seeing his
puppy love as he cock slipped in and out of his daughter's baby 8
year old pussy made Keith want to haul off and slug this little
punk bastard that was violating his tiny little baby daughter.

Instead he took a deep breath and told Kitty, "It's late
dear....maybe you and your little friend her can finish this up
tomorrow?"

"Ok daddy." Kitty smiled. Then to Frank she said, "I'll try to
let you fuck me first in class...unless Missis Kathy has some new
and interesting things for me in the morning." She giggled.

Most everyone else had already disembarked the bus and there were
groups of parents and naked children all around mostly talking
with some fucking. One of the dads asked Missis Kathy, "Are the
gym showers still open? My son smells like a piss pot and I would
rather not let him sit in my car like this?"

The still naked teacher said, "Yes, I'm sure they are. I need a
shower myself." She was getting used to being around the kids
naked and sticky with cum but it felt odd having all these dads
and moms see her like this. She asked the same parent,
"Um...could you help me with this butt plug? I can't get it out
and it is really starting to hur...OH FUCK THAT HURT!" She
squealed at the top of her lungs making several of the girls that
had had similar plugs yanked out just 24 hours ago giggle. They
all knew that Missis Kathy was almost pissing as her body was
raked with a huge orgasm of pain.

The whole troop made their way to the boys locker room because it
was the closest. The kids all began to shower each other and the
parents could tell that this week of sex had brought them all
very close. The teacher joined the children and her sexy big
tits, shapely round ass and hairless shaved pussy were all given
a lot of soapy attention. Again she felt odd and dirty being
washed and fingered in her ass and cunt by such young hands as
the kid's parents watched. She knew it was ok...the rules were
simple and easily understood...she could fuck and be fucked by
the kids any time she wanted too. But she still had a nagging
voice chirping away in the back of her head that they are seeing
what she is doing! She has been caught in the act! They know and
they will call the school and report her or maybe call the cops!

The parents also had mixed feelings about what they were seeing.
They had heard stories and seen the videos like Keith had. They
knew that the teacher had fucked all the boys in class several
times and sucked on all the girls little pussies. They all knew
that the teacher had whipped spanked and punished most of the
boys and girls. But seeing this full grown women surrounded by
thirty little kids...naked, hairless little cocks and pink little
pussies...young preteen 8 year olds with a full grown, sexy and
naked women as they shoved whole fists up into her butt, licked
her cum dripping cunt and sucked on her nipples like feeding
baby's seemed both wrong and very sexy and hot.

Soon one of the mom's had had enough and she slipped out of her
dress and went to her son. The boy kissed his mom then began to
finger her pussy. She laid the boy down under one of the steaming
showerheads and mounted his cock. Everyone could tell that was
not their first time. Another boy seeing her ass slowly going up
and down pushed his dick into her butt making her squeal. Two
others fed her their hard pricks and were soon shooting off all
over her face. By that time another 5 or 6 more parents had
stripped both men and women and were fucking either their own
children or others Keith could not tell and soon lost track.

His own daughter had two men in her...one in her pussy and the
other up her ass. Kitty saw her dad watching a cooed, "Oh
daddy....Oh Daddy...I'm getting fucked so good and I don't even
know these men's names....does that make me a slut?  Am I your
little baby daughter slut whore?"

He watched until the two climaxed and filled his duckeders bowels
and womb then two more men took their place and the first two
went to find another 8 year old girl.  Keith realized he was the
only one dressed and dry. He too stripped and joined the orgy
pushing his dick into Missis Kathy's cummy pussy and making her
sigh, "Oh Mister Potter your fuck wand feels so deliciously big
after all the little boy dick I've been having today."

Keith wanted to fuck some of the other mom's but the little boys
all seemed to have the same idea. There were 10 moms in the
shower and all had dicks in every hole as the boys lived out
their fantasies and screwed both their own and their friend's hot
moms.

There were lots of openings among the 8 year old girls so after
fucking Missis Kathy a bit he fucked several of the other girls
leaving his seed in three of them and hoping that each was
knocked up and carrying his baby. By then he could not even hope
to get it up again and he looked around and found Kitty and
Becky, Both being fucked by two men each. "Come on girls, it's
time to go home." Then to the men, "There are plenty of other
little girls to fuck." The men pulled out and Keith saw they soon
filled four other empty holes.

He kissed both of the girls and asked, "SO did you two have fun?"

The hugged him and said, "It was a blast."

"Well let's head on home. Becky, your parents asked if you could
stay with us through the weekend. Your Aunt just had her baby and
they went back east to help."

"Really, little Timmy was born today? Do you know how big he
was?"

"Umm...I think you mom said he was big...8 pounds maybe?"

She rolled her eyes, "Men! You never remember the important
stuff."

Keith gathered his clothes and the three left and drove home
naked. Keith thought the girls would be out like a light but
their short nap seemed to do them good and they were bright and
alert. Half way home Kitty burst out, "OH no...what about Terry,
my cunt slave? We need to find her! She has no place to stay!"

"Don't worry honey. Your brother brought her home. When I left
both he and your mom were fucking her silly."

When they got home and they opened the front door they were met
with the wonderful smells of roast beef. Joy, naked, ran up and
hugged her daughter then Becky, "Did you two have fun today? I
had forgotten about the field trip. Did you go to the museum
naked?"

"Yeah we did and in fact all the kids went naked. It was really
strange but super sexy. I was just glad it wasn't just me. That
would have been super awkward."

"That's super."  Jack teased.

"Tell us all about it during dinner. Your all late and the roast
is probably over done by now. Your little sex slave is a
wonderful cook. She did almost everything including me and your
brother." Joy giggled.

During dinner Kitty and Becky told them both about the museum
leaving nothing out. Terry was a little worried that she would be
tasting piss before the night was through and she wasn't wrong.
Keith also teased all the girls that maybe they would take a trip
to the museum this weekend so he could watch all four of them in
the sewing station chairs. Both Kitty and Becky said they would
never go near the chairs again no matter how many times they
climaxed. During the meal Kitty sat in her dad's lap with his
dick up in her pussy and Becky sat with Jack and his dick in
hers. Terry had her own adventures - apparently in her home room
they continued the BDSM training and she got a slave boy. In Gym
the coach made them runs laps and the slowest, always a girl each
lap, was spanked and fucked and in math they tried to figure out
the average volume of 12 year old pussies and bowels by filling
them up with water and measuring how much went in and how much
came out.  During lunch two girls were punished by the principal
for refusing to fuck during a class lesson.  They were tied
between two trees, whipped then spanked.  Then the two were left
there through both lunch hours so that the other girls and boys
could rape them silly.  Terry giggled, "Boy where they ever sorry
after that.  Not only did they get fucked like maybe a hundred
times but just about the whole school spanked them or pinched
their nipples and their clits."

Kitty asked, "Did you and Jack join in?"

Terry giggled again, "Sure.  I slapped them both around a bit and
fisted their ass holes...they are both bitchy cheerleaders so
they deserved it."

Jack shook his head, "No, I don't really like hurting girls. 
It's just not my thing."

After dinner they went out by the pool and Jack ordered Terry to
open wide. He let out a long stream of piss into the girls mouth
and was surprised to see her drinking it without any fuss. Both
Kitty and Becky knelt next to the girl and he sprayed his stream
back and forth between the three then laughed as his mom joined
in and he filled her mouth as well then shoved his still pissing
prick into Joy's mouth telling her, "Suck out my piss mom...suck
my pissing cock good you slut!"

Keith snapped off a dozen photos then joined in as well and after
he soaked the girls in pee he was hard again and he fucked all
three preteens. After Keith fucked the girls and Jack fucked his
mom they all went for a swim, then showered.

Kitty was still horny, "Let's go to the mall again."  She
suggested.

Keith and Jack both said, "No way you little cum slut.  We're
both fucked dry.  How about you go with mom and just tell us
about it when you get back?"

The girls all had a hard time finding matching outfits.  Then
Kitty and Becky decided that they were the only two that needed
to look cute.  Becky told Terry and Joy, "We decided that you two
should go bare foot, naked and wearing only a collar and a leash.
 Me and Kitty are going like this..." The two girls posed.  Both
were wearing shiny black pumps, thy high fish nets and black
garters, their hair was up in a pony tail and they were both
wearing bright red lip stick.

Kitty whipped out at her mom's ass with the riding crop she held
and said, "Daddy bought this stuff for us today.  He was going to
save it for a surprise but then thought that if you were going to
be our slaves we should look like proper mistresses."

Becky whipped Terry's tits and comaned, "Lick my clit you cunt!"

Terry scurried down and started to kiss and lick Kitty's clit and
pussy and Joy smiled, "Well this might be fun."

 When they got to the mall Kitty wanted her mom and Terry to
crawl like dogs but Becky stop her friend telling her, "They will
get their knees all torn up.  Your mom's knees are already pretty
bruised and scrapped."

"We don't mind..." Both Joy and Terry said getting down on their
knees in the parking garage and yipping like little doggy
bitches.

"Ok, good girls...up girls, up...come on and walk you fucking
cock whores."  Kitty giggled whipping them both on their naked
asses and puffy pussies.  As they walked through the mall Becky
lead Joy and Kitty lead Terry.  Becky decided to name Joy Bitch
Slut and Kitty named Terry Cock Fucker.  Both girls had a lot of
fun embarrassing the two slaves by making them introduce
themselves to people using their new names.  It wasn't long
before both Terry and Joy were being fucked.

They had run across the Dallas Family, the Potters had known them
forever.  They had moved to Rustic Ville two years ago but still
kept in touch and got together a few times a year.  Jane and Ken
Dallas had their three sons with them, Tim, Ben and Andy who were
13, 14 and 16 years old.  They had all heard about the Program
and knew that Cherry Elementary was involved but were still
surprised to see their friend's nude in the mall.

Joy was blushing from head to toe as Ken teased, "Well Joy you
certainly are looking sexy tonight.  And so do you Kitty...very
sexy!"

Jane asked, "Um...I guess this is part of that program thing
we've been hearing about...right?"

Kitty told them a little about the program and about how they
want the girls to become cock sluts.  Then she told them about
Terry and Joy being their slaves tonight and that they had come
to the mall to get them fucked.  "Why don't you two cunt's
introduce yourselves?"

Terry did not know this family so did not have any problem
kneeling on the floor with her head touching Ken's shoes and
saying, "My name is Cock Fucker and I am not worthy of being
fucked by someone like you but if you need a slut to cum into you
can fuck my ass, pussy or mouth and you can beat me and whip me
master."

Joy hesitated and both Kitty and Becky punished her for it by
whipping her big tits and her shaply ass about ten times each
causeing Joy so scream out in pain and drawing even more
attention to themselves.  Fianly she fell to her knees and in
tears said, "My name is Bitch Slut..."

Kitty stopped her, "Not any more you cunt."  She whipped her
mom's pussy and ass another five times and told her, "It's not
Stupid Bitch Slut."  This made both little 8 year olds giggle.

Crying Joy said, "My name is Stupid Bitch Slut.  I am not worthy
of being fucked by someone like you but if you need a slut to cum
into you can fuck my ass, pussy or mouth and you can beat me and
whip me master."

The three boys looked at their mom and dad, "Can we mom? Can we
dad?"

Ken started, "No, I don't think so.  This is for people in the
Program and we don't have that in our town yet.  Besides, it
would feel weird to fuck Joy....we've know her forever."

Jane cut him off, "It's ok boys.  Have fun.  I want to watch you
all fuck Joy...I mean Stupid Bitch Slut first."  Then she asked
Kitty, "Can I whip her ass and pussy with that rideing crop?"

"Kitty giggled and handed it to older women, "Sure.  Whip her
hard; she can take a LOT of pain."

As her three boys quickly stripped, Jane used the whip to take
out a years old anger she had towards Joy.  Joy was still
kneeling with her ass and pussy stuck up into the air and Jane
aimed at Joy's ass hole and pussy making each stroke count.  "Do
you remember..." Whack, whack, SCREAM "...Ten years ago..."
Whack, whack, SCREAM "...when I told you ..." Whack, whack,
SCREAM "...about the pie contest at the fair ..." Whack, whack,
SCREAM "...and I told you I was going to enter ..." Whack, whack,
SCREAM "...and then you fucking entered too ..." Whack, whack,
SCREAM "...so I ended up with second place ..." Whack, whack,
SCREAM "...and you fucking got first place YOU BITCH! ..." Whack,
whack, whack, whack, whack, SCREAM!

Ken finally pulled his wife away from their friend telling her,
"There, there honey...it was ten years ago...let it go."

"I'm sorry Jane...I did not know it was so important to you.  I
just thought it would be fun to enter together and I realy never
thought I would win..."  He apology was cut short as Jane began
to hit her friend again, this time even harder.

Again Ken pulled her away and trembling with furry Jane dropped
the riding crop and told her boys, "Fuck that bitch and fuck her
good."

The three boys did.  One sat on a nearby bench and pulled Joy up
onto his lap.  She took hold of his prick and guided it up into
her pussy.  Another began to fuck her sore and bruised ass hole
and a third slapped her hard then shoved his dick into her mouth.
 All three seemed to have gotten caught up in their mom's anger
because they were calling her names, pinching and slapping her
tits and slapping her hard across her face.

Kitty was shocked at the anger and asked Jane, "Boy oh boy you
must have realy wanted that blue ribbon didn't you?"

"Yes I did.  I really did. I guess I never really knew how angry
it made me until now.  I don't know why...it's just a stupid
little thing."  She picked up the crop again and gave her
'friend' another dozed hard and bruising welts across her back. 
Joy's screams were muffled by the dick in her throat.  Soon Andy
was unloading his cum deep into Joy's hot pussy and as he grunted
and pushed his mom was egging him on, "Fuck her Andy...fuck that
slut's cunt and knock her up good!"  When he was done she told
her youngest son, "Go on Timmy...pull your cock out of her ass
and fuck her cunt..."  Then she pulled Ben's cock out of Joy's
mouth and told him, "Come back here Ben and fuck her pussy two. 
I want her slutty fuck hole filled with both of your dicks!"  She
manhandled Ben's cock into Joy and now the two boys were both
fucking Joy's sore twat.

She gave Joy a look of delight when she was finished,
"There...how's that slut?  Do you like having two cocks in your
cum filled fuck hole?"

"Yes ma'am.  I'll do anything you want me to do."  Joy said
through her tears.

Jane slapped her hard then told Ken, "Get your cock out and fuck
this bitch.  I want you to make her cry."  There was no room for
him to fit into her pussy so he moved to her face but Jane pulled
him back and tolfd him, "No, fuck her whore hole...Timmy...move
out of daddy's way so he can fuck the slut with his big dick...it
will hurt more then yours."  She was about to offer the boy her
pussy then she saw the other slave cowering on the floor, "Fuck
that slave girl.  Fuck her and knock her up." She hit Terry so
hard that Terry fell sprawling across the floor where the 13 year
old picked her up by her hair and dragged her to the bench.  He
sat and pulled the 12 year old girl onto her dick and as she
fucked the boy Kitty, Becky and Jane all whipped and hit the two
girls.

Kitty let this go on for about a half hour.  Once all four dicks
had pumped the two slaves full of cum twice each Jane began to
find other men to rape the two girls.  Kitty did not want to lose
any more control of the situations and told Jane, "Thank you for
your help in disciplining my slutty slaves, but we're going to go
get ice cream now.  Stupid Cock Fucker and Bitch Slut...come here
NOW."

Both Joy and Terry scrambled away from Jane and Jane said, "Hey
now...I wasn't finised with them."  To the little mostly naked 8
year old girl.  She then lifted the crop and was ready to hit
Kitty, "Give them back to me or I'll..."

Kitty cut her off quick as a whip, "They are MY slaves and NOT
your's.  If you DARE do anything to them without MY consent YOU
will be severely and harshly PUNISHED!"

"I don't take orders from little girls!"  Jane giggled, then
tried to hit Kitty across the face with the riding crop.

Kitty dodged the strike and grabbed the crop out of the older
ladies hand.  She hit Jane with the handle of the crop right on
the top of her head making the lady see gray.  Then she ordered
Ben, Tim, Andy and Ken, "Strip her and use her dress and blouse
to tie her to that bench.  I want her fucked by all four of you
and anyone else that want to rape her ass or pussy for the next
three hours.  Do I make myself clear?"

All four barked out a sharp "Yes Mistress."  And began to
forcibly strip their mom/wife.  Before Kitty left she made
certain that not only was the women tied up in a very painful
position but that she had been beaten until her ass and pussy
were red and that her gang rape was in progress.

Once all three of her boys had fucked her Kitty turned to Becky,
"DO you feel like ice-cream?"

Becky giggled, "Oh goody!"

Taking the cum dripping Terry and Joy by their leash the four
headed to the center of the mall.

Both Terry and Joy were a lot less happy and excited about their
trip to the mall now.  They knew they would be fucked and they
had assumed there would be some whipping of their ass, pussy and
tits but they did not think Kitty and Becky would beat them so
painfully of let them both be beaten and raped so viciously. 
Terry looked at Joy hoping the women would say something to her
daughter but Joy was just looking at the ground in front of her
meekly, tears still streamed down her face.

When they got to the ice cream store Kitty asked everyone what
they wanted.  Joy blurted out, "None for me.  I don't deserve ice
cream.  I'm to much of a slut."

Kitty giggled, "Oh mommy don't be silly.  I made you fuck those
boys.  You didn't have any choice."

"I know, but I didn't have to cum some many times.  I orgasumed
like a hundred times as they raped me.  What kind of a women am
I?"  She was crying harder.

Kitty held her mom and soothed her like Joy had done for her so
many times during her life, "It's ok mommy....I think all girls
like to be forced.  It feels good to not be in control.  It feels
sexy to be punished publicly and to be called a slut and a whore
because we all secretly want to be whores and to fuck for money."
 Then she giggled and speaking of fucking for money...we didn't
bring our purses with us so you get to fuck the manager in
exchange for our ice cream."

Joy giggled, "Ok Mistress...I will fuck by your command."

The rest of the trip was less eventful.  After ice cream the
girls went shopping and all fore fucked in trade for some cute
summer outfits.  Then they went to a toy store and did not find
anything they wanted to fuck for but still made Terry and Joy
fuck three little kids that were five and six years old as their
mom watched and giggled.  After the boys all came twice each the
mom said, "Well this is great.  These horny little monsters
always fuck me each night.  Maybe I'll get a little rest
tonight."

When they finally got home all four showered together and
cleaned, licked and fingered each other.  Kitty sent Terry and
Joy into her room for the night and then she crawled into her
brother's bed and Becky went into Keith's bed.  Both were asleep
and the exhausted girls woke them both for one last loving gentle
fuck before they drifted off to sleep.

Chapter Five Friday

Kitty woke at 7am to the smell of bacon frying. She woke her
brother and the two fucked.  Then she went to her parents room
and woke her dad and Becky.  She helped her dad fuck Becky,
licking the 8 year old girls ass as her dad fucked her pussy. 
Then they found Joy asleep on the couch and woke her by licking
her pussy, ass and tits and sucking her nipples and kissing her
all over.  She climaxed hard as Kitty and Becky sucked her pussy
and ass.

Jack joined in on the fun right at the end.  As Joy was finally
coming down of her huge orgasm Terry came out of the kitchen
carrying two plates heaping with sasage and bacon.  "Breakfast in
five minutes."  Then she set the plates down and went back
through the swinging door.  Joy went into the kitchen and found
the 12 year old busy finishing breakfast...pancakes, bacon,
scrambled eggs, sausage and a homemade coffee cake.

Joy saw all of this and exclaimed, "How did you do all of this?
You must have been up for hours!"

Terry admitted that yes, she woke at 4 to the sounds of humping
across the hall (Joy blushed knowing she was a loud fuck and a
little embarrassed still that she was fucking her own son and
having SO MUCH FUN doing it.) With tears in her eyes Terry
stammered, "I just so love it here and I so love you people. I
want to be your sex slave forever." As the girls sobbed she was
almost drowned in kisses.

After breakfast Terry asked, "Was there anything I could improve?
Was everything good?"

Jack, Becky and Joy all said everything was just perfect. Kitty
said, "Well, I like my bacon a little crispier but it was still
very good."

Joy giggled, "You like your bacon burnt you silly slutty girl."

"How about yesterday's dinner...was that perfect or was there
something I could change or improve upon?"

Joy realized the girl was really worried, "Come here honey. The
meals were great. Really wonderful. You don't need to be
concerned about your cooking skills. I think they may be better
than mine."

"It's just that at home my mom and dad always critique my
cooking. I need to improve and I can't do better if you don't
tell me how?"

Keith said, "Striving for perfection is always a good thing
dear...just don't get yourself upset over it. Ok...well the meat
was a little over done but that was our fault for fucking in the
showers before coming Home. The bread was a little cold but again
it was probably out waiting for us, I'm sure if we were on time
it would have been perfect. And the eggs were a little hard this
morning but I know that Jack likes them even harder so with
scrambled eggs you'll never please everyone."

Terry did some math in her head then said, "Ok so the meat...the
eggs twice...the bacon and the bread so five. Kitty you should
spank me 25 stokes." She handed the girl a long metal spoon from
the kitchen.

Kitty giggled, "I will not."

"You're my mistress. You have to punish me...or else..." A tear
overfilled her left eye and streaked down her sad cheek.

"Or else what?" Kitty asked concerned.

"Or my daddy will do it and...and...he's mean when he punishes
me. I know you love me"

Kitty took the spoon, "Silly little Cum Slave. Your daddy loves
you too he's just too stupid to know how to show you is all.
Ok...I'll do it...25 strokes? And I'll add another five for
saying your daddy doesn't love you?"

"Yes ma'am." The older girl said to the younger girl. "You have
to do it hard or it won't count."

Kitty did it hard. Very hard. As far as Keith and Joy were
concerned far too hard. The 12 year old screamed each time
Kitty's arm came down. Kitty had good aim and used the spoon to
spank the girl's ass cheeks, her pink (now red) ass hole and her
12 year old peach fuzzed pussy. The pussy must have hurt the most
because each time the 8 year old struck the peach fuzzed lips the
wailing scream reached a new higher pitch. Kitty added nine
additional smacks saying with each stroke, "And..." Smack/Scream,
"... nine" Smack/Scream, "...more" Smack/Scream, "...for"
Smack/Scream, "...being" Smack/Scream, "...such" Smack/Scream,
"...a" Smack/Scream, "...cry" Smack/Scream, "...baby"
Smack/Scream.

Then Kitty took the girl into her arms and kissed her and soothed
her. Before long the two were 69ing and cumming like the fourth
of July.

Both Joy and Keith were a little worried that Kitty enjoyed that
so much. Becky was thinking up ways to get Kitty to beat her
little ass and suck her pussy afterwards.

Keith drove them to school again that morning. All four kids went
nude and did not bother with clothes for after school. It was
Friday! Kitty was thrilled that it was the last day in the
program.

When her dad had asked her about it that morning alone (the two
had showered and fucked by themselves) she had admitted that it
had been a fun week. She had never felt so scared that was true.
She had never endured so much pain. She had never felt so ashamed
or slutty or worried about what other people had thought about
her. But she had also never dreamed about her pussy Cumming 100
times in a row as she was tortured with electric pulses and
battered with spanking paddles. She never thought she would be
able to fuck and suck in front of her dad and that him watching
her fuck and suck would make the orgasms feel so incredible. She
NEVER thought she would be fucking and sucking her own daddy (she
said this with his dick deep in her pussy). Then she shocked her
dad by adding, "And I never thought I would be pregnant at only 8
years old."

After their shower Keith pulled Joy out of Jack's room and into
their room with Kitty. Joy was a little flabbergasted as she was
enjoying riding Jack's cock as Becky licked her ass and Terry
licked her clit. She was worried that she was in trouble again
and that Keith was angry. He sat her down next to her naked
daughter and asked, "Kitty thinks she's pregnant?"

Joy giggled, "Well yes she might be."

"Do you know where she is in her cycle?"

Joy rolled her eyes, "Yes. Same place I am. I've been tracking
her. I had to tell the school so they could pick a time for the
program when she was not on the rag, silly."

"So both you and your daughter are as fertile as turtles and both
of you have had...what, maybe a 500 cum squirting cocks in you
this week? Kitty thinks she's knocked up...how about you?

Kitty giggled, "Why are you acting so surprised daddy? I have
told you like...I don't know, maybe a million times this week
that I want you to know me up. I have screamed it at the top of
my lungs, 'OH DADDY CUM IN ME AN KNOCK ME UP. FUCK A BABY INTO MY
SLUTTY WOMB!'. Are you telling me you did not hear me?"

Keith just looked at his baby 8 year old daughter. "Um, no honey
I heard you and at the time it was really hot and helped my prick
shoot off into you like a fire hose. But I just thought you were
talking dirty. Your only 8...your just a baby. 8 year old babies
CAN'T get knocked up."

Joy held her hands over her womb...over her baby...she was
certain that Kitty was right and that they were both pregnant.
She told this to Keith and he kissed them both.

***

At school, as Kitty got out of the car and made her way through
the groups of dirty old men who were fucking and filming the
girls she was sure she could endure anything the school could
throw at her.

Never in her wildest dreams did she expect what she got.

When she entered her home room class Missis Kathy was smiling at
her from ear to ear.

Kitty's tummy turned. What could the teacher do to her today that
has not happened yet? Her mind spun as she looked around the room
for horrible toys or whips. She saw a bottle of oil on the table
in the front of the room and thought 'FIRE'...they are going to
set me on fire today? Maybe fill my pussy and ass full of hot
boiling oil?

No, that was stupid.

The teacher patted the table and Kitty saw it was covered with a
towel. "Come here sweet heart....don't be scared. You look like a
deer caught in the headlights."

"Do you blame me? I've been through a lot this week."

"Yes you have and you did everything we asked and you did it all
wonderfully. You've been gang banged and beaten and shocked and
pissed on and well whatever that thing was yesterday with the
sewing station. You did it all and you have been very brave and
strong and I am very proud of you." She kissed the little girl.
"Today is your reward."

Kitty climbed up onto the table and the teacher started class.
"We...me and the administrators, decided that since our first set
of Program participant's has done such a fantastic job of
ushering in the Naked In School Program for all of us, that today
would be a day to spoil them rotten. On Wednesday you learned how
to use pain to give pleasure. Today you will all learn how to use
pampering to give pleasure. Lie down dear."

The teacher drizzled hot oil over Kitty naked back and ass. Then
she began to work it into the girl's skin using deep hard
strokes. As her hands moved up the girls back to her shoulders
she told the class, "This is something that you can use for the
rest of your life. You can give your parents a massage after they
had a long hard day at work or for a birthday gift. When you
marry you can share this with your spouse. You can trade massages
with friends..." She had slowly worked her way back down to
Kitty's pretty round ass and was kneading each hard enough to
hurt; but in a good way.

"I would like each of you to come up and in teams of four and
show Kitty how much we appreciate all she has done for us this
week and all she helped us to learn about her and about
ourselves."

The kids did a great job and Kitty was drifting in and out of
sleep. All too soon it was over as the last team finished. Kitty
looked up and saw that there were many other girls getting
massaged around the room and that many were also being fucked
including Becky. She said in a sad little 8year old girl voice,
"Hey...I got a great massage on the outside no one gave me a
massage on the inside?"

Then she giggled as the boys all spent that last fifteen minutes
of class fucking her silly and filling her with cum in her hot
little ass and her slutty little pussy.

As she stood on wobbly knees to go to the next class Missis Kathy
gave her another deep loving kiss. "You taught me a lot about
myself honey. I will love you and remember you forever because of
that. You should be very proud of yourself."

She was shocked again when in Biology Mister Foster told her,
"Today the Queen Slut is going to be treated like a Queen." He
proceeded to teach the class how to do a manicure and a pedicure.
By the time it was over she again was relaxed and blissful. Then
the kids all paired up and the boys all gave each of the girl's
their own manicure and a pedicure. Since there were more boys in
the class than girls this left four boys free to give Kitty
another slow wonderful fuck.

The next class was Gym and the coach and janitors had made the
showers...both the girls and the boys into steam rooms. After her
massage and manicure and a pedicure taking heat did put her out
cold for about half the period. She woke and realized she had
been sleeping and the boys were all looking at her. She was the
only girl in the boys locker room and they were all very hard and
very horny and very ready for a fuck. She giggled thinking about
her brother in the girls shower and wondered how many of the
girls he would manage to fuck. "Well I bet I beat him even
including my nap." She giggled.

"What?" Asked the boy sitting closest to her.

"I said, 'I want to fuck so you boys better be ready to cum.'"
She climbed onto the boys rock hard prick and began to bounce up
and down then told the others, "I have two more holes
fellas...don't be shy!"

By the time the bell rang she had fucked 35 boys.

For lunch all the Program girls and boys were given their own
special place at the front of the lunch room and fed pizza and
chicken and ice cream. About a dozen teachers all put on a show
for the school and Naked Program Participants had the best seats.

The teachers sang suggestive songs and put on funny and sexy
skits. The one that made her laugh the most was when Principal
Dick was pretending to be married to Missis Clemet. He was
jealous because he thought she was cheating on him. She kept
saying that no she was a faithful wife and never cheated on the
husband she loved and adored. But every time Principal Dick
turned his back or left the room she would climb onto another
teacher's dick. This went on and on and kept getting more
ridiculous and funny as she was fucked by two and three teachers
at once and she was covered from head to toe in cum with it
dripping out of her hair, her ass her pussy and down her face in
thick, gooey ropes.

She even fucked three men as Principal Dick cleaned his glasses.
They were just talking and he took off his glasses to clean them
and as Missis Kingston continued to chat about how much she loved
her hansom hubby she sat on a man's cock, another pecker filled
her sexy round ass and a third was shoved into her mouth. The
four fucked as Principal Dick cleaned the glasses, held them up
to the light to look at them then cleaned them a bit more. Then
he went to put them on and the three fucking pricks all pulled
out of her for a second until he held the glasses to the light
again and the drippy dicks all pushed back into her cummy fuck
holes. And all the time she would smile and say, "I don't know
how you would ever think I would cheat on you?" Then with him
watching her she sat on the coaches lap and his dick went right
up into her and as she fucked him and licked the cum off her
hands she said, "You need to be less jealous you silly old man."

The room rolled with laughter.

Kitty's last class was Math with Missis Clemet. The teacher was
naked and covered in sperm from her little skit. As she cleaned
herself up with a paper towel that was not doing a very good job
of it, she was being told by every student how funny and sexy she
was. She thanked the class for their compliments and blushed as
the girls all helped her get cleaned up by using their tongues. 
Finally she realized she was wasting time and Missis Clemet asked
Kitty to come up front. "Well we have two things to take care of.
As your treat for being such a brave and wonderful cunt slut, I'm
going to give you a complete makeover and we have several girls
in from the Beautician School down the street to help out. Just
then ten young ladies' in white smocks came in and spread out
into the room. Keeping with the theme of the week Kitty saw that
the pretty girls were all nude beneath their short smocks and
they were all very sexy.

"But before you get your make over honey we have to finish up our
little experiment." She grinned at the 8 year old, "DO you mind
letting four boys fuck your sexy little cunt?"

Kitty giggled, "No ma'am... not at all. Do you want to suck me
clean first?"

"Do you want me to?" Missis Clemet asked.

Kitty opened her legs wide, "Yes please."

Like the other days, Kitty was fucked then the cum was scooped
out and measured then fucked again four times in quick
succession. Kitty had long since decided that this was a dumb
experiment with too many variables that would change the results
and as she was screwed by boy number four she told Missis Clemet,
"You Know... Ohhh... that... ohooo... this... oh fuck yes that's
nice... is not... oh yes... a very... ohhh... good.... oH Oh
Oh... experiment...ffffffuuuuuuck I'm so close... slow down
Tim.... Oh push your finger into my ass... yesssss that's
it...slow down."

Missis Clemet smiled down at the girl and asked, "Why don't you
think it's a good experiment?"

In between grunts of pleasure and directions to her fuck boy she
told the teacher that the amount of cum had to many
variables...when was the last time the boy shot off his balls? If
he had fucked during the last class or got sucked off between
classes he would have hardly any cum. If he had not fucked for a
week he might have a gallon of the yummy sticky seed. How good
did the girl clean out my pussy? If she does a bad job then the
measure for that boy would be low and the measure for the next
boy would be high. It would be better if you had the girls suck
off the boys and had them shoot their cum into the cup to measure
and also kept track of the last time they fucked to see the
differences in cum measurements to time since last sex.

Missis Clemet was impressed and told her so. "Maybe next week
that's what we will do?" She told the girl.

Kitty added, "I...Oh...think...it was less...Oh yea...a
math...problem...and more...oh more, please more...a reason...to
get...the ...boys...and oh...a lot of boys...to fuck me SILLY!"
She climaxed.

The teacher kissed her and told her, "You know honey I think you
might be right. I have a feeling the whole Program is designed to
get you girls naked and fucked by as many little boy pricks and
big boy dicks as possible. I just wish we had the program around
when I was a little 8 year old girl."

After her fourth fuck Kitty had her hair styled and her face made
up. For a week of firsts this was a nice one...her first time
ever she has worn eye shadow and lipstick. Her daddy had told her
that he did not want her wearing it until she was 18 because
makeup in little girls makes them look like sluts and whores.
Looking at herself in the mirror she had to agree with her daddy.
But she was a slut so it was ok to look like one. They also used
makeup to hide the red welts and the cuts and bruises. Kitty and
the other girls also got makeup for their pussy lips and their
rock hard nipples.

The bell rang and the class all headed out the front doors.
Instead of the group of dirty old men there was a large group of
parents and the Principal. After most of the school was out in
the court yard he told the kids that they were all very proud of
the boys and girls in the program and all the other boys and
girls that helped make the First week of the Program such fun and
such a wonderful learning experience for everyone. He went on to
say that he had called each parent and told them what a
magnificent job all the boys and girls did to make this week the
best first week of any school to start the Program. As a reward
and to signify their successful completion of the week long Naked
In School Program they would each get a certificate, an A in
participation for the year and their parents all bought them
something new and special to wear! Putting on a new outfit is a
fitting symbol of closing out your naked week!"

Kitty's parents were up on the small stage with the principal and
he went on, "By unanimous decision by all the teachers and myself
ONE of our sexy little naked students went above and beyond. This
little firecracker started out the week a virgin and handled the
transition from prude to slut like a champ. She helped other
students along the way and taught us all what it means to be a
cummy little sex toy. I want to recognize Kitty Potter as the
best slut in school!"

Kitty ran up to her dad and mom (mom was naked as the day she was
born like she had promised). She looked at the short little
yellow sun dress; her dad lifted it up over her and let it fall
over her shoulders. She hugged her parents and told them, "I love
it! And do you know what I love most?"

"What dear?" They both asked.

"That you both were smart enough to know NOT to bring panties.
I'm a slut and I'll never wear panties again because they'll just
get in the way of all the sex and fucking I have left to do! I'm
only 8 and I just started! I hope this is just a tiny taste of
what the world has to offer me!"

Everyone cheered.

The End...?

Epilogue

The Program was a spectacular success at Kitty's school. Because
the program was introduced in such a big way all the kids
accepted it and much of the pressure seen in other schools was
eliminated. After the first week the classes got back to a more
traditional lesson plan with sex being included only once or
twice a week rather than every day in every class. There were
still plenty of gang bangs in Gym and Biology. The Math teachers
all got together to come up with all kinds of dirty, math
problems. The kids still managed to get plenty of sex but they
also got back to real homework and real reading and learning
about things other then sex.

The principal and the staff continued to think up nasty things
for the girls to do. One week was 'Bring Your Dog to School
Week'. And the girls all got to see what it was like to fuck and
suck different breeds of dogs. Several of the classes also had
field trips to the local farms where the girls got to fuck horses
and pony's and the boys got to fuck sheep. BDSM was re-explored
once a month and proved to be quite popular.

The videos became very popular and the pay wall ended up making
the school enough money to build a new stadium. The stadium was
christened with a huge orgy involving every kid in the school.
Each boy was given an odd number and each girl was given an even
number. The odd and even numbers were randomly matched and that
boy was the owner of the girl for a whole week.  During the
opening of the stadium each couple fucked on the field to the
delight of all the parents in the stands. She had to go home with
the boy that week and fuck and suck him and his family all week
long.

They also started a monthly auction where the boys and girls that
had been in the Program that month were 'sold' to the highest
bidder for the weekend. This proved to be very popular and raised
a lot of money for the school. Most of the girls ended up going
for huge sums as companies, soccer teams, and groups of men and
boys would pool their money to buy a young girl. Companies would
plan picnics and Holiday parties around their little sexy prize,
letting everyone in the company enjoy their little pussy, ass and
mouth. Teams would use the girl as a reward for a winning season
or a good game and pass the girl from boy to boy and the parents
would also join in and fuck the preteen girl silly.

Terry left her family and stayed with Kitty and her family. It
was good for the girl to get out of an environment that did not
want her and also good for the Potters because they needed the
help. Nine months after that first week both Kitty and Joy had
beautiful little baby girls. The whole town's population took a
sharp upward tick that year as a full two thirds of the girls
ended up having baby's. All the female teachers also were
pregnant by the time the school year ended and a lot of the other
moms ended up with unplanned children.

Joy and Kitty's little girls were much loved and they were ready
for the program before they could even walk. Joy and Kitty both
licked their little pussies every day and both girls lost their
hymen before they were a week old. Before they were a month old
both girls could fit a full grown man cock into them (not very
deeply but what can you do?) This was good for Kitty because she
had started to date and had less time to fuck her brother and
daddy and she was happy knowing that while she was out on a date
her little girl was busy fucking her dad and brother.

Joy continued to be the company slut and was forced to fuck and
suck whenever she was wanted. It turned out to be so popular a
position that a few other women transferred into the company's
newly created Slut Division. By the time the Program was one year
old Joy was the manager (Mistress) of four full time Company
Sluts and four teen and preteen part time Company sluts. During
the summer break they also had a Slut intern program where they
brought in up to 20 teen and preteen girls every week. Other
companies in the area also started similar programs. 
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